PROFESSOR EMERITUS ROGER J. STANCLIFFE PhD FAAIDD, FIASSIDD

CURRICULUM VITAE

TABLE OF CONTENTS

BIOGRAPHICAL	3
EDUCATION	3
APPOINTMENTS AND POSITIONS	3
ACADEMIC	
Non-academic	3
MEMBERSHIP OF PROFESSIONAL AND SCIENTIFIC ORGANISATIONS	4
HONOURS	4
BIBLIOMETRICS	7
GOOGLE SCHOLAR (23 MARCH, 2024)	7
WEB OF SCIENCE CORE COLLECTION (12 NOVEMBER, 2024)	
SCOPUS (12 NOVEMBER, 2024)	8
PUBLICATIONS (REVERSE CHRONOLOGICAL ORDER)	8
Refereed Journal Articles	
EDITORIALS AND LETTERS	
PEER-REVIEWED PUBLISHED ABSTRACTS	
ARTICLES IN PRACTITIONER JOURNALS (NOT REFEREED)	
PRACTITIONER JOURNAL SPECIAL ISSUES EDITED	
BOOK REVIEWS	30
BOOK CHAPTERS	
BOOKS, CURRICULA, AND TESTS	
BooksCurricula	
Tests	
PUBLISHED CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS AND TECHNICAL REPORTS	
Media	39
PROFESSIONAL ACTIVITIES	40
Teaching	40
SUPERVISING AND EXAMINING THESES	
RESEARCH AND EVALUATION GRANTS RECEIVED (REVERSE CHRONOLOGICAL ORDER)	
OTHER GRANTS RECEIVED (TRAVEL, TEACHING, CONSULTANCY)	
CONFERENCE PAPERS (REVERSE CHRONOLOGICAL ORDER)	54
KEYNOTE ADDRESSES – INTERNATIONAL	54
KEYNOTE ADDRESSES - AUSTRALIA	
INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCES AND PRESENTATIONS	
AUSTRALIAN NATIONAL CONFERENCES	
OTHER RESEARCH-RELATED ACTIVITIES	
EDITORIAL BOARDS AND REVIEWERSHIPS	
GRANT REVIEWING	
ELECTED POSITIONS IN PROFESSIONAL ORGANISATIONS	
ACTIVITIES AS A CONSULTANT	
COMMUNITY SERVICE	84

ROGER J. STANCLIFFE: CURRICULUM VITAE

23 March, 2025

Biographical

Name: Roger J. Stancliffe Citizenship: Australian

Education

<u>Year</u> <u>University</u> <u>Degree/major</u>	
1996 Macquarie University Ph.D., Special Education	
1984 Macquarie University M.A. (Hons), Special Education	
1977 University of Newcastle B.Sc. (Hons 1, University Medal), Double maj	or in
Psychology.	
2002 ASEAN Training & Education Services Certificate IV in Assessment and Workplace	
Training (BSZ40198)	

Appointments and Positions

Academic

Years	<u>Place</u>	Position/title
2024-	University of Minnesota, Institute on Community	Consultant Senior Research Associate
	Integration	
2021-23	University of Minnesota, Institute on Community	Senior Research Associate
	Integration	
2020-	University of Sydney, Faculty of Medicine & Health	Prof. Emeritus Intellectual Disability
2012-20	University of Sydney, Faculty of Health Sciences	Professor of Intellectual Disability
2007-11	University of Sydney, Faculty of Health Sciences	Associate Professor, Disability Studies
	The University of Sydney, Faculty of Medicine	Clinical associate professor
2002-07	Centre for Developmental Disability Studies	Senior research fellow
	University of Sydney	
2002-07	Institute on Community Integration,	Consultant research associate
	University of Minnesota	
	The University of Sydney, Faculty of Medicine	Clinical senior lecturer
2001-02	Institute on Community Integration,	Research associate
	University of Minnesota	
1999-02	The University of Sydney, Faculty of Medicine	Clinical research fellow
1997-01	Centre for Developmental Disability Studies	Senior research fellow
	University of Sydney	
1997-01	Institute on Community Integration,	Consultant research fellow
	University of Minnesota	
1994-96	Institute on Community Integration,	Research fellow
	University of Minnesota	
	University of Newcastle (psychology)	Tutor
1973-76	University of Newcastle (psychology)	Research assistant

Non-academic

1989-95 Guardianship Board of NSW (Sydney, Australia).	Board member
The Board is a legal tribunal, which appoints guardians	
and financial managers for adults with a disability who	
are unable to make important decisions for themselves.	
1987-94 Disability consultant (self-employed) in Australia.	Consultant
1983-86 Mater Dei Special School (Camden, Australia).	Community living manager
1977-83 Marsden Hospital (DD residential centre, Sydney).	Psychologist

Membership of Professional and Scientific Organisations

- * American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) Fellow
- * International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) Fellow

Honours

- 2024 An article I co-authored (Cameron et al., 2022) was awarded a certificate by the *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research* as a top downloaded article for papers published in 2022.
- 2024 Reviewer for *American Association on Intellectual and developmental Disabilities* Student and Early Career Professional (SECP) scholarship applications.
- 2023 The *Talking End of Life* (TEL) (Wiese, Stancliffe, et al., 2018) website was recommended by the Australian Department of Health and Aged Care as one of six palliative care education and training opportunities for aged care workers https://www.health.gov.au/sites/default/files/2023-06/palliative-care-education-and-training-opportunities-for-aged-care-workers.pdf
- 2023 Detailed peer reviewer ARC Future Fellowship.
- 2023 Detailed peer reviewer ARC Mid-Career Fellowship.
- 2022 Listed as an expert by the *Economics Observatory* (Questions and answers about the UK economy) in the September 6 article, "How is the cost of living crisis affecting disabled people in the UK?" https://www.economicsobservatory.com/how-is-the-cost-of-living-crisis-affecting-disabled-people-in-the-uk
- 2022 Served as research advisor to the project *Enhancing physical activity among older adults using Nao, a socially assistive robot (SAR)*, Dr Maryam Mahmoudi et al., University of Minnesota.
- 2022 ARC Discovery Early Career Researcher Award peer reviewer.
- 2021 Expertscape PubMed-based algorithms place me in the top 0.1% of scholars writing about Intellectual Disability over the past 10 years. Recognised as a World Expert in Intellectual Disability. https://expertscape.com/au/intellectual+disability/Stancliffe%2C+R
- 2021 Invited research grant expert reviewer for The Netherlands Organisation for Health, Research and Development (ZonMw) www.zonmw.nl
- 2021 Article by Xu and Stancliffe (2019) on outcomes of transition to work services selected by the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID) for inclusion in their online *Plain Language Research Summaries* see

 https://www.asid.asn.au/files/3556 transition to work plain english.pdf and https://www.asid.asn.au/files/3555 transition to work programs not delivering employment outcomes.pdf
- 2021 Member of the Flinders University, College of Nursing & Health Sciences Advisory Group on the development of the palliative care postgraduate course.
- 2021 American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) Special Recognition award for service on the Expert Advisory Committee of the 12th edition of *Intellectual Disability: Definition, Diagnosis, Classification and Systems of Support.*
- 2021 Paper by Foo et al. (2021) that I co-authored was selected as the *Editor's choice* from the April 2021 issue of *Palliative Medicine*, the official research journal of the European Association for Palliative Care https://eapcnet.wordpress.com/2021/04/26/specialist-palliative-care-staffs-experiences-of-talking-with-people-with-intellectual-disability-about-their-dying-and-death/
- 2020 ARC Discovery peer reviewer.
- 2020 Invited grant reviewer for the Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council of Canada (SSHRC)
- 2020 Appointed Professor Emeritus of Intellectual Disability at the University of Sydney.
- 2019 Recipient of the Centre for Disability Studies Lifetime Achievement Award.
- 2019 Appointed as a member of the Lorna Hodgkinson Foundation Grant Panel. The Foundation is a public benevolent institution supporting people with disabilities.
- 2018 Joint winner, Sydney University Postgraduate Representative Association (SUPRA) supervisor of the year 2018 award.

- 2018 Invited expert reviewer for the Irish National Positive Ageing Indicators for people with an intellectual disability (Trinity Centre for Ageing and Intellectual Disability, Trinity College Dublin).
- 2018 Invited expert reviewer for The Research and Training Center on HCBS Outcome Measurement (RTC/OM) at the University of Minnesota and Temple University.
- 2018 ARC DECRA peer reviewer.
- 2018 ARC Discovery peer reviewer.
- 2018 Finalist of NARRTC (formerly National Association of Rehabilitation Research and Training Centers) *Best Paper Award* for the most outstanding research paper published in 2017 by researchers from the 62 *RRTCs* in universities across the United States. https://narrtc.org/narrtc-past-best-paper-awards/
- 2017 November-December citations of Stancliffe et al. (2016) was rated as receiving citations in the top 0.1% of all papers published in the last 2 years in the academic field of Social Science general (source, Web of Science).
- 2017 Editor (with S. Read & M. Y. Wiese) of a special issue of the *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities* on *End of life and people with intellectual disability*.
- 2017 Peer reviewer, First National Virtual Disability Conference.
- 2017 Appointed by the Board of Directors of the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) to a 3-year term as a member of the AAIDD Advisory Committee for the next edition of the Association's terminology and classification manual, *Intellectual Disability: Definition, Diagnosis, Classification, and Systems of Supports, 12th Edition.* Sole Australian member of this committee.
- 2017 ARC DECRA peer reviewer.
- 2017 Invited member of the planning committee for Australia's First National Virtual Disability Conference.
- 2016 With my PhD student Bernadette Curryer, winner of the Quality of Life SIRG Poster Award Graduate Student, at the IASSIDD international conference in Melbourne, August 2016.
- 2016-2019 Member of the Editorial Board of the Journal of Intellectual Disability Research.
- 2016 ARC DECRA peer reviewer.
- 2016 Peer reviewer of abstracts submitted to the *Aging* track of the 15th IASSIDD World Congress at Melbourne Australia in August, 2016.
- 2015 Invited participant (only Australian invited) to the U.S. *National Goals in Research, Policy, and Practice* working meeting in Washington DC.
- 2015 ARC DECRA peer reviewer.
- 2014 Joint winner of best poster award at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) 2014 National Conference, from the Psychology Division of AAIDD.
- 2014 Member of the NHMRC Partnership Projects Grant Review Panel Third Call for Funding.
- 2013 Invited panel member at the *National Disability Insurance Authority Research Roundtable*. Sydney, November 2013.
- 2013 Appointed as a member of the Scientific Advisory Committee of the 15th IASSIDD World Congress at Melbourne Australia in August, 2016.
- 2013 Editor (with Hewitt, A. & Emerson, E.) of a special issue of *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities* on *Community living and participation*.
- 2013-2017 Faculty of Health Science member of The University of Sydney Academic Board
- 2012 Appointed as a member of the NHMRC Partnership Projects Grant Review Panel 2012-14.
- 2012 Member of the NHMRC Project Grant Review Panel GRP 6B: Health Services Research, Health Promotion, Nursing, Midwifery & Ageing.
- 2012 Member of the Conference Review Panel for the ASID Conference, Wellington, New Zealand, November 2012.
- 2011 American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) research award 2011.
- 2010-11 Visiting scholar, University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, November29, 2010 to January 21, 2011.

- 2010 Winner of NARRTC (formerly National Association of Rehabilitation Research and Training Centers) *Best Paper Award* for the most outstanding research paper published in 2009 by researchers from the 38 *RRTCs* in universities across the United States. https://narrtc.org/narrtc-past-best-paper-awards/
- 2010 Appointed as a member of the Northcott Research Committee.
- 2010 American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities Awards and Fellowship Committee member.
- 2009 Member of the Scientific Review Panel for the 2nd IASSID Asia Pacific Conference, Singapore, June 2009.
- 2009 2016 Appointed as Associate Editor of *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*.
- 2008 Visiting scholar, Research and Training Center on Community Living, University of Minnesota (Dec 08 Jan 09).
- 2008 Editor (with Jones, E., & Mansell, J.) of a special issue of the *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability* on *Active support*.
- 2008 Distinguished Service Citation, Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), for distinguished contribution to ASSID as Editor of the *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*.
- 2008 Paper by Arnold, S., Riches, V., Parmenter, T. & Stancliffe, R. (September, 2008) at the 16th annual HISA Health Informatics Conference, Melbourne, Victoria, won the award for the best scientific paper and presentation.
- 2008 Member of the Scientific Advisory Committee for 43rd annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Melbourne, Vic.
- 2008 Elected as a Fellow of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) at the IASSIDD General Assembly meeting in Cape Town, South Africa, 2008.
- 2008 Appointed by the Board of Directors of the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) as a member of the AAIDD Awards and Fellowship Committee.
- 2008-2015 Appointed as an Editorial Board Member of The Open Rehabilitation Journal.
- 2007 Member of Program Committee for 42nd annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Fremantle, WA.
- 2007 Member of the Scientific Advisory Board to the 2008 IASSID World Congress.
- 2006 Active support model for people with disabilities living in the community Finalist in Baxter 2006 NSW Health Awards (Training & Education).
- 2006 Active support model for people with disabilities living in the community winner of 2006 Royal Rehabilitation Centre Sydney quality award.
- 2004 Promoted to Clinical Associate Professor, Department of Medicine, The University of Sydney.
- 2004 Appointed as a member of the NSW Department of Ageing, Disability and Home Care Metro North Regional Accommodation Placement Committee.
- 2003 Member of the Scientific Advisory Board to the 2004 IASSID World Congress.
- 2003 Appointed as a member of the NSW Department of Ageing, Disability and Home Care's Devolution Expert Advisory Group.
- 2003 National Institutes of Health, Center for Scientific Review, Bethesda Maryland, Small Business Innovation Research Program Review Committee Chair.
- 2003-2018 Appointed as Consulting Editor Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities
- 2003 Appointed as Consulting Editor American Journal on Mental Retardation.
- 2003 2008 Appointed Editor Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability.
- 2002 Promoted to Clinical Senior Lecturer, Department of Medicine, The University of Sydney.
- 2002 Elected as Fellow of the American Association on Mental Retardation.
- 2002 National Institutes of Health, Center for Scientific Review, Bethesda Maryland, Small Business Innovation Research Program Review Committee Member.
- 2001 Appointed as Manager of the Evaluations of Cost Effectiveness Department, Systems

- Change Shop, at the Quality Mall (a web-based resource at www.qualitymall.org).
- 2001 American Association on Mental Retardation Membership Recognition Award (10 years continuous membership).
- 2000-01 Editor (with K. C. Lakin & E. Emerson) of two special issues of the *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability* on *Community Living and People with an Intellectual Disability*.
- 2000 Appointed as a member of the Editorial Board of the *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*.
- 2000-2009 Appointed as a member Office of the Protective Commissioner/ Office of the Public Guardian Advisory Council.
- 1999 Visiting Research Fellow, Australian Institute of Health and Welfare.
- 1999 ASSID National Research Prize.
- 1999 Appointed as a Clinical Research Fellow, College of Health Sciences, University of Sydney.
- 1999-2016 Consulting Editor, *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities* (formerly *Mental Retardation*).
- 1998 Appointed Associate Editor, Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability.
- 1996 Ph.D. thesis awarded the 1996 Australian Association for Research in Education national doctoral thesis award.
- 1996 Ph.D. thesis awarded a New South Wales Institute for Educational Research award.
- 1996 Ph.D. thesis selected for a presentation to the Academy on Mental Retardation. Recognised by the Academy as an Outstanding New Researcher in Mental Retardation.
- 1991 Australian Postgraduate Research Award (Research training priority stipend).
- 1985 Appointed as Book Review Editor to the *Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities*.
- 1981 Appointed as Editorial Consultant to the *Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities*.
- 1980 NSW Health Commission full time scholarship.
- 1977 University of Newcastle University Medal (psychology)
- 1976 Australian Psychological Society Prize.

Bibliometrics

ORCID https://orcid.org/0000-0003-4265-7433

Google scholar (23 March, 2025)

https://scholar.google.com.au/citations?user=-ENNFWgAAAAJ&hl=en

H-Index = 60

Lifetime total citations =12,538

Number of papers with 500 or more citations = 1

Number of papers with 400 or more citations = 3

Number of papers with 300 or more citations = 6

Number of papers with 200 or more citations = 11

Number of papers with 100 or more citations = 33

Number of papers with 50 or more citations = 71

Web of Science Core Collection (23 March, 2025)

https://www.webofscience.com/wos/author/record/357027

H-Index = 38

Lifetime total citations = 4.828

Number of papers with 200 or more citations = 2

Number of papers with 100 or more citations =12

Number of papers with 50 or more citations = 35

Scopus (23 March, 2025)

http://www.scopus.com/authid/detail.url?authorId=7004666920

H-Index = 42

Lifetime total citations = 5,472

Number of papers with 200 or more citations = 1

Number of papers with 100 or more citations = 7

Number of papers with 50 or more citations = 33

Publications (reverse chronological order)

Refereed Journal Articles

Under review

- 1. Hall, S. A., Stancliffe, R. J., & Anderson, L. L. (2025). *Using allies to increase participation in qualitative research interviews by people with intellectual disabilities*. Manuscript submitted for publication.
- 2. Taggart. L., Hassiotis, A., Ryan, A., Bunting, B., O'Neill, C., Clarke, M., **Stancliffe, R.**, Ahmed, H., Kim, E., Armstrong, L., Hanna, A., Willis, S., Leahy, B., Schofield, J., & Campbell, A. (2025). *A feasibility RCT protocol of the clinical and cost-effectiveness of the MATILDA intervention to support older adults with intellectual disability to improve their health and social networks. Manuscript submitted for publication.*
- 3. Houseworth, J., Brown, M. J., Pettingell, S. L., Tichá, R., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Bershadsky, J. (2024). *Exploring quality of life outcomes and predictors in individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities: A decade-long analysis using National Core Indicators In-Person Survey (NCI-IPS) data*. Manuscript submitted for publication.

In press:

1.

Published:

2025 n=3

- 1. Li, X., Einfeld, S., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Hodge, A. (2025). Executive function is associated with behaviour problems in children and adolescents with cerebral palsy and intellectual disability. *Journal of Intellectual and Developmental Disability*. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2024.2446215
- 2. Cameron, L. A., Tonge, B. J., Howlin, P., Einfeld, S. L., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Gray, K. M. (2025). Childhood and adulthood predictors of community participation by autistic adults with and without intellectual disability. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, *38*(1), e70001. http://dx.doi.org/10.1111/jar.70001 Published open access.
- 3. Ticha, R., Pettingell, S., Houseworth, J.; Bershadsky, J., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Smith, J. G. (2025). Trends in privacy of adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities before and after the Home and Community Based Services final rule. *Journal of Disability Policy Studies*, *35*(4), 258-267. https://doi.org/10.1177/10442073241278555

2024 n=7

- 4. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Hall, S. A., & Anderson, L. L. (2024). Retirement of workers with intellectual and developmental disabilities. *International Review of Research in Developmental Disabilities*, 66, 227-299. https://doi.org/10.1016/bs.irrdd.2024.09.002
- 5. Šiška, J., Beadle-Brown, J., Tichá, R., **Stancliffe, R.,** Abery, B., & Káňová. S. (2024). Advances and gaps in policy, practice, and research in transition for students with intellectual and developmental disabilities across four countries. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 21(3), e12524. https://doi.org/10.1111/jppi.12524 Published open access.

- 6. Houseworth, J., Brown, M. J., Pettingell, S. L., Tichá, R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Bershadsky, J. (2024). Transitional challenges: Psychotropic medication and residential setting among young adults with intellectual disabilities. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 21(3), 1-12. http://dx.doi.org/10.1111/jppi.12521 Published open access.
- 7. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Frantz, B. L. (2024). Criminal justice and people with intellectual and developmental disabilities. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, 62(3), 211-224. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-62.3.211
- 8. Hall, S. A. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2024). Participation in mainstream community groups by older United States adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities: A multiple case study. *Journal of Intellectual and Developmental Disability*. http://dx.doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2024.2340518
- 9. Bishop, G.M., Llewellyn, G., Kavanagh, A.M., Badland, H., Bailie, J., **Stancliffe, R.**, Emerson, E., Fortune, N., Aitken, Z. (2024). Disability-related inequalities in the prevalence of loneliness across the lifespan: trends from Australia, 2003 to 2020. *BMC Public Health* **24**, 621. https://doi.org/10.1186/s12889-024-17936-w
- 10. Stewart, K., Hancock, N., Chapparo, C., & **Stancliffe R. J.** (2024). Supports that help me to live well in the community: Experiences of people living with schizophrenia. *Australian Occupational Therapy Journal*, 71(2), 340-351. http://doi.org/10.1111/1440-1630.12919 Published open access.

- 11. Emerson, E., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Aitken, Z., Bailie, J., Badland, H., Llewellyn, G., & Kavanagh, A. M. (2023). Disability and loneliness in the United Kingdom: Cross-sectional and longitudinal analyses of trends and transitions. *BMC Public Health*, 23, 2537. https://doi.org/10.1186/s12889-023-17481-y Published open access.
- 12. Bailie, J., Bishop, G. M., Badland, H., Emerson, E., Aitken, Z., **Stancliffe, R.,** Ekanayake, K., & Llewellyn, G. (2023). Health and wellbeing outcomes associated with loneliness for people with disability: a scoping review. *BMC Public Health*, 23, 2361. https://doi.org/10.1186/s12889-023-17101-9 Published open access.
- 13. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** O'Loughlin, K., Brotherton, M., & Wilson, N. J. (2023). Retirement and people with intellectual disability in the Australian context. *Disabilities*, 3, 579–590. https://doi.org/10.3390/disabilities3040037 Published open access.
- 14. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Pettingell, S. L., Houseworth, J., & Tichá, R. (2023). Participation and companions for socially inclusive community activities by U.S. adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, 61(4), 326-344. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-61.4.326
- 15. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Hall, S. A. (2023). Social inclusion of adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities: Toward belonging. *International Review of Research in Developmental Disabilities, Volume 64: Social and communicative functioning in populations with intellectual disability: Rethinking measurement, 64, 253-306. https://doi.org/10.1016/bs.irrdd.2023.06.002*
- 16. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Durvasula, S., Piepers, D. W. & Wilson, N. J. (2023). Analysis of an Australian death database of people with intellectual disability living out of the family home: Place of death and associated variables. *Journal of Intellectual Disabilities*. Advance online publication. https://doi.org/10.1177/17446295231175541 Published open access.
- 17. Brotherton, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** O'Loughlin, K., & Wilson, N. J. (2023). From mainstream employment to mainstream retirement: A randomised controlled trial of a transition to retirement intervention for adults with intellectual disability. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, *36*(5), 1013-1024. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.13111 Published open access.
- 18. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Tichá, R., Pettingell, S. L., Houseworth, J., & Bershadsky, J. (2023). Current services and outcomes of formerly-institutionalized and never-institutionalized US adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities: A propensity score matching analysis. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, *36*(4), 859-870. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.13103 Published open access.

19. Anderson, L. L., Hall, S., Kramme, J. E. D. & **Stancliffe, R.** (2023). Transition to retirement: The lived experiences of adults with intellectual disabilities. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, *36*(3), 547-557. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.13078 Published open access. https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC10245290/

2022 n = 9

- 20. Houseworth, J., Pettingell, S. L., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Bershadsky, J., Tichá, R., & Zhang, A. (2022). Community employment, facility-based work, and day activities for people with IDD. *Journal of Vocational Rehabilitation*, *57*(1), 97-112. https://doi.org/10.3233/JVR-221202
- 21. Fortune, N., Curryer, B., Badland, H., Smith-Merry, J., Devine, A., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Emerson, E., & Llewellyn, G. (2022). Do area-level environmental factors influence employment for people with disability? A scoping review. *International Journal of Environmental Research and Public Health*, *19*(15), 9082. https://doi.org/10.3390/ijerph19159082 Published open access.
- 22. Emerson, E., Aitken, Z., Totsika, V., King, T., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Hatton, C., Llewellyn, G., Hastings, R. P., & Kavanagh, A. (2022). The impact of the COVID pandemic on working age adults with disability: Meta-analysis of evidence from four national surveys. *Health & Social Care in the Community*, *30*(6), e4758-e4769. http://doi.org/10.1111/hsc.13882 Published open access.
- 23. Cameron, L. A., Tonge, B. J., Howlin, P., Einfeld, S. L., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Gray, K. M. (2022). Social and community inclusion outcomes for adults with autism with and without intellectual disability in Australia. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 66, 655-666. http://doi.org/10.1111/jir.12953 Published open access.
- 24. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Pettingell, S. L., Bershadsky, J., Houseworth, J., & Tichá, R., (2022). Community participation and staying home if you want: US adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, *35*(5), 1199-1207. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.13014 Published open access.
- 25. Hall, S. A., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Riegelman, A., & Bershadsky, J. (2022, August 9). Retirement of adults with IDD scoping study. *Open Science Framework*. https://osf.io/9fvcp
- 26. Stewart, K., Hancock, N., Chapparo, C., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2022). Functional performance, and the Allen Cognitive Level Screen for adults with mental illness: A scoping review. *The American Journal of Occupational Therapy*, 76(2), 7602205150. https://doi.org/10.5014/ajot.2022.045757
- 27. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Pettingell, S. L., Tichá, R., & Houseworth, J. (2022). Mothers and fathers with intellectual and developmental disabilities who use US disability services: prevalence and living arrangements. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 66(3), 297-305. https://doi.org/10.1111/jir.12912
- 28. Kavanagh, A., Hatton, C., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Aitken, Z., King, T., Hastings, R., Totsika, V., Llewellyn, G., & Emerson, E. (2022). Health and healthcare for people with disabilities in the UK during the COVID-19 pandemic. *Disability and Health Journal*, *15*(1), 101171. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.dhjo.2021.101171

- 29. Emerson, E, Totsika, V., Aitken, Z., King, T., Hastings, R., Hatton, C., **Stancliffe, R**., Llewellyn, G., & Kavanagh, A. (2021). Vaccine hesitancy among working age adults with/without disability in the UK. *Public Health*, 200, 106-108. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.puhe.2021.09.019
- 30. Hosshan, H., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Bonati, M. L., & Villeneuve, M. (2021). Peer-seating groups and social participation by students with learning disabilities in full-inclusion in Malaysian secondary schools. *International Journal of Inclusive Education*. https://doi.org/10.1080/13603116.2021.1973125

- 31. Emerson, E., **Stancliffe, R.,** Fortune, N., & Llewellyn, G. (2021). Disability, loneliness and health in the UK: Cross-sectional survey. *European Journal of Public Health*, *31*(3), 533-538. https://doi.org/10.1093/eurpub/ckab018
- 32. Cherry, E., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Emerson, E., & Tichá, R. (2021). Policy implications, eligibility and demographic characteristics of people with intellectual disability who access self-directed funding in the United States. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *59*(2), 123-140. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-59.2.123
- 33. Foo, B., Wiese, M., Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R.J.,** Wilson, N.J., & Clayton, J.M. (2021). Specialist palliative care staff's varying experiences of talking with people with intellectual disability about their dying and death: A thematic analysis of in-depth interviews. *Palliative Medicine*, *35*(4), 738-749. https://doi.org/10.1177/0269216321998207 This paper was selected as the *Editor's choice* from the April 2021 issue of *Palliative Medicine*, the official research journal of the European Association for Palliative Care.
- 34. Emerson, E., **Stancliffe, R.**, Hatton, C., Llewellyn, G., King, T., Totsika, V., Aitken, Z., & Kavanagh, A. (2021). The impact of disability on employment and financial security following the outbreak of the 2020 COVID-19 pandemic in the UK. *Journal of Public Health*, *43*(3), 472-478. https://doi.org/doi:10.1093/pubmed/fdaa270
- **35. Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y., Read, S., Jeltes, G., Barton, R., & Clayton, J. M. (2021). Does talking about end of life with adults with intellectual disability cause emotional discomfort or psychological harm? *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, *34*(2), 659-669. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.12835
- 36. Emerson, E., Fortune, N., Llewellyn, G., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2021). Loneliness, social support, social isolation and wellbeing among working age adults with and without disability: Cross sectional study. *Disability and Health Journal*, *14*(1), 100965. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.dhjo.2020.100965

- 37. Fortune, N., Singh, A., Badland, H., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Llewellyn, G. (2020). Area-level associations between built environment characteristics and disability prevalence in Australia: An ecological analysis. *International Journal of Environmental Research and Public Health*, *17*(21), 7844. https://doi.org/10.3390/ijerph17217844
- 38. Clifton, S., Fortune, N., Llewellyn, G., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Williamson, P. (2020). Lived expertise and the development of a framework for tracking the social determinants, health, and wellbeing of Australians with disability. *Scandinavian Journal of Disability Research*, 22(1), 137-146. http://doi.org/10.16993/sjdr.688 https://www.sjdr.se/articles/10.16993/sjdr.688/
- 39. Fortune, N., Badland, H., Clifton, S., Emerson, E., Rachele, J., **Stancliffe, R.**, Zhou, Q., & Llewellyn, G. (2020). The Disability and Wellbeing Monitoring Framework: data, data gaps, and policy implications. *Australian and New Zealand Journal of Public Health*, *44*(3), 227-232; d.12983. https://doi.org/10.1111/1753-6405.12983
- 40. Hosshan, H., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Villeneuve, M., & Bonati, M. L. (2020). Inclusive schooling in Southeast Asian countries: A scoping review of the literature. *Asia Pacific Education Review*, 21(1), 99-119. https://doi.org/10.1007/s12564-019-09613-0
- 41. Brotherton, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N. J., & O'Loughlin, K. (2020). Australians with intellectual disability share their experiences of retirement from mainstream employment. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, *33*, 905-916. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.12712
- 42. Emerson, E., Fortune, N., Aitken, Z., Hatton, C., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Llewellyn, G. (2020). The wellbeing of working-age adults with and without disability in the UK: Associations with age,

- gender, ethnicity, partnership status, educational attainment and employment status. *Disability and Health Journal*, *13*(3), 100889. .https://doi.org/10.1016/j.dhjo.2020.100889
- 43. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y., & Dew, A. (2020). The experience of mothers supporting self-determination of adult sons and daughters with intellectual disability. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, *33*(3), 373-385. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.12680
- 44. McCausland, D., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** McCallion, P., & McCarron, M. (2020). Longitudinal use and factors associated with public transport and other travel options for older people with an intellectual disability in Ireland. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, *33*(3), 442-456. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.12686

- 45. May, P, Lombard-Vance, R., Murphy, E., O'Donovan, M-A., Webb, N., Sheaf, G., McCallion, P., **Stancliffe, R.**, Normand, C., Smith, V., & McCarron, M. (2019). Effect of deinstitutionalisation for adults with intellectual disabilities on costs: a systematic review. *BMJ Open*, *9*(9), e025736. http://dx.doi.org/10.1136/bmjopen-2018-025736
- 46. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Nye-Lengerman, K. M., & Kramme, J. E. D. (2019). Aging, community-based employment, mobility impairment, and retirement: National Core Indicators-Adult Community Survey data. *Research and Practice for Persons with Severe Disabilities*, 44(4) 251-266. https://doi.org/10.1177/1540796919882921
- 47. Zhou, Q., Llewellyn, G., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Fortune, N. (2019). Working-age people with disability and labour force participation: Geographic variations in Australia. *Australian Journal of Social Issues*, *54*(3), 323-340. https://doi.org/10.1002/ajs4.75
- 48. Houseworth, J., Tichá, R., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2019). Examining the National Core Indicators' potential to monitor rights of people with intellectual and developmental disabilities according to the CRPD. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 16(4), 342-351. https://doi.org/10.1111/jppi.12315
- 49. Stewart, K., Hancock, N., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2019). Factors related to hospital utilisation for people living with schizophrenia: examining Allen's Cognitive Level Scores, recommended supports and routinely collected variables. *Australian Occupational Therapy Journal*, 66(5), 591-602. https://doi.org/10.1111/1440-1630.12597
- 50. McCarron, M., Lombard-Vance, R., Murphy, E., May, P., Webb, N., Sheaf, G., McCallion, P., **Stancliffe, R.**, Normand, C., Smith, V., & O'Donovan, M-A. (2019). Effect of deinstitutionalisation on quality of life for adults with intellectual disabilities: a systematic review. *BMJ Open, 9*, e025735. https://doi.org/10.1136/bmjopen-2018-025735
- 51. Qian, X., Larson, S. A., Tichá, R., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Pettingell, S. L. (2019). Active support training, staff assistance, and engagement of individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities in the United States: Randomized controlled trial. *American Journal on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, 124(2), 157-173. https://doi.org/10.1352/1944-7558-124.2.157
- 52. Xu, T., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2019). An evaluation of employment outcomes achieved by transition to work service providers in Sydney, Australia. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*. 44(1), 51-63. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2017.1310809

2018 n = 6

53. Shelley, K., Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Dew, A., Whitaker, L., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Knox, M., &. Parmenter, T.R. (2018). How the personal support networks of people with intellectual disability promote participation and engagement. *Journal of Social Inclusion*, *9*(1), 37-57. http://doi.org/10.36251/josi.130

- 54. Houseworth, J., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Tichá, R. (2018). Association of state-level and individual-level factors with choice making of individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities. *Research in Developmental Disabilities*, 83, 77-90. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ridd.2018.08.008
- 55. Tichá, R., Qian, X., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Larson, S., & Bonardi, A. (2018). Alignment between the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and the National Core Indicators Adult Consumer Survey. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, *15*(3), 247-255. https://doi.org/10.1111/jppi.12260
- 56. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Kramme, J. E. D., & Nye-Lengerman, K. (2018). Exploring retirement for individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities: An analysis of National Core Indicators data. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *56* (4), 217-233. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-56.5.217
- 57. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., & Wiese, M. Y. (2018). Choice and control within family relationships: The lived experience of adults with intellectual disability. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *56*(3), 188-201. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-56.3.188
- 58. Wilson, N. J., Cordier, R., Ciccarelli, M., MacCallum, J., Milbourn, B., Vaz, S., Joosten, A., Buchanan, A., McAuliffe, T., & **Stancliffe R. J.** (2018). Intergenerational mentoring at Men's Sheds: A feasibility study. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 31, e105-e117. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.12338

- 59. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y., Read, S., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. M. (2017). Assessing knowledge and attitudes about end of life: Evaluation of three instruments designed for adults with intellectual disability. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 30(6), 1076-1088. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.12358
- 60. Qian, X., Tichá, R., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017). Contextual factors associated with implementing active support in community group homes in the United States: A qualitative investigation. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 14(4), 332-340. https://doi.org/10.1111/jppi.12204
- 61. Young, J., Lukersmith, S., Salvador-Carulla, L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017). Case management for children and adolescents with acquired brain injury in community settings: A scoping review. *Brain Impairment*, *18* (2), 226-239. https://doi.org/10.1017/BrImp.2017.3
- 62. Bailey, B., Arciuli, J., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017). Effects of ABRACADABRA instruction on spelling in children with autism spectrum disorder. *Scientific Studies of Reading*, *21*(2), 146-164. https://doi.org/10.1080/10888438.2016.1276183
- 63. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y., Read, S., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. M. (2017). Corrigendum to "Knowing, planning for and fearing death: Do adults with intellectual disability and disability staff differ?" [Res. Dev. Disabil. 49-50 (2016) 47-59]. *Research in Developmental Disabilities*, 62, 227-229. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ridd.2017.01.019
- 64. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Anderson, L. L. (2017). Factors associated with meeting physical activity guidelines by adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities. *Research in Developmental Disabilities*, 62, 1-14. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ridd.2017.01.009 An accessible video summarising the findings of this study is available at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=55urnxj5H2Q Honourable mention NARRTC Best Paper Award, 2018 https://narrtc.org/narrtc-past-best-paper-awards/
- 65. Hewitt, A. S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Hall-Lande, J., Nord, D., Pettingel, S. L., Hamre, K., & Hallas-Muchow, L. (2017). Characteristics of adults with autism spectrum disorder who use residential services and supports through adult developmental disability services in the United States. *Research in Autism Spectrum Disorders*, *34*, 1-9. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.rasd.2016.11.007

- 66. McMaugh, P. J., Wiese, M. Y., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017). The experiences of parents in supporting their son or daughter with intellectual disability to learn about dying and death. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 42(3), 285-294. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2016.1236367
- 67. Bailey, B., Arciuli, J., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017). Effects of ABRACADABRA literacy instruction on children with autism spectrum disorder. *Journal of Educational Psychology*, 109(2), 257-268. https://doi.org/10.1037/edu0000138

- 68. Thompson, V. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N. J., & Broom, A. (2016). The content, usefulness and usability of sexual knowledge assessment tools for people with intellectual disability. *Sexuality and Disability*, *34*(4), 495-512. https://doi.org/10.1007/s11195-016-9458-4
- 69. Anderson, K., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016). "It's got to be more than that." Parents and speech-language pathologists discuss training content for families with a new speech generating device. *Disability and Rehabilitation: Assistive Technology, 11*(5), 375-384. https://doi.org/10.3109/17483107.2014.967314
- 70. Thompson, V. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Broom, A., & Wilson, N. J. (2016). Clinicians' use of sexual knowledge assessment tools for people with intellectual disability. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 41(3), 243–254. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2016.1164303
- 71. Nord, D., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Nye-Lengerman, K., & Hewitt, A. S. (2016). Employment in the community for people with and without autism: A comparative analysis. *Research in Autism Spectrum Disorders*, 24, 11-16. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.rasd.2015.12.013
- 72. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y., Read, S., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. M. (2016). Knowing, planning for and fearing death: Do adults with intellectual disability and disability staff differ? *Research in Developmental Disabilities*, 49-50, 47-59. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ridd.2015.11.016
- 73. Brotherton, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N. J., & O'Loughlin, K. (2016). Supporting workers with intellectual disability in mainstream employment to transition to socially-inclusive retirement. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *41*(1), 75-80. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2015.1078878
- 74. Cordier, R. Wilson, N. J., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, MacCallum, J., Vaz, S., Buchanan, A., Ciccarelli, M., & Falkmer, T. (2016). Formal intergenerational mentoring at Australian Men's Sheds: A targeted survey about mentees, mentors, programmes and quality. *Health and Social Care in the Community*, 24(6), e131-e143. https://doi.org/10.1111/hsc.12267

- 75. Arnold, S. R. C., Riches, V. C., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2015). Does a measure of support needs predict funding need better than a measure of adaptive and maladaptive behavior? *American Journal on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, 120(5), 375-394. https://doi.org/10.1352/1944-7558-120.5.375
- 76. Howlin, P., Arciuli, J., Begeer, S., Brock, J., Clarke, K., Costley, D., Di Rita, P., Falkmer, T., Glozier, N., Gray, K., Guastella, A., Horstead, S., Rice, L., **Stancliffe, R.**, West, S., Yam, C., & Einfeld, S. Research on adults with autism roundtable report. (2015). *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 40 (4), 388-393. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2015.1064343
- 77. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Bigby, C., Balandin, S., Wilson, N. J., & Craig, D. (2015). Transition to retirement and participation in mainstream community groups using active mentoring: A feasibility and outcomes evaluation with a matched comparison group. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *59*(8), 703-718. https://doi.org/10.1111/jir.12174
- 78. Wilson, N. J., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Gambin, N., Craig, D., Bigby, C., & Balandin, S. (2015). A case study about the supported participation of older men with lifelong disabilities at Australian

- community-based men's sheds. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 40 (4), 330-341. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2015.1051522
- 79. Culph, J. S., Wilson, N. J., Cordier, R., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2015) Men's sheds and the experience of depression in older men. *Australian Occupational Therapy Journal*, 62 (5), 306-315. https://doi.org/10.1111/1440-1630.12190
- 80. Anderson, K., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2015). Alternative service delivery models for families with a new speech generating device: Perspectives of parents and therapists. *International Journal of Speech-Language Pathology, 17*(2), 185-195. https://doi.org/10.3109/17549507.2014.979876
- 81. Qian, X., Tichá, R., Larson, S. A., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Wuorio, A. (2015). The impact of individual and organisational factors on engagement of individuals with intellectual disability living in community group homes: a multilevel model. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 59(6), 493-505. https://doi.org/10.1111/jir.12152
- 82. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Dew A. (2015). Self-determination: Adults with intellectual disability and their family. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 40 (4), 394–399. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2015.1029883
- 83. Wiese, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Read, S., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. (2015). Learning about dying, death and end-of-life planning: Current issues informing future actions. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 40(2), 230-235. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2014.998183

- 84. Anderson, K., Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R. J., &** Layfield, C. (2014). Parents' perspectives on tele-AAC support for families with a new speech generating device: Results from an Australian pilot study. *ASHA SIG 18: Perspectives in Telepractice*, *4*(2), 52-60. https://doi.org/10.1044/teles4.2.52
- 85. Lante, K., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Bauman, A., van der Ploeg, H. P., Jan, S., & Davis, G. M. (2014). Embedding sustainable physical activities into the everyday lives of adults with intellectual disabilities: a randomised controlled trial. *BMC Public Health*, *14*, 1038. https://doi.org/10.1186/1471-2458-14-1038 http://www.biomedcentral.com/1471-2458/14/1038
- 86. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2014). Inclusion of adults with disability in Australia: Outcomes, legislation and issues. *International Journal of Inclusive Education*, 18(10), 1053-1063. https://doi.org/10.1080/13603116.2012.693395
- 87. Emerson, E., Blacher, J. Einfeld, S., Hatton, C., Robertson, J., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2014). Environmental risk factors associated with the persistence of conduct difficulties in children with intellectual disabilities and autistic spectrum disorders. *Research in Developmental Disabilities*, 35(12), 3508-3517. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ridd.2014.08.039
- 88. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Tichá, R., Larson, S. A., Hewitt, A. S., & Nord, D. (2014). Responsiveness to self-report interview questions by adults with intellectual and developmental disability. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *53*(3), 163-181. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-53.3.163
- 89. Bigby, C., Wilson, N. J., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Balandin, S., Craig, D., & Gambin, N. (2014). An effective program design to support older workers with intellectual disability to participate individually in community groups. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, *11*(2), 117-127. https://doi.org/10.1111/jppi.12080
- 90. Wiese, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A. Balandin, S., & Howarth, G. (2014). What is talked about? Community living staff experiences of talking with older people with intellectual disability about dying and death. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *58*(7), 679-690. https://doi.org/10.1111/jir.12065

- 91. Anderson, K., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2014). Australian parents' experiences of speech generating device (SGD) service delivery. *Developmental Neurorehabilitation*, *17*(2), 75-83. https://doi.org/10.3109/17518423.2013.857735
- 92. Thompson, V. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Broom, A., & Wilson, N. J. (2014). Barriers to sexual health provision for people with intellectual disabilities- a disability service provider and clinician perspective. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *39*(2), 137–146. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2014.898742
- 93. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N. J., Bigby, C., Balandin, S., & Craig, D. (2014). Responsiveness to self-report questions about loneliness: a comparison of mainstream and intellectual disability-specific instruments. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *58*(5), 399-405. https://doi.org/10.1111/jir.12024
- 94. Arnold, S. R. C., Riches, V. C., & **Stancliffe R. J.** (2014). I-CAN: The classification and prediction of support needs. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 27(2), 97-111. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.12055
- 95. Cahill, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Clemson, L., & Durvasula, S. (2014). Reconstructing the fall: Individual, behavioural and contextual factors associated with falls in individuals with intellectual disability. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *58*(4), 321-332. https://doi.org/10.1111/jir.12015

- 96. Ballin, L., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.**(2013). The speech generating device (SGD) mentoring program: An evaluation by participants. *Disability and Rehabilitation: Assistive Technology*, 8(3), 195-203. https://doi.org/10.3109/17483107.2012.699586
- 97. Emerson, E., Felce, D., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2013). Issues concerning self-report data and population-based data sets involving people with intellectual disabilities. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *51*(5), 333-348. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-51.5.333
- 98. Amado, A. N., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, McCarron, M., & McCallion, P. (2013). Social inclusion and community participation of individuals with intellectual/developmental disabilities. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *51*(5), 360-375. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-51.5.360
- 99. Wilson, N. J., Bigby, C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Balandin, S., Craig, D., & Anderson, K. (2013). Mentors' experiences of using the Active Mentoring model to support older adults with intellectual disability to participate in community groups. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 38(4), 344-355. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2013.837155
- 100. Chng, J. P. L., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N. J., & Anderson, K. (2013). Engagement in retirement: An evaluation of the effect of Active Mentoring on engagement of older adults with intellectual disability in community activities. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*. *57*(12), 1130-1142. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1365-2788.2012.01625.x
- 101. Hillman, A. Donelly, M., Dew, A., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Whitaker, L., Knox, M., Shelley, K., &. Parmenter, T.R. (2013). The dynamics of support over time in the intentional support networks of nine people with intellectual disability. *Disability and Society*, 28(7), 922-936. https://doi.org/10.1080/09687599.2012.741515
- 102. Wiese, M., Dew, A., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Howarth, G., & Balandin, S. (2013). "If and when?": the beliefs and experiences of community living staff in supporting older people with intellectual disability to know about dying. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *57*(10), 980-992. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1365-2788.2012.01593.x
- 103. Wilson, N. J., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Shuttleworth, R. P. (2013). From diminished men to conditionally masculine: sexuality and Australian men and boys with intellectual disability. *Culture, Health & Sexuality*. *15*(6), 738-751. https://doi.org/10.1080/13691058.2013.780262

- 104. Van Huet, H. Innes, E., & **Stancliffe R.**, (2013). Occupational therapists perspectives of factors influencing chronic pain management. *Australian Occupational Therapy Journal*, 60(1), 56-65. https://doi.org/10.1111/1440-1630.12011
- 105. Ballin, L. Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2013). The speech generating device (SGD) mentoring program: Supporting the development of people learning to use an SGD. *Journal of Developmental and Physical Disabilities*, 25(4), 437-459. https://doi.org/10.1007/s10882-012-9322-0

- 106. Ballin, L., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2012). The speech generating device (SGD) mentoring program: Training adults who use an SGD to mentor. *Augmentative and Alternative Communication*, 28(4), 254-265. https://doi.org/10.3109/07434618.2012.708880
- 107. Tichá, R., Lakin, K. C., Larson, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Taub, S., Engler, J., Bershadsky, J., & Moseley, C. (2012). Correlates of everyday choice and support-related choice for 8,892 randomly sampled adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities in 19 states. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *50*(6), 486–504. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-50.06.486
- 108. Hillman, A. Donelly, M., Whitaker, L., Dew, A., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Knox, M., Shelley, K., &. Parmenter, T.R. (2012). Experiencing rights within positive, person-centred support networks of people with intellectual disability in Australia. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *56*(11), 1065-1075. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1365-2788.2012.01647.x
- 109. Wiese, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Balandin, S., Howarth, G., & Dew, A. (2012). End-of-life care and dying: Issues raised by staff supporting older people with intellectual disability in community living services. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 25(6), 571-583. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.12000
- 110. Bershadsky, J., Taub, S., Bradley, V., Engler, J., Moseley, C., Lakin, K. C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Larson, S., Ticha, R., & Bailey, C. (2012). Place of residence and preventive health care for developmental disabilities services recipients in twenty states. *Public Health Reports*, *127*, 475-485. https://doi.org/10.1177/003335491212700503
- 111. Wilson, N. J., Shuttleworth, R. P., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Parmenter, T. R. (2012). Masculinity theory in applied research with men and boys with intellectual disability. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *50*(3), 261-272. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-50.3.261.
- 112. Chan, J., Arnold, S., Webber, L., Riches, V., Parmenter, T., & **Stancliffe R.** (2012). Is it time to drop the term 'challenging behaviour'? *Learning Disability Practice*, *15*(5), 36-38. https://doi.org/10.7748/ldp2012.06.15.5.36.c9131
- 113. Chan, J., Merriman, B., Parmenter, T., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2012). Rethinking respite policy for people with intellectual and developmental disabilities. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 9(2), 120-126. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1741-1130.2012.00332.x
- 114. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Larson, S. A., Engler, J., Taub, S., Fortune, J., & Bershadsky, J. (2012). Demographic characteristics, health conditions, and residential service use in adults with Down syndrome in 25 U.S. states. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *50*(2), 92-108. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-50.2.92
- 115. Einfeld, S. L., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Gray, K. M., Sofronoff, K., Rice, L., Emerson, E., & Yasamy, M. T. (2012). Interventions provided by parents for children with intellectual disabilities in low and middle income countries. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 25, 135-142. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1468-3148.2011.00678.x
- 116. Ballin, L. Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Togher, L. (2012). The views of people who use speech generating devices (SGDs) on mentoring new learners. *Disability and Rehabilitation: Assistive Technology*, 7(1), 63-74. https://doi.org/10.3109/17483107.2011.573438

117. Hewitt, A. S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Johnson Sirek, A. J., Hall-Lande, J., Taub, S., Engler, J., Bershadsky, J., Fortune, J., & Moseley, C. R. (2012). Characteristics of adults with autism spectrum disorder who use adult developmental disability services: Results from 25 US states. *Research in Autism Spectrum Disorders*, 6(2), 741-751. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.rasd.2011.10.007

2011 n = 9

- 118. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Larson, S. A., Engler, J., Bershadsky, J., Taub, S., Fortune, J., & Tichá, R. (2011). Overweight and obesity among adults with intellectual disabilities who use intellectual disability/developmental disability services in 20 U.S. states. *American Journal on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, 116(6), 401-418. https://doi.org/10.1352/1944-7558-116.6.401
- 119. Arnold, S. R. C., Riches, V. C., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011). Intelligence is as intelligence does: Can additional support needs replace disability? *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *36*(4), 258-262. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2011.617732
- 120. Bigby, C., Wilson, N. J., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011). Disconnected expectations: Staff, family and supported employee perspectives about retirement. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *36*(3), 167-174. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2011.598852
- 121. Ballin, L., Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Togher, L. (2011). Speech-language pathologists' views on mentoring by people who use speech generating devices. *International Journal of Speech-Language Pathology*, *13*(5), 446-457. https://doi.org/10.3109/17549507.2011.522254
- 122. Wilson, N. J., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Parmenter, T. R., & Shuttleworth, R. P. (2011). Gendered service delivery: A masculine and feminine perspective on staff gender. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, 49(5), 341-351. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-49.5.341
- 123. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., Toogood, S., & McVilly, K. R. (2011). Staffing numbers and Active Support: A case study. *Tizard Learning Disability Review*, *16*(3), 21-30. https://doi.org/10.1108/13595471111158666
- 124. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Larson, S. A., Engler, J., Taub, S., & Fortune, J. (2011). Choice of living arrangements. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 55(8), 746-762. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1365-2788.2010.01336.x
- 125. Wilson, N. J., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Shuttleworth, R. P. (2011). Conditionally sexual: men and teenage boys with moderate to profound intellectual disability. *Sexuality and Disability*, 29(3), 275-289. https://doi.org/10.1007/s11195-011-9203-y
- 126. Emerson, E., Einfeld, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011). Predictors of the persistence of conduct difficulties in children with borderline or intellectual disabilities. *Journal of Child Psychology and Psychiatry/Child and Adolescent Mental Health*, 52(11), 1184-1194. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1469-7610.2011.02413.x

- **127.** Trembath, D., Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Togher, L. (2010). Employment and volunteering for adults with intellectual disability. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 7(4), 235-238. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1741-1130.2010.00271.x.
- 128. Cox, C. R., Clemson, L., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Durvasula, S., & Sherrington, C. (2010). Incidence of and risk factors for falls among adults with an intellectual disability. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *54*(12), 1045–1057. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1365-2788.2010.01333.x
- 129. Wilson, N. J., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Bigby, C., Balandin, S., & Craig, D. (2010). The potential for active mentoring to support the transition into retirement for older adults with a lifelong disability. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *35*(3), 211-214. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250.2010.481784

- 130. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Knox, M., Whitaker, L., & Parmenter, T. R. (2010). The role of informal networks in providing effective work opportunities for people with an intellectual disability. *Work*, *36*, 227-237. https://doi.org/10.3233/WOR-2010-1023
- 131. Trembath, D., Balandin, S., Togher, L, & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2010). The experiences of adults with complex communication needs who volunteer. *Disability & Rehabilitation*, *32*(11), 885-898. https://doi.org/10.3109/09638280903349537
- 132. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, McVilly, K. R., Radler, G., Mountford, L., & Tomaszewski, P. (2010). Active Support, participation and depression. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23, 312-321. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1468-3148.2009.00535.x
- 133. Trembath, D., Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Togher, L. (2010). Volunteering and paid work for adults who use AAC. *Journal of Developmental and Physical Disabilities*, 22(3), 201-218. https://doi.org/10.1007/s10882-009-9170-8
- 134. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Larson, S. A., Auerbach, K., Engler, J., Taub, S., & Lakin, K. C. (2010). Individuals with intellectual disabilities and augmentative and alternative communication: Analysis of survey data on uptake of aided AAC, and loneliness experiences. *Augmentative and Alternative Communication*, 26(2), 87-96. https://doi.org/10.3109/07434618.2010.481564
- 135. Trembath, D., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2010). "Communication is everything": The experiences of volunteers who use AAC. *Augmentative and Alternative Communication*, 26(2), 75-86. https://doi.org/10.3109/07434618.2010.481561
- 136. Emerson, E., Einfeld, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2010). The mental health of young children with intellectual disabilities or borderline intellectual functioning. *Social Psychiatry and Psychiatric Epidemiology*, 45(5), 579–587. https://doi.org/10.1007/s00127-009-0100-y
- 137. Wilson, N. J., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Shuttleworth, R. P., & Parker, D. (2010). A masculine perspective of gendered topics in the research literature on males and females with intellectual disability. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *35*(1), 1-8. https://doi.org/10.3109/13668250903496351

- 138. Arnold, S. R. C., Riches, V. C., Parmenter, T. R., & **Stancliffe, R. J**. (2009). The I-CAN: Using e-health to get people the support they need. *Electronic Journal of Health Informatics*, 4(1):e4, 1-7.
- 139. Chan, J., Trevor Parmenter, T., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2009). The impact of traumatic brain injury on the mental health outcomes of individuals and their family carers. *Australian e-Journal for the Advancement of Mental Health*, 8(2), 1-10. www.auseinet.com/journal/vol8iss2/chan.pdf
- 140. Trembath, D., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). Peer mediated teaching and augmentative and alternative communication for preschool aged children with autism. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *34*(2), 173-186. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250902845210
- 141. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Taub, S., Chiri, G., & Byun, S. (2009). Satisfaction and sense of well-being among Medicaid ICF/MR and HCBS recipients in six states. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, 47(2), 63-83. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-47.2.63 Winner NARRTC Best Paper Award, 2018 https://narrtc.org/narrtc-past-best-paper-awards/
- 142. Ballin, L., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). Learning to use augmentative and alternative communication (AAC): Is there a mentoring role for adults experienced in using AAC? *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *34*(1), 89-91. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250802676038
- 143. Wilson, N. J., Cumella, S., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Shuttleworth, R. P. (2009). Penile hygiene: puberty, paraphimosis, and personal care for men and boys with an intellectual

disability. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *53*(2), 106-114. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1365-2788.2008.01133.x

2008 n = 6

- 144. Lakin, K. C., Doljanac, R., Byun, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Taub, S., & Chiri, G. (2008). Choice making among Medicaid Home and Community-Based Services (HCBS) and ICF/MR recipients in six states. *American Journal on Mental Retardation*, *113* (5), 325-342. https://doi.org/10.1352/2008.113.325-342
- 145. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., Toogood, S., & McVilly, K. R. (2008). Staff behaviour and resident engagement before and after Active Support training. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *33*(3), 257-270. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250802318284
- 146. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Jones, E., Mansell, J., & Lowe, K. (2008). Active support: A critical review and commentary. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *33*(3), 196-214. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250802315397
- 147. Lakin, K. C., Doljanac, R., Byun, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Taub, S., & Chiri, G. (2008). Factors associated with expenditures for Medicaid home and community based services (HCBS) and intermediate care facilities for persons with mental retardation (ICF/MR) services for persons with intellectual and developmental disabilities. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, 46(3), 200-214. https://doi.org/10.1352/2008.46:200-214
- 148. DiRita, P. A., Parmenter, T. R., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008). Utility, economic rationalism and the circumscription of agency. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *52*(7), 618-625. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1365-2788.2008.01069.x
- 149. McVilly, K., **Stancliffe, R.**, Parmenter, T. R., & Burton-Smith, R. (2008). Remaining open to quantitative, qualitative and mixed-method designs: an unscientific compromise, or good research practice? *International Review of Research in Mental Retardation*, 35, 151-203.

2007 n = 3

- 150. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Taub, S., Doljanac, R., Byun, S., & Chiri, G. (2007). Loneliness and living arrangements. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, 45(6), 380-390. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556(2007)45[380:LALA]2.0.CO;2
- 151. Lakin, K. C., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007). Residential supports for persons with intellectual and developmental disabilities. *Mental Retardation and Developmental Disabilities Research Reviews,* 13, 151-159. https://doi.org/10.1002/mrdd.20148
- 152. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., Toogood, S., & McVilly, K. R. (2007). Australian implementation and evaluation of active support. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 20, 211-227. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1468-3148.2006.00319.x

- 153. McVilly, K. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Parmenter, T. R., & Burton-Smith, R. M (2006b). Self-advocates have the last say on friendship. *Disability & Society*, 21(7), 693-708. https://doi.org/10.1080/09687590600995287
- 154. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Lakin, K. C. (2006). Longitudinal frequency and stability of family contact in institutional and community living. *Mental Retardation*, 44(6), 418-429. https://doi.org/10.1352/0047-6765(2006)44[418:LFASOF]2.0.CO;2
- 155. Riches, V. C., Parmenter, T. R., Wiese, M., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006). Intellectual disability and mental illness in the criminal justice system. *International Journal of Law and Psychiatry*, 29(5), 386-396. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ijlp.2005.10.003
- 156. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Lakin, K. C. (2006). Minority status, consumer outcomes and service inputs in four states. *Mental Retardation*, *44*(3), 165-183. https://doi.org/10.1352/0047-

6765(2006)44[165:MSCOAS]2.0.CO;2

157. McVilly, K. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Parmenter, T. R., & Burton-Smith, R. M. (2006a). 'I get by with a little help from my friends': Adults with intellectual disability discuss loneliness. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 19, 191-203. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1468-3148.2005.00261.x

2005 n = 2

- 158. Verdugo, M. A., Schalock, R. L., Keith, K. D., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005). Quality of life and its measurement: Important principles and guidelines. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 49(10), 707-717. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1365-2788.2005.00739.x
- 159. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., & Prouty, R. W. (2005). Growth in residential services in Australia and the United States: 1997-2002. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 30(3), 181-184. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250500204133

2002 n = 2

- 160. Stancliffe, R. J., Hayden, M. F., Larson, S., & Lakin, K. C. (2002). Longitudinal study on the adaptive and challenging behaviors of deinstitutionalized adults with intellectual disability. American Journal on Mental Retardation, 107, 302-320. <a href="https://doi.org/10.1352/0895-8017(2002)107<0302:LSOTAA>2.0.CO;2">https://doi.org/10.1352/0895-8017(2002)107<0302:LSOTAA>2.0.CO;2
- 161. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2002). Provision of residential services for people with intellectual disability in Australia: An international comparison. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 27(2), 117-124. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250220135079-1

2001 n = 4

- 162. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2001). Living with support in the community: Predictors of choice and self-determination. *Mental Retardation and Developmental Disabilities Research Reviews*, 7, 91-98. https://doi.org/10.1002/mrdd.1013
- 163. Braddock, D., Emerson, E., Felce, D., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2001). Living circumstances of children and adults with mental retardation or developmental disabilities in the United States, Canada, England and Wales, and Australia. *Mental Retardation and Developmental Disabilities Research Reviews*, 7(2), 115-121. https://doi.org/10.1002/mrdd.1016
- 164. Farris, B., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2001). The co-worker training model: Outcomes of an open employment pilot project. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 26(2), 143-159. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250020054459
- 165. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Emerson, E., & Lakin K. C. (2001). Community living and people with intellectual disability. Introduction to part II. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 26(1), 5-13. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250020032732

- 166. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Emerson, E., & Lakin K. C. (2000). Community living and people with intellectual disability. Introduction to part I. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 25(4), i-iv. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250020019557
- 167. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Keane, S. (2000). Outcomes and costs of community living: A matched comparison of group homes and semi-independent living. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 25(4), 281-305. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250020019584
- 168. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Abery, B. H., Springborg, H., & Elkin, S. (2000). Substitute decision-making and personal control: Implications for self-determination. *Mental Retardation*, *38*, 407-421. https://doi.org/10.1352/0047-6765(2000)038<0407:SDAPCI>2.0.CO;2
- 169. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Abery B. H., & Smith, J. (2000). Personal control and the ecology of community living settings: Beyond living-unit size and type. *American Journal on Mental Retardation*, 105, 431-454. <a href="https://doi.org/10.1352/0895-8017(2000)105<0431:PCATEO>2.0.CO;2">https://doi.org/10.1352/0895-8017(2000)105<0431:PCATEO>2.0.CO;2

- 170. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Hayden, M. F., & Lakin, K. C. (2000). Quality and content of individualized habilitation plan objectives in residential settings. *Education and Training in Mental Retardation and Developmental Disabilities*, 35, 191-207. https://www.jstor.org/stable/23879943
- 171. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000). Proxy respondents and quality of life. *Evaluation and Program Planning*, *23*, 89-93. https://doi.org/10.1016/S0149-7189(99)00042-7

- 172. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Hayden, M. F., & Lakin, K. C. (1999). Effectiveness of challenging behavior IHP objectives in residential settings: A longitudinal study. *Mental Retardation*, *37*, 482-493. <a href="https://doi.org/10.1352/0047-6765(1999)037<0482:EOCBIO>2.0.CO;2">https://doi.org/10.1352/0047-6765(1999)037<0482:EOCBIO>2.0.CO;2
- 173. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Hayden, M. F., & Lakin, K. C. (1999). Interventions for challenging behavior in residential settings. *American Journal on Mental Retardation*, *104*, 364-375. https://doi.org/10.1352/0895-8017(1999)104<0364:IFCBIR>2.0.CO;2
- 174. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999). Proxy respondents and the Quality of Life Questionnaire empowerment factor. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *43*, 185-193. https://doi.org/10.1046/j.1365-2788.1999.00194.x
- 175. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Parmenter, T. R. (1999). The Choice Questionnaire: A scale to assess choices exercised by adults with intellectual disability. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 24, 107-132. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668259900033911
- 176. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Lakin, K. C. (1999). A longitudinal comparison of day program services and outcomes of people who left institutions and those who stayed. *Journal of the Association for Persons with Severe Handicaps*, 24, 44-57. https://doi.org/10.2511/rpsd.24.1.44
- 177. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Hayden, M. F., & Lakin, K. C. (1999). Effectiveness and quality of individual planning in residential settings: An analysis of outcomes. *Mental Retardation*, *37*, 104-116. https://doi.org/10.1352/0047-6765(1999)037<0104:EAQOIP>2.0.CO;2

1998 n = 2

- 178. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Hayden, M. F. (1998). Longitudinal study of institutional downsizing: Effects on individuals who remain in the institution. *American Journal on Mental Retardation*, 102, 500-510. https://doi.org/10.1352/0895-8017(1998)102<0500:LSOIDE>2.0.CO;2
- 179. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Lakin, K. C. (1998). Analysis of expenditures and outcomes of residential alternatives for persons with developmental disabilities. *American Journal on Mental Retardation*, 102, 552-568. https://doi.org/10.1352/0895-8017(1998)102<0552:AOEAOO>2.0.CO;2

1997 n = 2

- 180. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Abery, B. H. (1997). Longitudinal study of deinstitutionalization and the exercise of choice. *Mental Retardation, 35*, 159-169. <a href="https://doi.org/10.1352/0047-6765(1997)035<0159:LSODAT>2.0.CO;2">https://doi.org/10.1352/0047-6765(1997)035<0159:LSODAT>2.0.CO;2
- 181. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1997). Community living-unit size, staff presence and residents' choice-making. *Mental Retardation*, *35*, 1-9. <a href="https://doi.org/10.1352/0047-6765(1997)035<0001:CLSSPA>2.0.CO;2">https://doi.org/10.1352/0047-6765(1997)035<0001:CLSSPA>2.0.CO;2

- 182. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Wehmeyer, M. L. (1995). Variability in the availability of choice to adults with mental retardation. *Journal of Vocational Rehabilitation*, *5*, 319-328.
- 183. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1995). Assessing opportunities for choice making: A comparison of self- and staff reports. *American Journal on Mental Retardation*, *99*, 418-429.

184. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1990). Respite care: Is there a 'best' service model? What do service users' families think? *Australian Disability Review*, 1, 10-14.

Editorials and Letters

- 1. Kaine, N., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Chapparo, C., & Honey, A. (2019). Time is of the essence: An Australian perspective on transition preparations for students with visual impairments. *Journal of Visual Impairment & Blindness*, 113, 569-572. https://doi.org/10.1177/0145482X19890939
- 2. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y., & Read, S. (2017). Editorial: End of life and people with intellectual disability. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, *30*(6), 977-981. https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.12383
- 3. Hewitt, A., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Emerson, E. (2013). Community living and participation: Embracing the complexity and forging forward. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, 51(5), 423-427. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-51.5.423
- 4. Hewitt, A., Emerson, E., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2013). Introduction to the special issue: Community living and participation. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *51*(5), 293-297. https://doi.org/10.1352/1934-9556-51.5.293
- 5. Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). Impact factors and the H index: What researchers and readers need to know [Letter to the editor]. *Augmentative and Alternative Communication*, 25(1), 1-3. https://doi.org/10.1080/07434610902813549
- Stancliffe, R. J., Jones, E., & Mansell, J. (2008). Research in active support. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 33(3), 194-195. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250802320082
- 7. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008). Editorial. JIDD's online availability is now complete. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *33*(1), 1. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250801895472
- 8. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006). Editorial. JIDD's online presence. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability, 31*(4), 195. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250601057703
- 9. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005). Editorial. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, *30*(1), 1-2. https://doi.org/10.1080/13668250500033201
- 10. Emerson, E., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004). Planning *and* action: Comments on Mansell & Beadle-Brown. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities, 17*, 23-26. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1468-3148.2004.00180.x
- 11. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003). Editorial. Incoming editor. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 28, 3-4. https://doi.org/10.1080/1366825031000086858

Peer-Reviewed Published Abstracts

2024 n=5

- 1. Siska, J., Stancliffe, R., & Caldwell, J. (2024). Enabling positive outcomes: what's important and what about expenditures? [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 68(7), 642-643.
- 2. Hall, S., & Stancliffe, R. (2024). Finding a good fit: selecting mainstream community groups for older adults with IDD. [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 68(7), 663.
- 3. Stancliffe, R., Ticha, R., Pettingell, S., Houseworth J., & Bershadsky, J. (2024). Current outcomes of formerly institutionalised and never-institutionalised adults. [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 68(7), 709.
- 4. Houseworth, J., Ticha, R., Pettingell, S., & R. Stancliffe. R. (2024). The National Core Indicators In-Person Survey: Lesson learned across 10 years of personal outcome assessment. [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 68(7), 863.
- 5. Houseworth, J., Ticha, R. Stancliffe, R., Pettingell, S., & Bershadsky, J. (2024). Transition, living arrangement and psychotropic medication among disability services users with IDD. [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 68(7), 865.

2021 n = 2

6. Fortune, N., Badland, H., Clifton, S., Emerson, E., Stancliffe, R. J., & Llewellyn, G. (2021). 263

- Disability and inequality on the social determinants of health: data, data gaps, and policy implications [Abstract]. *International Journal of Epidemiology*, 50, Issue Supplement_1. https://doi.org/10.1093/ije/dyab168.204
- 7. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2021). Retirement, inclusive social participation and mobility [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 34(5), https://doi.org/10.1111/jar.12917 **2019** n = 11
- 8. Brotherton, M., **Stancliffe, R.**, Wilson, N. J., & O'Loughlin, K. (2019). Mainstream employment, transition to retirement and social inclusion [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 641.
- 9. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Nye-Lengerman, K., Kramme, J. E. D., Anderson, L. L., & Hewitt, A. S. (2019). Retirement, aging and independent mobility in community employment [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 642.
- 10.**Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y., Read, S., Jeltes, G., Clayton, J. M., & Barton, R. (2019). Discussing end-of-life with people with intellectual disability: Anxiety, depression and fear of death [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 646.
- 11. Barton, R., Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Read, S., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. M. (2019). Factors that influence discussions about end of life between people with intellectual disability and disability support staff [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 648.
- 12. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N. J. & Clayton, J. M. (2019). Multidisciplinary palliative care team experiences when caring for people with intellectual disability who are dying [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 648.
- 13. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Durvasula, S., Wilson, N. J., Piepers, D. W., & Kaszonyi, S. (2019). The place of death and associated variables for clients in out-of-home care in New South Wales Australia [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 648.
- 14. Gray, K., Tonge, B. J., Howlin, P., Phillips, K., Cameron, L., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Einfeld, S. L. (2019). Mental health outcomes in adults with autism [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 675.
- 15. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Cherry, E. (2019). Self-direction and Australia's National Disability Insurance Scheme [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 715.
- 16. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., & Wiese, M. Y. (2019). Self-determination of adults with intellectual disability: impact of family [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 746.
- 17. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., & Wiese, M. Y. (2019). Use of body mapping to explore key family relationships of with adults with intellectual disability (Poster). *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 754.
- 18.Dew, A., R. **Stancliffe, R.**, Schormans, A. F., Wiese, M. Y., Frawley, P., & Tuffrey-Wijne, I. (2019). International approaches to action research and knowledge translation: a panel discussion (Panel). *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 63(7), 852.

- 19. Radermacher, H., Breen, L., **Stancliffe, R.**, Noonan, K., & Allan, A. (2018). End-of-life care and choices: Roles for psychologists. (Abstract 158). *Australian Psychologist*, *53* (Supplement 1, Special Issue), 51-52.
- 20. **Stancliffe, R.**, McGlinchey, E., McCallion, P. & McCarron, M. (2018). Change in employment status of adults with ID in Ireland: Data from the IDS-TILDA study. (Abstract 5863). *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 31 (4), 527.
- 21.McVilly, K., Anderson, J., Koritsas, S., Johnson, H., Wiese, M., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2018). Accessible written information resources for adults with intellectual disability: compiling the evidence to inform good practice (Abstract 6031). *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 31 (4), 594.

- 22. Wiese, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Read, S., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. (2016). Assessing knowledge, planning for and fear of death [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 60(7/8), 762.
- 23. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M., Read, S., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. (2016). Knowing, planning for and fearing death: Findings from adults with intellectual disabilities and disability staff [Abstract].

- Journal of Intellectual Disability Research, 60(7/8), 741.
- 24. Read, S., Wiese, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. (2016). Dying to talk: Exploring dying and death [Abstract] [poster]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 60(7/8), 806.
- 25. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., & Wiese, M. (2016). Family relationships and support for self-determination: The lived experience of adults with intellectual disabilities [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 60(7/8), 653.
- 26. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., & Wiese, M. (2016). Adults with intellectual disabilities: Choice and control within the context of family relationships [Abstract] [poster]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 60(7/8), 777.
- 27. Arnold, S., Riches, V. & **Stancliffe R.** (2016). Advocating for needed supports using a standardised assessment of support needs [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 60(7/8), 630.
- 28.Brotherton, M., **Stancliffe, R.**, Wilson, N., & O'Loughlin, K. (2016). Retirement as the solution: Retirees with intellectual disabilities share their experience of retirement from mainstream employment [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 60(7/8), 643.
- 29.Xu, T. & **Stancliffe, R.** (2016). An evaluation of employment outcomes achieved by Transition to Work service providers in Sydney, Australia [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 60(7/8), 764.
- 30. Cherry, E., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Emerson, E., & Tichà, R. (2016). Understanding demographic characteristics of people who access self-directed funding in the United States of America [Abstract] [poster]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 60(7/8), 775.
- 31. Thompson, V., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N. J., & Broom, A. (2016). Clinicians' perspective on the usefulness and usability of sexual knowledge assessment tools for people with intellectual disabilities [Abstract] [poster]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 60(7/8), 814.

- 32. Anderson, K., Balandin, S. & **Stancliffe R. J.** (2014). Training parents to support the communication and participation of children with intellectual disability who use a speechgenerating device (SGD) [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 27(4), 363.
- 33.Brotherton, M., **Stancliffe R. J.,** & Wilson, N. J. (2014). Retirement from mainstream employment: Older workers with intellectual disabilities and their plans for life after work [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 27(4), 370.
- 34. Arnold, S., Riches, V., **Stancliffe R. J.** (2014). Support needs predict funding need better than adaptive behaviour [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 27(4), 352.
- 35.Lante, K., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Davis, G. M., Bauman, A., Jan, S., & Van Der Ploeg, H. (2014). Functional walking capacity following participation in a physical activity and exercise intervention [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 27(4), 326.
- 36. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Lante K., Davis, G. M., Bauman, A., Jan, S., & Van Der Ploeg, H. (2014). Psychosocial outcomes following participation in a physical activity and exercise intervention [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 27(4), 326.

2013 n = 1

37. Knox, M., Donelly, M., Hillman, A. Parmenter, T. R., Whitaker, L., Shelley, K., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2013). This is who I am: Personal meanings, roles, and support networks of persons with intellectual disabilities [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 10, 136.

- 38. **Stancliffe R.J.**, Davis, G., Bauman, A., Jan, S, & van der Ploeg, H. & Lante K. (2012). Randomised controlled trial protocol: Physical activity and exercise in adults with intellectual disability. *Journal of Science and Medicine in Sport*, *15*, S311-312. http://dx.doi.org/10.1016/j.jsams.2012.11.758
- 39. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Taub, S. L. (2012). National Core Indicators: Outcomes and services for adults with intellectual disabilities [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 56(7-8), 656.
- 40. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Bigby, C., Balandin, S., Wilson, N. J., & Craig, D. (2012). Transition to retirement: Social inclusion and outcomes using the *Active Mentoring* model [Abstract]. *Journal of*

- *Intellectual Disability Research*, 56(7-8), 813.
- 41. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2012). Overview of methodological issues in research on outcomes experienced by people with intellectual disability [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 56(7-8), 815.
- 42. Wilson, N., Bigby, C, **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Balandin, S., & Craig, D. (2012). "I thought it was going to be a lot harder": Community mentors supporting social inclusion. [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 56(7-8), 660.
- 43.Bigby, C. Wilson, N. J., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Balandin, S., & Craig, D. (2012). Active Mentoring: A person-centred retirement support model [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 56(7-8), 660.
- 44. Wiese, M. **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Dew, A., Balandin, S. & Howarth, G. (2012). Experiences of community living staff assisting people with intellectual disability to know about dying as the end of life approaches [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 56(7-8), 664.
- 45. Wiese, M. **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Dew, A., Balandin, S. & Howarth, G. (2012). Ethical issues for community living staff in end-of-life care of people with intellectual disability [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *56*(7-8), 666.
- 46. Wiese, M. **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Dew, A., Balandin, S. & Howarth, G. (2012). Issues raised by community living staff caring for people with intellectual disability approaching the end-of-life [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 56(7-8), 668.
- 47. Cahill, S., Clemson, L., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, & Durvasula, S. (2012). Reconstructing the fall: Individual, behavioural and contextual factors associated with falls in individuals with intellectual disability [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 56(7-8), 669.

48. Wiese, M.Y., Howarth, G., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, & Balandin, S. (2011). Ethical issues for staff in end-of-life care of people with intellectual disability. *CareSearch Palliative Care Knowledge Network*. www.caresearch.com.au

- 49. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Whitaker, L., Knox, M., Shelley, K., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Parmenter, T. (2010). Relationship dynamics among family and friends [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 521.
- 50. Hillman, A., Parmenter, T., Donelly, M., Whitaker, L., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Knox, M. (2010). How person-centred is it? Personal support networks and the complexities of providing support [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 506.
- 51. Arnold, S.R.C., Riches, V. C., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2010). The I-CAN: Developing a bio-psych-social understanding of support [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 486.
- 52. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K.C., Larson, S., Engler, J., Taub, S., Fortune, J. (2010). Choice of where and with whom to live [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 486.
- 53.de Vries, L., Howard, S.A., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2010). Choice and active support [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 485.
- 54. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K.C., Larson, S., Engler, J., Taub, S., Fortune, J., & Ticha, R. (2010). Adults with Down syndrome who use US developmental disabilities service systems [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 482.
- 55. Wilson, N.J., Parmenter, T.R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Shuttleworth, R.P. (2010). "Conditionally sexual": the sexual health needs of males with ID [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*. 23(5), 477.
- 56. Wilson, N.J., Parmenter, T.R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Shuttleworth, R.P. (2010). The health of males with ID: knowledge and gaps [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 477.
- 57.Cox, C., Clemson, L., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Durvasula, S. & Sherrington, C. (2010). Falls among adults with ID: a chart audit [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 476.
- 58.Emerson, E., Einfeld, S., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2010). Early childhood predictors of persistent conduct difficulties [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 432.

- 59. Wiese, M.Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Howarth, G. (2010). End of life care: needs of community living staff who support people with ID [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 414.
- 60. Wilson, N.J., Balandin, S., Bigby, C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Craig, D. (2010). Ethical and practical issues for researchers supporting older adults transition into retirement [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 413.
- 61.Bigby, C., Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R.**, Wilson, N.J., & Craig, D. (2010). Disconnected expectations: staff, family and supported employees perspectives about retirement [Abstract]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 23(5), 413.

- 62. Arnold, S. R. C., Parmenter, T. R., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). The I-CAN workshop: Support, inclusion, and empowerment [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 92.
- 63. Arnold, S. R. C., Riches, V. C., Parmenter, T. R., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). The I-CAN: Support needed for inclusion, and empowerment [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 93.
- 64.Ballin, L., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). Views of people who use speech generating devices (SGDs) on mentoring new learners [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 95.
- 65. Durvasula, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Clemson, L., Sherrington, C., & Mackenzie, L. (2009). Falls and associated risk factors in adults with intellectual disability: A chart review of a clinic population [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 103.
- 66. Harman, A. D., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & McVilly, K. R. (2009). Active support in Australia: Where have we been, and are we going in the right direction [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 111.
- 67. Knox, M., Donelly, M., Hillman, A, Whitaker, L., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Parmenter, T. R., & Scottie, A. (2009). Reflections on ethical principles in the conduct of ethnographic research into the personal networks of people with an intellectual disability [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 123.
- 68. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., Toogood, S., & McVilly, K. R. (2009). Staffing level and active support [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 149.
- 69. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., & Taub, S. (2009). Loneliness, friendship and augmentative and alternative communication (AAC) [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 149-150.
- 70. Whitaker, L., Parmenter, T. R., Knox, M., Donelly, M., Hillman, A, & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). Creating futures for an adult with an intellectual disability: Mothers enhancing social support through network development [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 158.
- 71. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J**., & Balandin, S. (2009). End-of-life care issues and people with intellectual disability [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 159.
- 72. Balandin, S., **Stancliffe R.J.**, Dempsey, I., & Forster, S. (2009). Writing and reviewing journal articles: Almost everything you wanted to know [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 6(2), 94-95.
- 73. **Stancliffe, R.** (2009). Active support and participation by adults with intellectual disability [Abstract]. *Physical Therapy Reviews, 14*(1), 7.

- 74. Wiese, M., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008). Issues and complexities of end-of-life care for people with intellectual disabilities [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 33(3), 283.
- 75. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Whitaker, L., Rushford, N., Parmenter, T. R., Knox, M., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008). Creating a future for adults with ID with ageing parents: Networks of support. [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *52*, 713.
- 76. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Rushford, N., Whitaker, L., Parmenter, T., Knox, M., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2008). Critical analysis of the conceptualisation of care succession [Abstract]. *Journal of*

- Intellectual Disability Research, 52, 647.
- 77. Harman, A. D., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008). Active Support in Australia: Where are we now, where have we been, and where are we going? [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 52, 785.
- 78. Wiese, M.Y., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008). End-of-life care and dying: Choices and needs of people with intellectual disability and their carers [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 52, 653.
- 79. Larson, S., O'Nell, S., Hewitt, A., Smith, J., Lakin, K. C., McVilly, K., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2008). Introducing active support in the United States: Staff training developments and research directions [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 52, 764.
- 80. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Taub, S., Chiri, G., & Byun, S. (2008). Living arrangements and well being [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, *52*, 790.
- 81. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, McVilly, K. R., Radler, G., Mountford, L. & Tomaszewski, P. (2008). Active support, participation in activities and depression. [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 52, 736.
- 82. Arnold, S. R. C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Riches, V. C. (2008). The I-CAN: Assessing the support people need [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 52, 672.

- 83. Wiese, M. Y., Parmenter, T. R., McVilly, K. R., Riches, V. C., Yazbeck, M. M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Atkinson, N. (2005). Teaching and research: A partnership between Australia and Singapore [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 2(3/4), 181.
- 84. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., & McVilly, K. R. (2005). Active support: Evaluation of an Australian adaptation and implementation in residential services for people with intellectual disabilities [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 2(3/4), 190.
- 85.McVilly, K. R., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Burton-Smith, R. M. (2005). Friendship experiences of adults with ID: A consumer perspective [Abstract]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities*, 2(3/4), 190.

2004 n = 5

- 86. Hewitt, A. S., Lakin, K. C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Larson, S. A. (2004). Expenditure patterns in home and community based waiver settings (HCBS) in Minnesota [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 48, 489.
- 87. Stancliffe, R. J., Lakin, K. C., Shea, J. R., Prouty, R. W., & Coucouvanis, K. (2004). The economics of deinstitutionalisation: Diseconomies of reduced scale [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 48, 489.
- 88. Abery, B. H. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004). The tripartite ecology of self-determination [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 48, 445.
- 89. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004). Residence size and cost: Semi-independent living and group homes [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 48, 416.
- 90.McVilly, K. R., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Burton-Smith, R. M. (2004). Friendship experiences and aspirations of adults with intellectual disability (ID) [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 48, 428.

2000 n = 3

- 91. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000). Loneliness, quality of life, personal safety and community living [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 44, 472.
- 92. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000). A matched comparison of outcomes and costs in group homes and semi-independent living [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 44, 472.
- 93. Farris, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Hancock, S. (2000). Australian open employment agencies implementing the co-worker training model [Abstract]. *Journal of Intellectual Disability Research*, 44, 278.

Peer Reviewed Journal Special Issues Edited

n=5

1. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y. & Read, S. (Eds.). (2017). End of life and people with intellectual disability. [Special issue]. *Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities*, 30(6), 977-1164.

- 2. Hewitt, A., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Emerson, E. (Eds.). (2013). Community living and participation. [Special issue]. *Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities*, *51*(5), 293-427.
- 3. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Jones, E., & Mansell, J. (2008). Active support. [Special issue]. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 33(3), 194-277.
- 4. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Emerson, E., & Lakin, K. C. (Eds.). (2001). Community living and people with intellectual disability Part II [Special issue]. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 26(1), 5-82.
- 5. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Emerson, E., & Lakin, K. C. (Eds.). (2000). Community living and people with intellectual disability Part I [Special issue]. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 25(4), i-iv, 251-362.

Articles in Practitioner Journals (not refereed)

Submitted

In Press

Published

- Frantz, B & Stancliffe, R. J. (2023). Criminal Justice: Why is this happening? *Impact*, 35(3), 24-25. Institute on Community Integration and the Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment (RTC), College of Education and Human Development, University of Minnesota. https://publications.ici.umn.edu/impact/35-3/criminal-justice-why-is-this-happening
- 2. Abery, B., Tichá, R., Šiška, J., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2022). Modernizing transition: A socioecological approach. *Impact*, *35*(2), 1-4. Institute on Community Integration and the Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment (RTC), College of Education and Human Development, University of Minnesota. https://publications.ici.umn.edu/impact/35-2/modernizing-transition-a-socio-ecological-approach
- 3. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2022). My own apartment. *Impact*, *35*(2), 37-38. Institute on Community Integration and the Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment (RTC), College of Education and Human Development, University of Minnesota. https://publications.ici.umn.edu/impact/35-2/my-own-apartment
- 4. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2021). End of life resources for supporting people with disabilities. *Frontline Initiative*, *17*(2), ?-?. National Alliance for Direct Support Professionals and Research and Training Center on Community Living (RTC-CL), University of Minnesota. https://ici.umn.edu/products/20qQlqa3RxitSxSpYz9oqg
- 5. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Wilson, N. J. (2021). Retiring with IDD: Critical needs, unanswered questions. *Impact*, *34*(3), 8-10. Institute on Community Integration and the Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment (RTC), College of Education and Human Development, University of Minnesota. https://publications.ici.umn.edu/impact/34-3/retiring-with-idd-critical-needs
- 6. Wilson, N. J. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2021). Transition to retirement: Trying phased retirement in Australia. *Impact*, *34*(3), 19-21. Institute on Community Integration and the Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment (RTC), College of Education and Human Development, University of Minnesota. https://publications.ici.umn.edu/impact/34-3/phased-retirement-in-australia
- 7. Anderson, J., McVilly, K., Koritsas, S., Johnson, H., Wiese, M., **Stancliffe, R.**, Lyon, K., & Rezzani, N., Ozge, J. (2017). *Accessible written information resources for adults with intellectual disability: Good practice summary*. Research to Action Guide, NDS Centre for Applied Disability Research. Available online at https://www.cadr.org.au/research-to-action-guides/accessible-written-information
- 8. Anderson, J., McVilly, K., Koritsas, S., Johnson, H., Wiese, M., **Stancliffe, R.**, Lyon, K., & Rezzani, N., Ozge, J. (2017). *Accessible written information resources for adults with intellectual disability: a rapid review of the literature*. Sydney, Australia: Centre for Applied

- Disability Research (CADR).
- 9. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Wilson, N., Bigby, C., Gambin, N., Balandin, S. & Craig, D. (2013). Self-determination and transition to retirement. *National Gateway to Self-Determination*, April 2013 issue 5, 14-17. Available online at http://www.aucd.org/docs/publications/nti_selfd_issues/issue5_sm.pdf
- 10. Wilson, N., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Bigby, C., Gambin, N., Craig, D. & Balandin, S. (2012). Transition to Retirement: Creating opportunities for social inclusion. *Frontline Initiative*, *10*(3), 7. Available online at https://ici.umn.edu/products/view/497
- 11. Wilson, N., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Bigby, C., Gambin, N., Craig, D. & Balandin, S. (2012). Creating opportunities for social inclusion. *Catholic Social Services Diocese of Parramatta. News*. Available online at http://www.ccss.org.au/news-/ccss-news/news-from-catholiccare-social-services.aspx/creating-opportunities-for-social-inclusion.aspx
- 12. Wilson, N., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Bigby, C., Gambin, N., Craig, D. & Balandin, S. (2012). Creating opportunities for social inclusion: Insights from a research project that supported older adults with a lifelong disability to join local community or volunteer groups. *Voice*, April 2012 (Down Syndrome Victoria and Down Syndrome NSW Members' Journal), 4-6.
- 13. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Balandin, S. (2008). Loneliness. *Intellectual Disability Australasia*, 29(4), 3-6.
- 14. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Lakin, K. C. (2005). Needs-based funding: Experience from the USA. *Intellectual Disability Australia*, 26(2), 6-7, 13.
- 15. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Lakin, K. C. (2004). Costs and outcomes of community services for persons with intellectual and developmental disabilities. *Policy Research Brief* (University of Minnesota: Minneapolis, Institute on Community Integration), 15(1), 1-10. Available online at http://ici.umn.edu/products/prb/151/default.html
- 16.**Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003). Institutions: The perspective nationally and internationally. *Western Sydney Intellectual Disability Support Group Newsletter, November 2003*, 4-6.
- 17. Whaite, E. A., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Keane, S. (1999). Compatibility: Living together is hard to do. *Interaction*, 13(1), 24-29.
- 18. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Bell, J., & Pash, S. (1999). A glimpse of direct support work down under. *Frontline Initiative*, *3*(*1*), 7, 12.
- 19. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Parmenter, T. R. (1999). A comparison of semi-independent living and group homes. *1999 ADD Research Report*, p. 4. (Sydney, NSW Ageing and Disability Department).
- 20.**Stancliffe, R. J.** (1991). Choice making by adults in supported community accommodation: Hobson's choice? *Interaction*, *5*(*4*), 23-33.

Practitioner Journal Special Issues Edited

- 1. Abery, B., Šiška, J., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Tichá, R. (Eds.). (2022). Feature issue: Transition in a global context for people with intellectual, developmental, and other disabilities. *Impact*, *35*(2). Institute on Community Integration and the Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment (RTC), College of Education and Human Development, University of Minnesota. https://publications.ici.umn.edu/impact/35-2/cover
- 2. van Heumen, L., Heller, T., Farrell, C., & Stancliffe, R.J. (Eds.). (2021). Feature issue on retirement & aging for people with intellectual, developmental, and other disabilities. *Impact*, 34(3). Institute on Community Integration and the Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment (RTC), College of Education and Human Development, University of Minnesota. https://publications.ici.umn.edu/impact/34-3/cover

Book Reviews

- 1. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004). [Review of the book *Supports Intensity Scale: Users Manual*]. *Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities, 1*(3-4), 182-183.
- 2. Stancliffe, R. J. (2004). [Review of the book Handbook on quality of life for human services

- practitioners]. Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability, 29(1), 92-93. doi: 10.1080/13668250410001662900
- 3. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1994). [Review of the book *Housing, support and community choices and strategies for adults with disabilities*]. *The Australasian Journal of Special Education, 18*(1), 56-57.
- 4. **Stancliffe, R.** (1993). [Review of the book *Empowerment and developmental handicaps: Choices and quality of life*]. *Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities, 18, 279-280.*
- 5. **Stancliffe, R.** (1990). [Review of the book *Rehabilitation programmes: Performance and quality of life of adults with developmental handicaps Vol. 1*]. Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities, 16, 289-290.
- 6. **Stancliffe, R.** (1988). [Review of the book *Quality of life for handicapped people*]. *Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities, 14,* 290-291.
- 7. **Stancliffe, R**. (1988). [Review of the book *A comprehensive guide to the activities catalogue*]. *Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities, 14,* 171.
- 8. **Stancliffe, R.** (1986). [Review of the book *Legal rights and intellectual disability a short guide*]. *Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities, 12, 272-273.*
- 9. **Stancliffe, R.** (1986). [Review of the book *Community based curriculum. Instructional strategies* for students with severe handicaps]. Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities, 12, 84.
- 10.**Stancliffe, R.** (1985). [Review of the book *Handicapped children in the community*]. *Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities, 11,* 117.
- 11. **Stancliffe, R.** (1985). [Review of the book *Care for the mentally handicapped past and present*]. *Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities, 11,* 116.
- 12.**Stancliffe, R.** (1983). [Review of the book *Intellectual impairment: The battle against handicap*]. *Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities, 9,* 148-149.

Book Chapters

In press

Published n=29

- 1. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Brotherton, M., O'Loughlin, K., & Wilson, N. J. (2024). Employment, ageing and retirement: An Australian perspective. In R. Tichá, B. Abery, & J. Šiška (Eds.), *The value of employment for people with disabilities around the world: The dignity of work* (pp. 199-230). Cambridge Scholars Publishing. https://www.cambridgescholars.com/product/978-1-0364-0758-2
- 2. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Wiese, M. Y., McCallion, P., & McCarron, M. (2022). Preface. In R. J. Stancliffe, M. Y. Wiese, P. McCallion, & M. McCarron (Eds.), *End of life and people with intellectual and developmental disability: Contemporary issues, challenges, experiences and practice* (pp. xi-xiii). Palgrave MacMillan. https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-030-98697-1
- 3. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Wiese, M. Y., McCallion, P., & McCarron, M. (2022). Experience of end-of-life issues by people with intellectual disability. In R. J. Stancliffe, M. Y. Wiese, P. McCallion, & M. McCarron (Eds.), End of life and people with intellectual and developmental disability: Contemporary issues, challenges, experiences and practice (pp. 29-57). Palgrave MacMillan. https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-030-98697-1_2
- 4. Forrester-Jones, R., McCallion, P., McCarron, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Wiese, M. Y., (2022). Accessible funerals and people with intellectual disability. In R. J. Stancliffe, M. Y. Wiese, P. McCallion, & M. McCarron (Eds.), *End of life and people with intellectual and developmental disability: Contemporary issues, challenges, experiences and practice* (pp. 265-296). Palgrave MacMillan. https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-030-98697-1 10
- 5. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, McCallion, P., & McCarron, M. (2022). Positioning the issues: An agenda for future end-of-life research, policy and practice. In R. J. Stancliffe, M. Y. Wiese, P. McCallion, & M. McCarron (Eds.), *End of life and people with intellectual and*

- *developmental disability: Contemporary issues, challenges, experiences and practice* (pp. 435-463). Palgrave MacMillan. https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-030-98697-1 16
- Stancliffe, R. J. (2020). Choice availability and people with intellectual disability. In R. J.
 Stancliffe, M. L. Wehmeyer, K. A. Shogren, & B. H. Abery (Eds.), Choice, preference, and disability: Promoting self-determination across the lifespan (pp. 3-26). Cham, Switzerland: Springer. https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-030-35683-5_1 ISBN 978-3-030-35682-8 (Print), 978-3-030-35683-5 (Online) https://link.springer.com/chapter/10.1007/978-3-030-35683-5_1
- Curryer, B., Dew, A., Stancliffe, R. J., & Wiese, M. (2020). Adults with intellectual disability:
 Choice and control in the context of family. In R. J. Stancliffe, M. L. Wehmeyer, K. A.
 Shogren, & B. H. Abery (Eds.), Choice, preference, and disability: Promoting self-determination across the lifespan (pp. 283-302). Cham, Switzerland: Springer.
 https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-030-35683-5 ISBN 978-3-030-35682-8 (Print), 978-3-030-35683-5 (Online) https://link.springer.com/chapter/10.1007/978-3-030-35683-5 15
- 8. Stancliffe, R. J., Shogren, K. A., Wehmeyer, M. L., & Abery, B. H. (2020). Policies and practices to support preference, choice and self-determination: An ecological understanding. In R. J. Stancliffe, M. L. Wehmeyer, K. A. Shogren, & B. H. Abery (Eds.), *Choice, preference, and disability: Promoting self-determination across the lifespan* (pp. 339-354). Cham, Switzerland: Springer. https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-030-35683-5_18 ISBN 978-3-030-35682-8 (Print), 978-3-030-35683-5_18
- 10. Kramme, J. E. D., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Anderson, L. L. & Haskins, M. (2019). Planning for healthy and engaged aging. In A. Hewitt & K. M. Nye-Lengerman (Eds.), *Community living and participation for people with intellectual and developmental disabilities* (pp. 187-206). Washington DC: American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities.
- 11. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Brotherton, M., O'Loughlin, K., & Wilson, N. (2017). Retirement. In K. A. Shogren, M. L. Wehmeyer, & N. N. Singh (Eds.), *Handbook of positive psychology in intellectual and developmental disabilities: Translating research into practice* (pp. 339-355). New York: Springer. https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-319-59066-0_23
- 12. Hahn, J. E., Gray, J., McCallion, P., Ronneberg, C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Heller, T., Guiden, C. H., Fox, S. & Janicki, M. P. (2016). Transitions in aging: Health, retirement, and later life: Review of research, practice, and policy. In *Critical issues in intellectual and developmental disabilities: Contemporary research, practice, and policy* (pp. 149-174). Washington, DC: American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities.
- 13. **Stancliffe R. J.,** Arnold, S. R. C., & Riches, V. C. (2016). The supports paradigm. In R. L. Schalock & K. D. Keith (Eds.), *Cross-cultural quality of life: Enhancing the lives of persons with intellectual disability* (2nd ed.) (pp. 133-142). Washington DC: American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities.
- 14. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Lakin, K. C. (2007). Independent living. In S. L. Odom, R. H. Horner, M. Snell, & J. Blacher (Eds.), *Handbook on developmental disabilities* (pp. 429-448). New York: Guilford Publications, Inc.

- 15. Nankervis, K, & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006). Supporting empowerment and choice making. In I. Dempsey, & K, Nankervis (Eds.), *Community disability services: An evidence-based approach to practice* (pp. 81-109). Sydney: UNSW Press.
- 16. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006). Services: availability, issues and models. In I. Dempsey, & K, Nankervis (Eds.), *Community disability services: An evidence-based approach to practice* (pp. 272-295). Sydney: UNSW Press.
- 17. Lakin, K. C., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005). Expenditures and outcomes: Directions in financing, policy, and research. In R. J. Stancliffe & K. C. Lakin (Eds.), *Costs and outcomes of community services for people with intellectual disabilities* (pp. 313-337). Baltimore: Paul H. Brookes.
- 18. Lakin, K. C., Hewitt, A., Larson, S. A., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005). Home and community-based services: Costs, utilization, and outcomes. In R. J. Stancliffe & K. C. Lakin (Eds.), *Costs and outcomes of community services for people with intellectual disabilities* (pp. 91-127). Baltimore: Paul H. Brookes.
- 19. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Shea, J. R., Prouty, R. W., & Coucouvanis, K. (2005). The economics of deinstitutionalization. In R. J. Stancliffe & K. C. Lakin (Eds.), *Costs and outcomes of community services for people with intellectual disabilities* (pp. 289-312). Baltimore: Paul H. Brookes.
- 20. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Lakin, K. C. (2005). Context and issues in research on expenditures and outcomes of community supports. In R. J. Stancliffe & K. C. Lakin (Eds.), *Costs and outcomes of community services for people with intellectual disabilities* (pp. 1-22). Baltimore: Paul H. Brookes.
- 21. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Lakin, K.C. (2005). Individual budgets and freedom from staff control. In R. J. Stancliffe & K. C. Lakin (Eds.), *Costs and outcomes of community services for people with intellectual disabilities* (pp. 203-218). Baltimore: Paul H. Brookes.
- 22. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005). Semi-independent living and group homes in Australia. In R. J. Stancliffe & K. C. Lakin (Eds.), *Costs and outcomes of community services for people with intellectual disabilities* (pp. 129-150). Baltimore: Paul H. Brookes.
- 23. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Emerson, E., & Lakin, K. C. (2004). Residential supports. In E. Emerson, C. Hatton, T. Thompson, & T. R. Parmenter (Eds.), *The international handbook of applied research in intellectual disabilities* (pp. 459-478). Chichester, U.K.: John Wiley & Sons.
- 24. Wehmeyer, M. L. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003). Self-determination across the life span. In M. L. Wehmeyer, B. H. Abery, D. E. Mithaug, & R. J. Stancliffe, *Theory in self-determination: Foundations for educational practice* (pp. 299–311). Springfield, IL: Charles C. Thomas.
- 25. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Abery, B. H. (2003). The ecological model of self-determination: Assessments, curricula, and implications for practice. In M. L. Wehmeyer, B. H. Abery, D. E. Mithaug, & R. J. Stancliffe, *Theory in self-determination: Foundations for educational practice* (pp.221-248). Springfield, IL: Charles C. Thomas.
- 26. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Abery, B. H. (2003). The ecological model of self-determination: Research findings. In M. L. Wehmeyer, B. H. Abery, D. E. Mithaug, & R. J. Stancliffe, *Theory in self-determination: Foundations for educational practice* (pp. 79-118). Springfield, IL: Charles C. Thomas.
- 27. Abery, B. H., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003). A tripartite-ecological theory of self-determination. In M. L. Wehmeyer, B. H. Abery, D. E. Mithaug, & R. J. Stancliffe, *Theory in self-determination: Foundations for educational practice* (pp. 43-78). Springfield, IL: Charles C. Thomas.
- 28. Abery, B. H., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003). An ecological theory of self-determination: Theoretical foundations. In M. L. Wehmeyer, B. H. Abery, D. E. Mithaug, & R. J. Stancliffe, *Theory in*

- *self-determination: Foundations for educational practice* (pp. 25-42). Springfield, IL: Charles C. Thomas.
- 29. Abery, B. H. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1996). The ecology of self-determination. In D. J. Sands & M. L. Wehmeyer (Eds.), *Self-determination across the life span: Independence and choice for people with disabilities* (pp. 111-145). Baltimore: Paul H. Brookes.
- 30. Parmenter, T. R., Cummins, R., Shaddock, A. J., & **Stancliffe, R.** (1994). The view from Australia: Australian legislation, service delivery and quality of life. In D. Goode (Ed.), *Quality of life for persons with disabilities: International perspectives and issues* (pp. 75-102). Cambridge, MA: Brookline Books.

Books, Curricula, and Tests

<u>Books</u> In press

Published n=6

- 1. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Wiese, M. Y., McCallion, P., & McCarron, M. (Eds.). (2022). *End of life and people with intellectual and developmental disability: Contemporary issues, challenges, experiences and practice*. Palgrave MacMillan. https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-030-98697-1 https://link.springer.com/book/10.1007/978-3-030-98697-1
- 2. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wehmeyer, M. L., Shogren, K. A., & Abery, B. H. (Eds.) (2020). *Choice, preference, and disability: Promoting self-determination across the lifespan*. Cham, Switzerland: Springer. doi: 10.1007/978-3-030-35683-5. ISBN 978-3-030-35682-8 (Hard cover); ISBN 978-3-030-35683-5 (eBook) https://www.springer.com/gp/book/9783030356828#
- 3. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Wilson, N. J., Gambin, N., Bigby, C., & Balandin, S. (2013). *Transition to retirement: A guide to inclusive practice*. Sydney: Sydney University Press. ISBN 978-1-74332-327-4 Online preview available at <a href="http://books.google.com.au/books?id=rC9ZAgAAQBAJ&pg=PA6&source=gbs_selected_pages&cad=2#v=onepage&q&f=false_EBook_https://books.apple.com/au/book/transition-to-retirement/id1099716344?ign-mpt=uo%3D4_https://play.google.com/store/books/details/Roger_J_Stancliffe_Transition_to_retirement?id=r_C9ZAgAAQBAJ
- 4. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Lakin, K. C. (Eds.) (2005). *Costs and outcomes of community services for people with intellectual disabilities*. Baltimore: Paul H. Brookes. ISBN 1-55766-718-7
- 5. Wehmeyer, M. L., Abery, B. H., Mithaug, D. E., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003). *Theory in self-determination: Foundations for educational practice*. Springfield. IL: Charles C. Thomas. ISBN 0-398-07369-4
- 6. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1988). *Prevention and management of challenging behaviour*. Sydney: Association of Independent Schools / Autistic Association of NSW.

Curricula

- Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wagstaff, S., Tieman, J., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. (2018). *TEL Talking End of Life* [website]. https://www.caresearch.com.au/TEL/
- Abery, B., Elkin, S.V., Smith, J.G., **Stancliffe, R**., & Lewis, M. (2002). *Enhancing self-determination of adults with mental retardation: A training program for support staff.* Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Institute on Community Integration, Rehabilitation and Training Center on Community Living.

Abery, B., Smith., J., Gutman, S., Springborg, H., & **Stancliffe, R.J.** (1999). Supporting the self-determination of adults with developmental disabilities in community-based residential settings: A staff training curriculum. Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living/Institute on Community Integration.

Tests

- 1. Abery, B.H., Elkin, S. V., Smith, J. G., Springborg, H. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000a). *Minnesota self-determination scales: Decision-making preference scale. Residential staff edition*. Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- 2. Abery, B.H., Elkin, S. V., Smith, J. G., Springborg, H. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000b). *Minnesota self-determination scales: Decision-making preference scale. Self-report edition.* Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- 3. Abery, B.H., Elkin, S. V., Smith, J. G., Springborg, H. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000c). *Minnesota self-determination scales: Exercise of control scale. Residential staff edition.* Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- 4. Abery, B.H., Elkin, S. V., Smith, J. G., Springborg, H. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000d). *Minnesota self-determination scales: Exercise of control scale. Self-report edition.* Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- 5. Abery, B.H., Elkin, S. V., Smith, J. G., Springborg, H. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000e). *Minnesota self-determination scales: Importance scale. Residential staff edition*. Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- 6. Abery, B.H., Elkin, S. V., Smith, J. G., Springborg, H. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000f). *Minnesota self-determination scales: Importance scale. Self-report edition.* Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- 7. Abery, B.H., Elkin, S. V., Smith, J. G., Springborg, H. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000g). *Minnesota self-determination scales: Self-determination environment scale. Residential staff edition.*Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- 8. Abery, B.H., Elkin, S. V., Smith, J. G., Springborg, H. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000h). *Minnesota self-determination scales: Self-determination skills, attitudes, and knowledge scale. Residential staff edition*. Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- 9. Abery, B.H., Elkin, S. V., Smith, J. G., Springborg, H. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000i). *Minnesota self-determination scales: Self-determination skills, attitudes, and knowledge scale. Self-report edition.* Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- Stancliffe, R. J., & Parmenter, T. R. (1999). The Choice Questionnaire: A scale to assess choices exercised by adults with intellectual disability. *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability*, 24, 107-132.
- 11. Abery, B. H., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Smith, J., McGrew, K., & Eggebeen, A. (1995a). *Minnesota Opportunities and Exercise of Self-Determination Scale Adult Edition*. Minneapolis, MN, University of Minnesota, Institute on Community Integration, Research and Training Center on Community Living.
- 12. Abery, B. H., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Smith, J., McGrew, K., & Eggebeen, A. (1995b). *Minnesota Self-Determination Skills, Attitudes, and Knowledge Evaluation Scale Adult Edition*. Minneapolis, MN, University of Minnesota, Institute on Community Integration, Research and Training Center on Community Living.

Published Conference Proceedings and Technical Reports

- Devine, A., Disney, G., Llewellyn, G., Kavanagh, A., Dickinson, H., Smith-Merry, J., Fortune, N., Yates, S., Stancliffe, R., Gilroy, J., Salvador-Carulla, L., Sully A., Badji, S., & Bulkeley, K.. (2023). Submission to the National Disability Insurance Scheme Review: Enhancing and monitoring equity within the context of the NDIS.
 https://melbourne.figshare.com/articles/report/Submission_to_the_NDIS_Review_Enhancing_an_dmonitoring_equity_within_the_context_of_the_NDIS/22819484
- 2. Anderson, L. L., Pettingell, S. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2022). *Retirement for older adults with long-term cognitive limitations*. University of Minnesota, Institute on Community Integration.
- 3. Fortune, N., Llewellyn, G., **Stancliffe, R.**, Badland, H., & Emerson, E. (2021). *Disadvantage facing young people with disability in Australia* [Fact sheet]. University of Melbourne. https://doi.org/10.26188/14531763 Available at: Disadvantage facing young people with disability in Australia (figshare.com)
- 4. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Badji, S., & Disney, G. (2020). *Australian Disability Employment Service outcomes in 2020: Effects of COVID-19 restrictions*. Centre of Research Excellence in Disability and Health, Melbourne. https://melbourne.figshare.com/articles/online_resource/_/13206494 https://apo.org.au/node/223371
- 5. Fortune, N., Badland, H., Clifton, S., Emerson, E., Rachele, J., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Zhou, Q. & Llewellyn, G. (2020). *The Disability and Wellbeing Monitoring Framework and Indicators: Technical report.* Melbourne: Centre of Research Excellence in Disability and Health, https://doi.org/10.26188/5e8d144531585
- 6. McCarron, M., Lombard-Vance, R., Murphy, E., O'Donovan, M. A., Webb, N., Sheaf, G., McCallion, P., **Stancliffe, R.**, Normand, C., Smith, V., & May, P. (2018). *Quality of life outcomes and costs associated with moving from congregated settings to community living arrangements for people with intellectual disability: An evidence review*. Dublin: Health Research Board, Dublin. https://www.hrb.ie/fileadmin/publications_files/Quality-of-life_outcomes_and_costs_living_arrangements_for_people_with_an_intellectual_disability_2018.pdf
- 7. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y, Clayton, J., Jeltes, G., & Tieman, J. (2018). *Talking end of life* (TEL)...with people with intellectual disability: Report to Australian Government Department of Health. Sydney University, Western Sydney University, HammondCare, Unisson Disability & Flinders University, Australia.
- 8. Emerson, E., Llewellyn, G., **Stancliffe, R.,** Badland, H., Kavanagh, A., Disney, G., Zhou, Q. (2018). *A Fair Go? Measuring Australia's progress in reducing the disadvantages faced by working age adults with disabilities 2001-2016*. University of Melbourne and University of Sydney: Centre of Research Excellence in Disability and Health (CRE-DH). https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GJthMazvAQF6cbbchOZ8mt8DrgBabcpa/view
- 9. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Piepers, D. W., Durvasula, S., & Wilson, N. J. (2018, May). *Analysis of the Client Death Notification (CDN) database: Report to NSW Family & Community Services*. Western Sydney University and University of Sydney, Australia.
- 10. Emerson, E., Llewellyn, G., **Stancliffe, R.,** Badland, H., Kavanagh, A., & Disney, G. (2018). *A fair go? Measuring Australia's progress in reducing disadvantage for people with disabilities, 2001-2016.* Centre of Research Excellence in Disability and Health. https://apo.org.au/node/223371
- 11. Zhou, Q., Llewellyn, G., Emerson, E., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2018). *Spatial distribution of working age people with disability across Australia: a small area analysis of the 2016 census.* University of Sydney: NHMRC Centre of Research Excellence in Disability and Health (CRE-DH). http://credh.org.au/publications/reports/
- 12. Emerson, E., Llewellyn, G., **Stancliffe, R.,** Badland, H., Kavanagh, A., Disney, G., & Zhou, Q. (2018). *A fair go? Measuring Australia's progress in reducing disadvantage for people with disabilities*, 2001-2016. Centre of Research Excellence in Disability and Health. https://apo.org.au/node/313844
- 13. Anderson, J., McVilly, K., Koritsas, S., Johnson, H., Wiese, M., **Stancliffe, R.**, Lyon, K., & Rezzani, N., Ozge, J. (2017). *Accessible written information resources for adults with intellectual disability: compiling the evidence to inform good practice*. Available from

- http://www.scopeaust.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/Accessible-Written-Information-Resources-for-Adults-with-ID-compiling-the-evidence-to-inform-practice.pdf
- 14. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Bigby, C., Balandin, S., & Wilson, N. J. (2013, June). *Transition to retirement*. (Policy Bulletin 2). Centre for Disability Research and Policy, The University of Sydney. Available online at http://sydney.edu.au/health-sciences/cdrp/publications/policy-bulletins.shtml
- *Stancliffe, R. J.* (2012). *Review of the J04 support service*. Consultancy Report prepared for Ageing Disability and Home Care, Albury NSW.
- 16. Madden, R. with (in alphabetical order): Bundy, A., Clemson, L., Glozier, N., Kayess, R., Llewellyn, G., Madden, R., Manga, R., Mpofu, E., **Stancliffe, R**. (2010). *Submission to the Productivity Commission on disability care and support.* The University of Sydney.
- 17. Einfeld, S. L., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Gray, K., Sofronoff, K., & Emerson, E. (2009) *Interventions* provided by parents for children with intellectual disabilities in low and middle income countries. Report commissioned by World Health Organisation.
- 18. Madden, R., with Pulver, L. J., Madden, R., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). *National population benchmarking framework: Benchmarking options for disability services*. The University of Sydney, Faculty of Health Sciences.
- 19. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R.J.,** & Balandin, S. (2008). Ageing people with intellectual disability and end-of-life care: Residential care staff reports of the current status and issues [Abstract]. The University of Sydney, *Faculties of Health Research Conference: From Cell to Society* 6, 111.
- 20. Trembath, D., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R.J.** (2008). Volunteering outcomes for people with complex communication needs. The University of Sydney, *Faculties of Health Research Conference: From Cell to Society* 6, 189.
- 21. Ballin, L., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R.J.** (2008). Learning to use a speech generating devise (SGD): A mentoring program with adults experienced in using SGDs as mentors to new learners. The University of Sydney, *Faculties of Health Research Conference: From Cell to Society* 6, 68.
- 22. Arnold, S.R.C., Riches, V.C., Parmenter, T.R., & **Stancliffe, R.J.** (2008). The I-CAN: Conducting on-line assessment of support needs based on the ICF framework. The University of Sydney, *Faculties of Health Research Conference: From Cell to Society* 6, 130.
- 23. Whitaker, L., Knox, M., Donelly, M., Parmenter, T., Hillman, A., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008). The experience of families creating a future for adults with intellectual disabilities. The University of Sydney, *Faculties of Health Research Conference: From Cell to Society* 6, 87.
- 24. Riches, V. C., Harman, A. D., Arnold, S., Stancliffe, R. J., Keen, D., & Pennell, D. (2008). Active Support Train-the-Trainer Project (Evaluation Report Prepared for Disability Services Queensland Accommodation Support and Respite Services Directorate (AS&RS)). Sydney: Centre for Disability Studies (CDS).
- 25. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007). Participation and support: Enabling people with intellectual disability to have a real life. In *Proceedings: The 18th Asian Conference on Mental Retardation* (pp.71-80). Taipei, Taiwan: ACMR.
- 26. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, McVilly, K. R., Radler, G., Mountford, L. & Tomaszewski, P. (2007). *Active support train-the-trainer project evaluation report*. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 27. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Harman, A. D. (2007). *Evidence-based literature review on dementia and people with intellectual disability*. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 28. Lakin, K. C., Doljanac, R., Byun, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Taub, S., & Chiri, G. (2006). *Medicaid home and community-based services for persons with intellectual and developmental disabilities: Background and findings from consumer interviews and the Medicaid statistical information systems*. Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living.
- 29. Harman, A. D., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006). Evidence-Based Literature Review on Dementia and People with Intellectual Disability [E-Learning Format CD ROM Beta Edition]. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 30. Lakin, K. C., Doljanac, R., Byun, S. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Taub, S., & Chiri, G. (2006). Factors associated with expenditures for Medicaid home and community based services and intermediate

- care facility services for persons with intellectual and developmental disabilities in four states. Minneapolis: Research and Training Center on Community Living, University of Minnesota.
- 31. Taub, S., Chiri, G., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Doljanac, R., & (2006). *Access to community settings, resources, and opportunities for persons with intellectual and developmental disabilities with different degrees and types of disability*. Minneapolis: Research and Training Center on Community Living, University of Minnesota.
- 32. Riches, V. C. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006). *Evaluation of the functions provided by piloting of support officer* (004) *positions Disability Services Queensland, 2005-2006.* The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 33. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Taub, S., Doljanac, R., & Chiri, G. (2006). Satisfaction and sense of wellbeing among Medicaid ICF/MR and HCBS recipients in six states. Minneapolis: Research and Training Center on Community Living, University of Minnesota.
- 34. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Harman, A. D., Toogood, S., & McVilly, K. R. (2005). *Australian implementation and evaluation of active support*. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 35. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Morath, P., McVilly, K. R., Parmenter, T. R., & Pye, N. (2005). *Review of evaluation process: State disability services Tasmania, DHHS*. The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 36. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Hemsley, B. (2004). *Positive behaviour support programs for families*. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 37. Atkinson, N. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003). *Evaluation of diversity and awareness training*. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 38. Riches, V. C., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003). *Specialist support services unit: Final report.* Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 39. Riches, V.C., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2001). Balancing the needs of individuals who have intellectual disabilities and a history of sexual offending behaviour. *Program & Abstracts*, 36th Annual Conference of the Australian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability: Participation & Citizenship in the Wider World, Melbourne, 12-15th November, 2001, pp. 44-45.
- 40. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., Gonzalez, D., & Atkinson, N. (2001). *Quality service in group homes:* Databased analysis of factors that contribute to quality resident outcomes. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 41. **Stancliffe**, **R. J.** (2001). *Quality service in group homes literature review*. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 42. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Riches, V. C. (2001). *Specialist support services unit: Stage 1 report.* Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 43. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000). Group homes and semi-independent living for people with intellectual disability: A matched comparison of outcomes and costs. In College of Health Sciences (Ed.), *Second Research Conference 2000 "From Cell to Society"* (pp. 10-9). Sydney: College of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney.
- 44. Riches, V. C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Griffin, T. (2000). *Support Needs Classification Instrument: Evaluation report*. Sydney: Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 45. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000). *Queanbeyan project evaluation report*. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 46. Farris, B., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Hancock, S. (1999). *An analysis of open employment agencies implementing the co-worker training model in Australia*. Gosford, NSW: LTW Training Systems.
- 47. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Keane, S. (1999). *Outcomes and costs of community living: Semi-independent living and group homes*. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 48. **Stancliffe, R.** (1998). *Review of adult services. Autistic Association of New South Wales.* Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 49. **Stancliffe, R.** (1998). The Minnesota Longitudinal Study. In Hunter Disability Network (Ed.) *Life choices and independence conference 1997* (pp. 20-22). Newcastle, Australia: Disability Network Hunter Inc. ISBN 0-9586276-0-6.
- 50. Parmenter, T. R., Whaite, E. A., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Atkinson, N. (1998). Supported living services for adults with high support needs. A model prepared for Careforce. Sydney: The University of

- Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 51. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Whaite, A. (1997). *Watagan project evaluation*. Sydney: The University of Sydney, Centre for Developmental Disability Studies.
- 52. Lakin, K. C., Abery, B., Bruininks, R., Dunlap, G., Hayden, M., Heller, T., Horner, R., Krauss, M., Kregel, M., Larson, S., Reichle, J, Seltzer, M., **Stancliffe, R**, Taylor, S., & Turnbull, R. (1996). *Research on community integration of persons with mental retardation and related conditions: Current knowledge, emerging challenges and recommended future directions*. Advisory paper to the National Institute on Disability and Rehabilitation Research (NIDRR). Minneapolis: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- 53. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Lakin, K. C. (1996). Cost-effectiveness of different models of community support for persons with developmental disabilities leaving Minnesota's regional treatment centers. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living, Institute on Community Integration.
- 54. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1992). An association view. In J. Fenn (Ed.), *Brokerage: Empowerment or bureaucracy? Conference proceedings.* (pp. 65-68). Sydney: The After Care Association of NSW
- 55. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1988). Preparation for (semi) independent living. In *Getting there. Proceedings* of the Down Syndrome Association of NSW conference 'Empowerment'. Sydney: Down Syndrome Association of NSW
- 56. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1982). Teaching intellectually handicapped adolescents to obtain information over the telephone. In *Beyond normalisation*. *Philosophy, theory and practice in services for the intellectually handicapped in Australia, Vol. II*. Perth: AGSSOMD.

Plus over 30 technical reports as a consultant to Federal and State government departments and non-government agencies serving people with intellectual disability.

Media

Newspaper, magazine and online articles

- 1. (2023, August). Review: From being to belonging. *Institute on Community Integration, FYI*. https://ici.umn.edu/news/review-from-being-to-belonging
- 2. Farrell, C. (2021, December 30). What Americans with disabilities need in retirement. *Next Avenue*. https://www.nextavenue.org/what-americans-with-disabilities-need-in-retirement/
- 3. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011, August 15). Insurance scheme needs more information. *Canberra Times*, p. 13. https://www.canberratimes.com.au/politics/federal/insurance-scheme-needs-more-information-20110814-1wujs.html
- 4. Elias, M. (2018, May 25). SBS Insight: Why people with intellectual disabilities need to be told about death [Online news story]. Retrieved from https://www.sbs.com.au/news/insight/article/2018/05/24/why-people-intellectual-disabilities-need-be-told-about-death

Radio interviews

- 1. Wurzer, C. (presenter) (2022, July 21). Roger Stancliffe on end of life research for people with disabilities. Minnesota Public Radio. Roger Stancliffe on end of life research for people with disabilities | MPR News
- 2. Smith, A. (Presenter) (2018, May 18). *Life matters: Discussing death and dying with people with intellectual disabilities* [Radio program]. Retrieved from http://www.abc.net.au/radionational/programs/lifematters/how-to-discuss-death-&-dying-with-people-with-intellectual-disa/9771460

- 1. The University of Sydney Centre for Disability Research and Policy, and Sunshine (Producers). (2015). *Dying to talk* [DVD]. AWGIE Award winner 2015 (best screenplay in a training or educational video).
- 2. Southern Cross University (Producer). (2013). *Living a Good Life* [DVD]. Available online at http://www.ndis.gov.au/document/535
- 3. Australian Foundation for Disability (Producer). (2011). *Transition to Retirement* [DVD]. Available from www.afford.com.au

Videos

2019. *I work in the mail room* [video]. (Sasha Cohen, video, sound and editing; **Roger Stancliffe**, producer, director). University of Sydney, Faculty of Health Sciences. https://vimeo.com/328321506/940b3204bd

2019. Approaches to expand the social inclusion of adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities living with families [video]. University of Minnesota, Research and Training Center on Community Living. https://ici.umn.edu/products/summaries/RTC-CL/2013-18/Study-8/#Study-8

2015. RTC Media and Self-Advocacy Online (www.selfadvocacyonline.org). *Roger Stancliffe talks about his research on transitioning to retirement* [video]. Accessible information about retirement by people with intellectual disability. Available at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Kb1wLstt 1I

2012. RTC Media. *Retirement* [video]. Interview and IASSIDD 2012/State of the Science keynote conference paper presentation on transition to retirement. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EIA9tZVp-10 or https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ahKfD4SOPeo

2012 RTC Media. *Outcomes* [video]. Interview and IASSIDD 2012/State of the Science keynote conference paper presentation on research on outcomes experienced by people with intellectual disability. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7 OptTufwV0

Websites/Online Resources

Stancliffe, R. J., Hall, S. A., & Anderson, L. L. (2023). *Transition to retirement: A guide to inclusive practice: Adaptations for the current U.S. context* [website]. Institute on Community Integration, University of Minnesota. https://publications.ici.umn.edu/community-living/transition-to-retirement/cover

Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wagstaff, S., Tieman, J., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. (2018). *TEL Talking End of Life* [website]. https://www.caresearch.com.au/TEL/

Professional Activities

Teaching

1975-6 Tutor in psychology, University of Newcastle.

1977-83 Lecturer in psychology, Western Metropolitan Health Region School of Nurse

Education. Teaching courses in developmental psychology, behavioural

intervention, and data based instruction to trainee mental retardation nurses.

1980-94 Guest lecturer to undergraduate and postgraduate students in special education at (various dates) Macquarie University, and to welfare students at the University of Western Sydney.

1978-94 Lectured/made presentations to disability staff for courses conducted by

Lectured/made presentations to disability staff for courses conducted by numerous organisations including: the (then) Unit for Rehabilitation Studies at Macquarie University, NSW Guardianship Board, NSW Department of Education in service courses, Centacare, Interchange Respite Care NSW Inc, Community Accommodation Support and Assistance, Jennings Lodge and Kingsdene

	Residential Services.
1997-present	Lectures/staff training presentations/workshops for Department of Community
1	Services psychologists, PSYCHDD (professional organisation for psychologists in
	developmental disability), Department of Community Services, Inner West Area.
2003, 2004	Lecturer/course coordinator for 1st semester of a 6 credit point postgraduate
	course GSDD 5013: Community Living and People With Developmental Disability
	offered as part of the Postgraduate Courses in Developmental Disability, Faculty
	of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney.
2004	Conducted classroom-based and on-site Active Support training for group-
	home staff from five group homes in Sydney operated by the Royal Rehabilitation
	Centre Sydney's Community Integration Program, and by DADHC Metropolitan
	South West.
2004	Teaching Working with Families (D107) unit of the Diploma in Disability Studies
	offered by the Centre for Developmental Disability Studies in partnership with the
2004.05	Social Service Training Institute, Singapore.
2004-05	Conducted classroom-based and on-site Active Support training for group-home
2005	staff from three group homes in Melbourne operated by Jewish Care.
2005	Taught disability studies unit of the <i>Diploma in Disability Studies</i> offered by the
	Centre for Developmental Disability Studies in partnership with the Social Service Training Institute, Singapore.
2005	Teaching modules on <i>Relationships</i> and on <i>Ageing</i> as part of the Centre for
2003	Developmental Disability Studies staff training program for Samaritans Disability
	Services.
	Teaching a unit of the <i>Diploma in Disability Studies</i> in Singapore.
2006	Lecturer/course coordinator for 1st semester of a 6 credit point postgraduate course
	GSDD 5013: Community Living and People With Developmental Disability
	offered as part of the Postgraduate Courses in Developmental Disability, Faculty of
	Health Sciences, The University of Sydney.
2006	Conducted classroom-based and on-site Active Support training for group-home
	staff from four group homes in Melbourne operated by Department of Human
	Services (DHS), and trained 8 DHS managers as Active Support trainers to roll out
	Active Support across the state.
2006	Conducted classroom-based and on-site Active Support training for group-home
2007	staff from two group homes in Hobart operated by Nexus Inc.
2007	Conducted classroom-based and on-site Active Support training for group-
	home staff from four group homes in Christchurch NZ operated by Brackenridge
	Estate. Trained 4 Brackenridge staff as Active Support trainers to roll out Active Support across the entire organisation.
2007	Conducted classroom-based and on-site Active Support training for group-
2001	home staff from a group home in Adelaide, SA operated by CARA. Trained 5
	CARA staff as Active Support trainers to roll out Active Support across the
	organisation.
LIMINEDCITY	E CYDNICY

UNIVERSITY OF SYDNEY

Design, coordinate and teach OCCP4077 *Working with People with Intellectual Disability*, a 4th year 8 credit point elective for occupational Therapy students (enrolment 44 students). Lecturer/course coordinator of a 6 credit point postgraduate course GSDD 5013: *Community Living and People with Developmental Disability*.

Guest lectures

- OCCP 5219 Occupational Therapy in School & Work Environments, School Module
- OCCP2042 Human Occupations IIB

2009

Lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator OCCP4078 People with Intellectual Disability

Guest lectures

- OT honours program
- OCCP1098 Teaching Occupations and Performance

2010

Lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator OCCP4078 *People with Intellectual Disability* Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5006 *Inquiry Topic*, GSDD5009 *Dissertation*

• OCCP2087 Occupational Performance Community

2011

Joint lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator OCCP4085 *People with Intellectual Disability* Joint lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator OCCP5248 *People with Intellectual Disability* Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5006 *Inquiry Topic*,

Guest lectures

- OCCP3076 Occupational Performance Education
- EXSS5066 Clinical Exercise Science Case Studies 2

2012

Unit of Study Coordinator OCCP4085 People with Intellectual Disability
Unit of Study Coordinator OCCP5248 People with Intellectual Disability
Lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5001 *Critical Issues-Developmental Disability* (6cp core unit)

Lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5013 *Community Living* (6cp elective) Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5006 *Inquiry Topic*,

Guest lectures

- Sydney Medical Program BLOCK 6 WEEKS 1 & 2, Framing disability
- EXSS4014 Case Studies 2 Clinical Exercise Science
- EXSS5066 Clinical Exercise Science Case Studies 2

2013

Lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5001 Critical Issues-Developmental Disability (6cp core unit)

Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5006 Inquiry Topic,

Guest lectures

- Sydney Medical Program BLOCK 6 WEEKS 1 & 2, Framing disability
- EXSS4014 Case Studies 2 Clinical Exercise Science
- EXSS5066 Clinical Exercise Science Case Studies 2

2014

Lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5001 Critical Issues-Developmental Disability (6cp core unit)

Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5006 Inquiry Topic, GSDD5009 Dissertation

Guest lectures

- Sydney Medical Program BLOCK 6 WEEKS 1 & 2, Framing disability
- OCCP2087 Occupational Performance Community
- EXSS4014 Case Studies 2 Clinical Exercise Science
- EXSS5066 Clinical Exercise Science Case Studies 2
- OT honours program

2015

Lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5013 *Community Living* (6cp elective) Lecturer (2 weeks) REHB5084 *Work and Developmental Disability* (UoS coordinator Dr Mike Millington)

Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5006 Inquiry Topic, GSDD5009 Dissertation

Guest lectures

- Sydney Medical Program BLOCK 6 WEEKS 1 & 2, Framing disability
- OCCP3076 Occupational Performance Education
- EXSS4014 Case Studies 2 Clinical Exercise Science
- EXSS5065 Clinical Exercise Science Case Studies 1
- OCCP2087 Occupational Performance Community
- PHTY3086 Physiotherapy in Multisystem Problems

2016

Lecturer (jointly with Dr Andy Smidt) and Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5001 *Critical Issues-Developmental Disability* (6cp core unit)

Lecturer (2 weeks) REHB5084 Work and Developmental Disability (UoS coordinator Dr Mike Millington)

Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5006 *Inquiry Topic*, GSDD5021 *Dissertation Part 1* and GSDD5022 *Dissertation Part 2*

Guest lectures

- Sydney Medical Program BLOCK 6 WEEKS 1 & 2, Framing disability
- EXSS4014 Case Studies 2 Clinical Exercise Science
- EXSS5065 Clinical Exercise Science Case Studies 1
- PHTY3086 Physiotherapy in Multisystem Problems
- OCCP2087 Occupational Performance Community
- OCCP5217 OT Assessment & Planning
- OCCP3078 Occupational performance and Retirement

2017

Lecturer (jointly with Dr Andy Smidt) GSDD5001 Critical Issues-Developmental Disability (6cp core unit)

Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5006 *Inquiry Topic*, GSDD5021 *Dissertation Part 1* and GSDD5022 *Dissertation Part 2*

Guest lectures

• Sydney Medical Program BLOCK 6 WEEKS 1 & 2, Framing disability

2018

Lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5013 Community Living (6cp elective)

Guest lectures

- Sydney Medical Program BLOCK 6 WEEKS 1 & 2, Framing disability
- EXSS4014 Case Studies 2 Clinical Exercise Science
- EXSS5065 Clinical Exercise Science Case Studies 1
- PHTY3086 Physiotherapy in Multisystem Problems
- OCCP2087 Occupational Performance Community

•

Lecturer and Unit of Study Coordinator GSDD5018 Mental Health - Developmental Disability (6cp elective)

Lecturer (3 weeks) GSDD5011 Autism Spectrum Disorders (6cp elective)

Guest lectures

- Sydney Medical Program BLOCK 6 WEEKS 1 & 2, Framing disability
- EXSS5065 Clinical Exercise Science Case Studies 1
- OCCP2087 Occupational Performance Community
- OCCP3077 Occupational Performance Productivity
- PHTY3086 Physiotherapy in Multisystem Problems

2020

Guest lectures

• OCCP3077 Occupational Performance Productivity

2022

Guest lectures

- Invited lecture and colloquium for PhD students and postdoctoral fellows at Brandeis University. [Webinar]. Heller School for Social Policy and Management, Brandeis University, Waltham, Massachusetts.
- University of Minnesota, EDHD 1525W

2023

Guest lectures

• University of Minnesota, OLPD 5356

Supervising and Examining Theses

Postdoctoral Students

2015 Endeavour Postdoctoral Fellow, **Dr Tianxi Xu**. Project: *Transition to work for people with intellectual disability*.

Postgraduate Research Student Supervision

- 2019 PhD auxiliary supervisor **Xiangrong Li**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *Embedding sustainable physical activities into the everyday lives of adults with intellectual disabilities*.
- 2019-2019 PhD auxiliary supervisor **Sumali Saminda Kuruppu Kuruppu Achchige**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *Efficacy of ABRACADABRA literacy instruction program on children with autism in Sri Lanka*. (ceased role as supervisor at the end of 2019 due to my retirement from the University of Sydney).
- 2018 PhD auxiliary supervisor **Aylin Huzmeli**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *Creating a signing environment via Telehealth: training parents of a child with a disability*.
- 2017-2019 2020 MApplSc Supervisor **Susan Kaszonyi**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *An examination of the coronial jurisdiction over reportable deaths in New South Wales*. Withdrew due to personal circumstances.
- 2016 2019 PhD auxiliary supervisor **Karlie Hidalgo**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney (Supervisor A/Prof. Joanne Arciuli). Thesis: *A cross-cultural examination of parent attitudes and expectations of literacy skills and at home literacy practices of children with Autism Spectrum Disorder*. Withdrew due to family circumstances.

- 2016 PhD Supervisor **Hasrul Bin Hosshan** Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *An exploration of the social participation of students with learning disabilities in inclusive education programs at Malaysian secondary schools.* Awarded PhD 2020. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/23038
- 2016-2024 PhD Auxiliary Supervisor **Kylie Stewart,** Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney (Supervisor Dr. Nicola Hancock). Thesis: *Successful community living for people with schizophrenia: The role of compensatory support.* Awarded PhD December 2024. University of Sydney library link
- 2016-2024 PhD Supervisor **Natalie Kaine** Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *Employability Preparations for Children and Young People with Blindness or Low Vision in Australia.*
- 2015 2019 PhD supervisor auxiliary **Xun Li**. Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney (Supervisor Prof. Stewart Einfeld). Thesis: The mechanisms of behaviour problems in children and adolescents with cerebral palsy. Awarded PhD 2021. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/25452
- 2014-2022 PhD Supervisor **Elizabeth Cherry**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *Quality of life outcomes from individualised funding*. Discontinued.
- 2013 PhD Supervisor **Bernadette Curryer**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *Self-determination of adults with intellectual disability within the context of family relationships*. Awarded PhD 2020. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/25066
- 2013 PhD Supervisor **Michelle Brotherton**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *Maintaining social inclusion in retirement: The transition from mainstream employment to retirement for workers with an intellectual disability*. PhD awarded 2022. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/28623
- MApplSc Supervisor **Edward Birt**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *The capacity of touch screen technologies and AAC applications to enhance decision making and choice opportunities in community participation programs for people with disability*. Withdrew 2013 due to pressure of a demanding senior management job in disability services.
- Associate PhD Supervisor **Benjamin Bailey**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney (Supervisor Dr. Joanne Arciuli). Thesis: *Effects of ABRACADABRA literacy instruction on children with autism spectrum disorder*. Graduated 2017. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/17073
 https://hdl.handle.net/2123/17073
- Associate MApplSc Supervisor **Katina McCulloch**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney (Supervisor Prof. Glen Davis). Thesis: *Comparing the effectiveness of a traditional exercise program to a lifestyle physical activity program in adolescents with intellectual disabilities*. Withdrew 2013 to pursue further disability study in Europe on a full scholarship.
- Associate PhD Supervisor **Kate Anderson**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney (Supervisor Prof. Susan Balandin). Thesis: *Online support and training for families of children with a new speech generating device (SGD)*. Graduated December 2015. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/13871 http://hdl.handle.net/2123/13871
- Associate PhD Supervisor **Lindsay McCaughey**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney, (Supervisor Prof. Stewart Einfeld). Thesis: *Quality of Life in Epilepsy (QOLIE): A structural equation model of causal and outcome measures*. Withdrew due to ill health.
- 2010 PhD Supervisor **Vanessa Thompson**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *A study exploring sexual knowledge assessment tools for people with an intellectual disability*. Graduated 2018. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/18219 https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/18219

- 2009 PhD Supervisor Helen Van Huet, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: Living and doing with chronic pain: Clients' and occupational therapists' perspectives. Graduated 2011. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/8001
 2009 PhD Supervisor Anthony Harman, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of
- 2009 PhD Supervisor **Anthony Harman**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *Active support and families: Strange bedfellows or ideal partnership?* Withdrew due to ill health.
- Associate PhD Supervisor **Liora Ballin**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney (Supervisor Prof. Susan Balandin). Thesis: *A mentoring program involving experienced and new users of speech generating devices*. Graduated 2013. University of Sydney Library, Rare Books & Special Collections, Thesis 2688.
- Associate PhD Supervisor **Natalie Berg**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney (Supervisor A/Prof. Leanne Togher). Thesis: *A crisis of care: Exploring perceptions of nursing home care for young people with disabilities*. Graduated 2011. University of Sydney Library, Rare Books & Special Collections, Thesis 1501.
- Associate PhD Supervisor **David Trembath**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney (Supervisor Prof. Susan Balandin). Thesis: *The experiences of adults with complex communication needs who volunteer*. Graduated 2010. University of Sydney Library, Rare Books & Special Collections, Thesis 0576.
- 2008 PhD Supervisor **Samuel Arnold**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *The conceptualization and measurement of support*. Graduated 2017. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/15556 http://hdl.handle.net/2123/15556
- Supervisor PhD **Michele Wiese**, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Thesis: *End-of-life care of people with intellectual disabilities in community living services*. Graduated 2014. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/9962 https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/9962
- Associate PhD Supervisor of **Pietro DiRita**, Faculty of Medicine, The University of Sydney (Supervisor, Prof. Trevor Parmenter). Thesis: *Being here: an existential reframing of intellectual disability and need as a foundation for legislation and service provision*. Graduated 2011. University of Sydney Library, Rare Books & Special Collections, Thesis 1690.
- Associate supervisor of **Greg McKenna**'s Doctor of Health Science, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney (Supervisor Dr Kate O'Loughlin) withdrew.
- Associate PhD supervisor **Nathan Wilson**, Faculty of Medicine, The University of Sydney (Supervisor, Prof. Trevor Parmenter). Graduated December 2009. Thesis: *Conditionally sexual*, 2009. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/5387
- Associate PhD supervisor **Jeffrey Chan**, Faculty of Medicine, The University of Sydney (Supervisor, Prof. Trevor Parmenter). Graduated December 2008. Thesis: *Respite services and acquired brain injury in New South Wales: The perspective of persons with acquired brain injury, their carers and service providers, 2008.*
- Associate PhD supervisor **Keith McVilly**, Faculty of Medicine, The University of Sydney (Supervisor, Prof. Trevor Parmenter). Graduated April 2004. Thesis: *I get by with a little help from my friends" : adults with intellectual disability discuss friendship*, 2005. University of Sydney library link https://ses.library.usyd.edu.au/handle/2123/1000

Honours Student Supervision

- Co-Supervisor (with Dr Michele Wiese) (OT) Honours, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. **Mariko Ward**. Thesis title: *Where of care: Community living staff experiences about where palliative care is provided to people with intellectual disability*. Result: Honours, Class 1, University Medal.
- 2014 Co-Supervisor (with Dr Michele Wiese) MOT HSBH5006 thesis (equivalent to honours) Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. **Pippa McMaugh**. Thesis title: *The experiences of parents involving their son or daughter with intellectual disability in*

- dying and death. Result: 88/100 (HD) equivalent to Honours, Class 1.
- 2012-13 Co-Supervisor (with Dr Nathan Wilson and Dr Reinie Cordier) B. App. Sc. (OT) Honours, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. **Jennifer Culph** won the Douglas and Lola Douglas scholarship for her honours project exploring older men, depression and men's sheds in regional areas. Thesis title: *Men's Sheds and the experience of depression in older men*. Result: Honours, Class 1.
- 2010-11 Supervisor B. App. Sc. (OT) Honours, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Susanna Cahill. Thesis title: Reconstructing the Fall: The Individual, Behavioural and Contextual Factors Associated with Falls in Individuals with Intellectual Disability. Result: Honours, Class 1.
- 2009-10 Co-Supervisor (with Dr Nathan Wilson) B. App. Sc. (OT) Honours, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. **Pei Ling Janice Chng**. Thesis title: *Participation in retirement: A comparison of support training and participation of adults with intellectual disability in community groups or voluntary activities*. Result: Honours, Class 1.
- 2009 Co-Supervisor (with A/Prof Lindy Clemson) M Health. Sc. (OT) Honours, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. Cecilia Cox. Thesis title: *Incidence of and risk factors for falls among adults with an intellectual disability*. Result: Honours, Class 1, Dean's Scholar.
- 2008-09 Supervisor B. App. Sc. (OT) Honours, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. **Laura De Vries**. Thesis title: *Active Support and Choice: Evaluating Staff and Resident Choice Interactions after Introducing a Novel Training Component*. Result: Honours, Class 1.
- 2008-09 Supervisor B. App. Sc. (OT) Honours, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney. **Sarah Howard**. Thesis title: *Training staff to support choice-making: A pilot study evaluating the impact of a new training module in Active Support*. Result: Honours, Class 1.

Examining Theses

- Examiner, Doctor of Philosophy (PhD) thesis entitled *Planning for a good life, right to the end: Advance care planning and learning disability.* University of Otago Christchurch, New Zealand. PhD Candidate: Nicola McKenzie.
- Examiner, Doctor of Philosophy (PhD) thesis entitled: *Creating a path from school to work: Reconceptualising economic participation for young Australians with intellectual disability*. Swinburne University of Technology, Victoria, Australia. PhD Candidate: Jennifer Crosbie.
- Panel member, PhD Confirmation of Candidature colloquium, University of Tasmania. Thesis proposal title: *How can we measure loneliness in people with severe/profound intellectual disability is this possible?* PhD Candidate Kristen Webb.
- Examiner, Doctor of Philosophy (PhD) thesis entitled *An evaluation of quality of life*, disability and mental well-being in social anxiety disorder and autism spectrum disorder, and exploration of mechanisms using machine learning approaches. The University of Sydney, Brain and Mind Centre. Candidate: Shin Ho Park.
- Examiner, Faculty of Health Sciences Integrated Honours Thesis entitled *Does animal assisted therapy reduce anxiety for children with autism spectrum disorder? A pilot study.* Candidate: SID 460383864 (anonymous marking policy implemented).
- Examiner, Faculty of Health Sciences Integrated Honours Thesis entitled Assessing the communication of people with severe intellectual disability: outcomes following the use of informant report and structured observation by qualified and student speech pathologists. Candidate: SID 460297723 (anonymous marking policy implemented).
- 2018 Evaluator, Doctor of Philosophy (PhD) thesis proposal entitled *The Development of 'Open Employment (OE) Sustainability Screening Instrument' for People with Disabilities*. The University of Sydney. Candidate: Vimallan Manokara.

- Examiner, Doctor of Philosophy (PhD) thesis entitled *Does organisational culture matter* in group homes for people with intellectual disabilities? La Trobe University, Melbourne. Candidate: Lincoln Humphreys.
- 2018 Examiner, Doctor of Philosophy (PhD) thesis entitled *Economic implications of intellectual disability in childhood: a trial-based evaluation*. University of Technology Sydney. Candidate: Sheena Arora.
- Examiner, Bachelor of Health Science Honours thesis entitled "We would have missed out so much had we terminated": What fathers of a child with Down syndrome think about current non-invasive prenatal testing for Down syndrome. University of Sydney. Candidate: Bethea How.
- 2017 Examiner, Bachelor of Health Science Honours thesis entitled *How does the type of support negotiated between an adult with an intellectual disability and sensory impairments, his support worker and mother contribute to his social inclusion while travelling on public transport?* University of Sydney. Candidate: Nicholas Joseph Kelly.
- 2017 Examiner, Bachelor of Health Science Honours thesis entitled *Exploring encounter and reciprocity as social inclusion for adults with intellectual disabilities: A review of the literature*. University of Sydney. Candidate: Nicholas Joseph Kelly.
- Examiner, Bachelor of Applied Science (Speech Pathology) Honours thesis entitled *Pilot study on the impact of standard and telehealth delivery of key word sign parent training on the signing skills of both parents and their young children with Down syndrome*. University of Sydney. Candidate: Aylin Huzmeli.
- 2017 Evaluator, Doctor of Philosophy (PhD) thesis stage 1 proposal entitled *A place to call home for adult children with a disability: family action for institutional change*.

 University of Technology, Sydney Candidate: Susan Bailey
- Examiner, Doctor of Philosophy (PhD) thesis entitled *Psychologists' adherence to and carer experiences with best practice in intellectual disabilities and comorbid mental health*. Macquarie University. Candidate: Joyce Yan Yee Man.
- 2016 Examiner, Master of Philosophy thesis entitled *Evaluating the performance improvement* preferences of disability service managers: An exploratory study using Gilbert's Behavior Engineering Model. University of Queensland. Candidate: John Wooderson.
- Examiner, Bachelor of Applied Science Honours (Speech Pathology) thesis entitled Transitioning into adulthood: a qualitative study on the relationships between mothers and young adult daughters who have cerebral palsy and use augmentative and alternative communication (AAC). University of Sydney. Candidate: Jia Wen Lee
- Examiner, Doctor of Psychology (Clinical) thesis entitled *Psychologists diagnostic and reasoning processes in intellectual disability: A social judgement theory perspective*, Charles Sturt University. Candidate: Peter Coslovich.
- Examiner, Bachelor of Occupational Therapy Honours thesis entitled *Community day leaves and its contribution to successful community re-entry for forensic patients*, Monash University, 2009. Candidate: Alisha Walker.
- Examiner, Master of Arts (Research), Central Queensland University, Family inclusion and people with profound intellectual disabilities: An exploration of policy-practice interface and the experiences of adult siblings. Candidate Davina Taylor
- 2008 Examiner, Doctor of Philosophy thesis, the University of Adelaide, Support Needs
 Assessment for People with d Intellectual Disabilities: An Investigation of the nature of
 the Support Needs Construct and Disability Factors that Impact on Support Needs.
 Candidate: Julia Harries.
- 2008 Examiner, Master of Psychology (Clinical)/Doctor of Philosophy thesis, the University of Adelaide, *Predicting Support Needs for People with Psychiatric and Intellectual Disabilities*. Candidate: Stacey Thompson.
- Examiner, Bachelor of Applied Science (Occupational Therapy) Honours thesis entitled Strategies used by older women with intellectual disability to create and maintain their social networks, The University of Sydney, 2008. Candidate: Katharine White.
- 2007 External examiner, Bachelor of Human Services (Honours) thesis, Queensland University of Technology Candidate: Madonna Nicoll.

2000 External examiner, Master of Educational Studies thesis, The University of Newcastle - Candidate: Gordon Lyons.

1998 External examiner, Master of Educational Psychology thesis, The University of Queensland.

Independent reviewer for Professorial or Senior Research Appointments

2023 University of Illinois at Chicago, USA

2022 University of Kansas, USA

2022 University of Minnesota, USA

2018 University of Vienna, Austria

2018 University of Minnesota, USA

2018 University of Sydney, Australia

2017 Curtin University, Australia

2016 University of Kent, United Kingdom

2014 Australian College of Kuwait. Kuwait

2014 University of Sydney, Australia

2011 Bar-Ilan University, Israel

2008 Lancaster University, United Kingdom

2007 University of Queensland, Australia

2005 Lancaster University, United Kingdom.

Research and Evaluation Grants Received (reverse chronological order)

Grant details	AUD Amount
2020-2022 (postponed to begin in 2023 due to COVID) L. Taggart, A.	\$1,005,486
Hassiotis, A. Ryan, M. Clarke, C. O'Neill, B. Bunting, I. Kidd, L. Armstrong,	
& R. J. Stancliffe. A feasibility study of the clinical and cost-effectiveness of	
the MATILDA intervention to support older adults with learning disability to	
their improve health, wellbeing and social networks compared to usual care.	
PHR Project: UK National Institute of Health Research NIHR129125	
(£522,273.26 = \$AUD1,005,486)	
2018-19 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement)	\$61,302
Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on Community Living and	
Participation of Individuals with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities.	
(\$US43,000 = \$AUD61,302).	
2019 Disney, G., Aitken, Z., Kavenagh, M., Green, C., Rachele, J., &	\$49,906
Stancliffe, R. J. Smoking behaviours among people with intellectual disability.	
Melbourne Disability Institute.	
2018-23 Principal Investigators: Hewitt, A., Nye-Lengerman, K., Tichá, R.	\$6,052,025
Larson, S., Abery, B., Stancliffe, R. J. Investigators: Butterworth, J., Migliore,	
A., Feinstein, C., Bonardi, A., Faye, M. L., Berns, P., Tschida, J., Nelis, T., &	
Bascom, J. Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on Community Living	
and Participation of Individuals with Intellectual and Developmental	
Disabilities. HHS-2018-ACL-NIDILRR-RTCP-0262. Administration for	
Community Living, National Institute on Disability, Independent Living, and	
Rehabilitation Research (NIDILRR). US\$4,375,000 (\$AUD 6,052,025 at	
exchange rate on $2/10/18$ \$US1 = \$AUD1.38332).	
2017-18 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement)	\$52,150
Research and Training Center on Community Living and Participation.	
(\$US40,000 = \$AUD52,150).	

Grant details	AUD Amount
2017-18 McCarron, M., May, P., O'Donovan, M-A., McCallion, P., Smith, V., Cunniffe, A., Stancliffe, R. J., & Normand, C. (2017). <i>Quality of life outcomes and costs changes associated with providing supports to people with an intellectual disability who move, from congregated settings to community living arrangements: A systematic evidence review.</i> Irish Department of Health and Health Research Board. €50,000 (\$AUD 77,500)	\$77,500
2017 McVilly, K. R., Koritsas, S., Lyon, K., Rezzani, N., Johnson, H., West, D., Wiese, M. Y., & Stancliffe, R. J. Accessible information for people with disability – using the evidence base to promote practices that will advance the requirements of the UN-CRPD. University of Melbourne Hallmark Disability Research Initiative. \$27,270.	\$27,270
2017-18 Wiese, M. Y., Stancliffe, R. J. , Wilson, N. J., & Durvasula. S. <i>Analysis of NSW Family & Community Services Client Death Notification (CDN) Database</i> . NSW Department of Family & Community Services and Western Sydney University \$30,011.56.	\$30,012
2016-17 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement) <i>Research and Training Center on Community Living and Participation</i> . (\$US43,000 = \$AUD58,108).	\$58,108
2016-2021 Kavanagh, A., Llewellyn, G., Emerson, E., Petrie, D., Dickinson, H., Badland, H., Carey, G., Butterworth, P., Einfeld, S. & Stancliffe, R. National Health and Medical Research Council (NHMRC) Centres of Research Excellence APP1116385. <i>Centre of Research Excellence in Disability and Health.</i> \$2,487,344.90.	\$2,487,345
2016-2017 R. J. Stancliffe , China Studies Centre's Small Grants Research Scheme. Research collaboration with early career researcher Dr Tianxi Xu of Central China Normal University (CCNU) Wuhan to research effective methods to establish supported employment for people with intellectual disability in China. (\$3,432).	\$3,432
2015-16 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement) <i>Research and Training Center on Community Living and Participation</i> . (\$US40,000 x 1.419224 = \$AUD 56,767).	\$56,767
2015-17 Gray, K., Tonge, B., Einfeld, S., Howlin, P., & Stancliffe, R. J. ARC Discovery Project DP150104369. <i>Social outcomes, behaviour and emotional well-being of adults with autism.</i> 2015-17 funding \$296,100.	\$296,100
2014-15 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement) <i>Research and Training Center on Community Living and Participation</i> . (\$US40,000 x 1.144872 = \$AUD45,795).	\$45,795
2014-15 Bauman, A., Kay, J., Engelen, L., Sherrington, C., Rissel, C., Greaves, S., Mulley, C., Gill, T., Davis, G., Refshauge, K., Fiatarone Singh, M., Hardy, L., Baur, L., Allman-Farinelli, M., Clemson, L., Magnusson, R., Kilbreath, S., Neubeck, L., Dhillon, H., Chau, J., Johnson, N., Stancliffe, R. , Mackey, M., Shirley, D., Bundy, A., Vardy, J., Bellew, B., & McGreevy, P. (2014). <i>PLANET Sydney- the Physical Activity NETwork Sydney University</i> . University of Sydney Research Networks Scheme (SyReNS). 2014-15 funding \$85,000.	\$85,000
2013-14 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement) <i>Research and Training Center on Community Living and Participation</i> . (\$US43,000 x = \$AUD45,809).	\$45,809

Grant details	AUD Amount
2013-2018 Hewitt, A. (Principal Investigator), Nord, D., Larson, S. Abery, B., Amado, A., Stancliffe, R., Ticha, R., Kiernan, W., Butterworth, J., Migliore, A., Walker, P., Feinstein, C., Bershadsky, J., Bradley, V., Moseley, C., and Williams, A. C. (Co-Investigators). <i>Research and Training Center on Community Living and Participation</i> . \$US875,000 per year (total \$US \$4,375,000 x 1.065321 = \$AUD4,660,779). US Department of Education, National Institutes for Disability and Rehabilitation Research (NIDRR).	\$4,660,779
2013-16 Stancliffe, R. J. , Clayton, J. Read, S., & Jeltes, G. ARC Linkage project LP130100300 <i>A toolkit to build the capacity of disability staff to assist adults with intellectual disability to understand and plan for their end of life.</i> \$226,000 (ARC funding); \$80,000 (Industry Partner funding). Total funding \$306,000. Industry partner, <i>Lorna Hodgkinson Sunshine Home</i> .	\$306,000
2013-14 Bauman, A., Kay, J., Sherrington, C., Rissel, C., Greaves, S., Mulley, C., Gill, T., Davis, G., Refshauge, K., Fiatarone Singh, M., Hardy, L., Baur, L., Allman-Farinelli, M., Clemson, L., Magnusson, R., Kilbreath, S., Neubeck, L., Dhillon, H., Chau, J., Johnson, N., Merom, D., Stancliffe, R. , Mackey, M., Shirley, D., Bundy, A., Engelen, L., Vardy, J., van der Ploeg, H., Bellew, B., & McGreevy, P. (2013). <i>PLANET Sydney-the PhysicaL Activity NETwork Sydney University</i> . University of Sydney Research Networks Scheme (SyReNS). \$170,000. 2013 funding \$85,000.	\$85,000
2012-13 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement) Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment for Individuals with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities. (\$US43,000 x 0.963971= \$AUD41,451).	\$41,451
2012. Alison, J.A., Stancliffe, R.J. , Kilbreath, S., McKeough, Z.J., Davis, G., Fransen, M., Mackey M., Harmer, A. METAMAX®3B "Breath-by-Breath" Portable CardioPulmonary Exercise Testing System; Triple® V. Faculty of Health Sciences Equipment Funding, 2012. \$55,000.	\$55,000
2011-12 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement) <i>Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment for Individuals with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities</i> . (\$US43,000 x 1.034875 = \$AUD44,500).	\$44,500
2011-2013 R. J. Stancliffe , G. M. Davis, A. Bauman, & S. Jan, NHMRC Partnership Project APP1012692. <i>Embedding sustainable physical activities into the everyday lives of adults with intellectual disabilities</i> . \$582,724 (NHMRC), \$150,000 (Industry partners, <i>Lorna Hodgkinson Sunshine Home</i> , and <i>House With No Steps</i>). Total funding \$732,582.	\$732,582
2010-2011 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement) Development and analysis of multistate database, and Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment for Individuals with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities. (\$US28,103 x 1.029875 = \$AUD28,943).	\$28,943
2009 G. M. Davis, M. A. Fiatarone Singh, R. J. Stancliffe , S. L. Kilbreath, J. Alison, M. Halaki & K. Refshauge. <i>Ultima CPX Cardiorespiratory Exercise System</i> . Faculty of Health Sciences Research Infrastructure Equipment Grants Program, The University of Sydney (\$54,690).	\$54,690

Grant details	AUD Amount
2009-10 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement) Development and analysis of multistate database, and Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment for Individuals with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities. (\$US20,554 x 1.145936 = \$AUD23,554).	\$23,554
2009-2010 S. Durvasula, R. J. Stancliffe , & L. Clemson. <i>Falls and associated risk factors in adults with intellectual disability</i> . Rehabilitation & Disability Research Foundation research grant, \$10,000.	\$10,000
2009-2011 R. J. Stancliffe , C. Bigby, & S. Balandin. <i>Transition to retirement by adults with chronic disabilities: increasing community capacity</i> . ARC Linkage project LP0989241. 2009 -\$108,000. 2010 - \$111,000. 2011 - \$117,000, 2012 - \$13,858 (ARC funding); 2009 -\$39,000. 2010 - \$39,000. 2011 - \$39,000 (Industry Partner funding). Total funding \$476,858.	\$476,858
2008-2013 Lakin, K. C., Larson, S., Hewitt, A. (Principal Investigators), Abery, B., Amado, A., Nord, D, Stancliffe, R., Taylor, S., Walker, P., Bradley, V., Taub, S., Chiri, G., Kiernan, W., Butterworth, J., Migliore, A., Sommers, B., Varney, E., Moseley, C., and Thaler, N. (Co-Investigators). <i>Research and Training Center on Community Living</i> . \$US850,000 per year (total \$US \$4,250,000 x 1.418700 = \$AUD6,029,475). US Department of Education, National Institutes for Disability and Rehabilitation Research (NIDRR).	\$6,029,475
2008-09 R. J. Stancliffe , University of Minnesota, (subaward agreement) Development and analysis of multistate database, and Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on Community Living and Employment for Individuals with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities. (\$US42,902 x 1.418700 = \$AUD60,865),	\$60,865
2007-09 T. R Parmenter, R. J. Stancliffe , M. F Knox, & M. C. Donelly. <i>Moving beyond crisis management: Creating a future for people with disabilities living with aging parents</i> . ARC Discovery project DP0773962. 2007 - \$120,000. 2008 - \$120,000. 2009 - \$199,000. Total = \$439,000	\$439,000
2007-08 Stancliffe, R. J. <i>Evaluation of the Active Support model</i> . Brackenridge Estate/ Canterbury District Health Board, NZ. \$23,447	\$23,447
2006-07. Stancliffe R. J. , McVilly, K. R., & Radler, G. Research into client outcomes where staff have been trained in Active Support methodology. Department of Human Services Victoria, \$16,940.	\$16,940
2006-07. Stancliffe, R. J. <i>Evaluation of the Active Support model</i> . Nexus Inc. \$25,925.	\$25,925
2005-06 Stancliffe, R. J. , Harman, A. D., & Parmenter, T. R. <i>Analysis of dementia screening instruments for people with intellectual disability</i> , NSW Department of Ageing, Disability & Home Care \$50,000.	\$50,000
2005-06 Stancliffe, R. J. , Co-principal investigator with V. C. Riches (joint investigator K. R. McVilly, & M.Wiese). <i>Evaluation of the functions provided by piloting of support officer (004) positions</i> . Funded by Disability Services Queensland. \$50,000	\$50,000
2005-08 Evaluation of pilots of the innovative support and housing models project. McVilly K. R., Riches V. C., Wiese M., & Stancliffe R. J. Funded by Disability Services Queensland. \$180,000	\$180,000

Grant details	AUD Amount
2005 Stancliffe, R. J. , Principal investigator with P. Morath, K. R. McVilly, T. R. Parmenter, & N. Pye. <i>Review of the Tasmanian Disability Services evaluation tool and process.</i> Funded by Tasmanian Department of Health and Human Services, Disability Services. \$52,943	\$52,943
2003-04 Stancliffe, R. J. , Principal Investigator. Centre for Developmental Disability Studies. <i>Australian Implementation and Evaluation of the Active Support Model</i> . Funded by NSW Department of Ageing, Disability, and Home Care. \$88,000	\$88,000
2001 Stancliffe, R. J. , Joint investigator with H. Beange, & A. McElduff. Centre for Developmental Disability Studies. <i>Effect of testosterone replacement therapy on behaviour and sexual maturity of men with intellectual disability</i> . Funded by Apex Foundation for Research in Intellectual Disability Limited. \$10,000	\$10,000
2000-2002. Stancliffe, R. J. , Co-principal investigator with V. C. Riches, (joint investigator T. R. Parmenter). <i>Evaluation of Sexual Offenders Support Project</i> , 2000-2002. NSW Department of Community Services. \$30,000	\$30,000
2000-2002. Stancliffe, R. J. , Joint investigator with T. R. Parmenter & V. C. Riches. <i>Evaluation of Devolution of Group Homes</i> . Funded by NSW Department of Community Services \$45,000.	\$45,000
2000-01. Stancliffe, R. J. , Principal investigator. Centre for Developmental Disability Studies. <i>Quality Service in Group Homes</i> . Funded by the NSW Department of Community Services. \$70,000	\$70,000
1999. Stancliffe, R. J. , Principal Investigator. Centre for Developmental Disability Studies. <i>Long-term Follow-up of People with Intellectual Disability who Moved from Institutions</i> . Funded by Apex Foundation for Research in Intellectual Disability Limited. \$10,000	\$10,000
1998-99. Stancliffe, R. J. , Principal Investigator. Centre for Developmental Disability Studies. <i>Long-term Follow-up of People with Intellectual Disability who Moved from Institutions</i> . Funded by NSW Ageing and Disability Department. \$10,000	\$10,000
1998. Stancliffe, R. J. , Principal Investigator with T. R. Parmenter. <i>Evaluation of Adult Services of the Autism Association of NSW</i> . Funded by Autism Association of NSW, \$17,300	\$17,300
1998. J Stancliffe, R. J. , Joint investigator with T. R. Parmenter & N. Atkinson . <i>Development of accommodation options for consumers with high support needs</i> . Funded by Careforce (Anglican Mission). \$19,653.	\$19,653
1997-98. Stancliffe, R. J. , Principal Investigator. Centre for Developmental Disability Studies. <i>Cost-effectiveness of group homes and semi-independent living for adults with intellectual disability: A matched comparison</i> . Funded by NSW Ageing and Disability Department. \$20,000	\$20,000
1993-4. Stancliffe, R. J. , Principal Investigator, Macquarie University. <i>Choice and decision making by adults with an intellectual disability</i> . Funded by NSW Department of Community Services. \$5000	\$5000
TOTAL	\$24,206,912.00

Other Grants Received (travel, teaching, consultancy)

Grant details	AUD Amount
2017-18 Stancliffe, R. J. , Wiese, M. Y., Clayton, J., Jeltes, G., & Tieman, J. (2017). <i>Online toolkit for carers and practitioners helping people with intellectual disability understand dying and death.</i> Department of Health, Public Health and Chronic Disease Grant Program. \$70,643	\$70,643
2009 R. J. Stancliffe , The University of Sydney, Faculty of Health Sciences conference travel award (IASSID Asia-Pacific Congress, Singapore, June 2009; \$3000).	\$3000
2006-07 Stancliffe R. J. , Forbes, R., Dridge, R., & Chan, J. <i>Outcome measures and key performance indicators in ECS</i> . Rehabilitation & Disability Research Foundation research grant, \$21,370.	\$21,370
2006 Stancliffe R. J. , McVilly, K. R., & Radler, G. <i>Active Support train-the-trainer project</i> . Department of Human Services Victoria, \$97,515.	\$97,515
TOTAL	\$192,528.00

Conference Papers (reverse chronological order)

Keynote Addresses – International Accepted (not yet presented)

Stancliffe, R. J. (2025, October). *Achieving beneficial outcomes: Providing the right support to promote participation and independence*. Invited Keynote Paper presented at the 2025 Asian Federation on Intellectual Disabilities (AFID) Conference, Taipei, Taiwan.

Presented

- 1. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (Šiška, J., & Caldwell, J., panel members). (2024, August). *Enabling positive outcomes: What's important and what about expenditures?* Invited Keynote Paper presented at the 2024 IASSIDD World Congress, Chicago, USA.
- 2. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2020, October online). *Talking about end of life and people experiencing disability*. Saskatchewan ARC (SARC) Virtual Conference 2020. Saskatchewan, Canada. https://issuu.com/sarcsarcan/docs/virtual_conference_agenda
- 3. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017, April). *The tendency of vocational education for people with disability in Australia and the standards for professional development*. Keynote address, 2nd International Special Education Professional Development Symposium, Xiangyang, China.
- 4. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016, September). Why is it important to talk about issues of death and dying with adults with intellectual disability? Successful Aging for People with Intellectual Disabilities International Conference, Kaohsiung, Taiwan.
- 5. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016, September). *How to help adults with intellectual disability learn about end of life and important decisions*. Successful Aging for People with Intellectual Disabilities International Conference, Kaohsiung, Taiwan.
- 6. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016, September). *How to talk about death and dying with adults with intellectual disability*. Successful Aging for People with Intellectual Disabilities International Lecture, Tainan, Taiwan.
- 7. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Taub, S. L. (2012, July). *National Core Indicators: Outcomes and services for adults with intellectual disabilities*. Paper presented at the 14th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Halifax, Canada.
- 8. **Stancliffe, R.J.,** Lakin, K.C. & Taub, S. (2011, June). *Fifteen years of community living research in the US and Australia*. Keynote paper at the annual meeting of the Academy on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities, St Paul, MN, USA.

- 9. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008, December). *Active Support and participation by adults with intellectual disability*. Keynote paper at the University of Otago Rehabilitation and Disability Research Theme, Dunedin, New Zealand.
- 10. Stancliffe, R. J. (2007, November). Participation and support: Enabling people with intellectual disability to have a real life. Keynote paper presented at the 18th Asian Conference on Mental Retardation, Taipei, Taiwan.
- 11. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, September). *Outcomes and quality*. Keynote paper presented at the annual conference of the New Zealand Association for the Study of Intellectual Disability (NZASSID), Wellington, New Zealand.

Keynote Addresses - Australia

- 1. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2019, September). *Found in translation: One researcher's journey*. Keynote address presented at the 2019 Honours Research Symposium, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney, Sydney.
- 2. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2015, October). *Adults with intellectual disability: Participation and inclusion in an NDIS world.* Keynote address presented at the 2015 Occupational Therapy Research Showcase, Sydney.
- 3. Emerson, E. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2014, May). *International developments in measuring outcomes*. Invited plenary address presented at the inaugural Research to Action Conference, Sydney.
- 2. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2012, August). *Outcomes measurement: Where to from here?* Keynote address presented at the ASID NSW ACT Conference 2012 conference, Sydney.
- 3. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011, November). From the Richmond Report to the NDIS: 25 years of progress in services for people with intellectual disability. Keynote address at the Association of Psychologists in Developmental Disability Services (PSYCHDD) conference, Sydney.
- 4. **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Bigby, C., & Walton, T. (2011, June). *Active Mentoring: Development of a transition to retirement support model*. Keynote paper presented at the FaHCSIA Forum, Retiring From an Australian Disability Enterprise. Sydney.
- 5. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008, September). *Reflections on participation and active support*. Keynote paper presented to Forum the Victorian Department of Human Services forum: *Reflections on the Kew Residential Services Redevelopment*, Melbourne.
- 6. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, September). *Participation: Lessons from the past, hope for the future*. Keynote paper presented at the 41st annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Canberra.
- 7. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, August). *Active support in Australia*. Keynote paper presented at the SPOT on DD Conference, Sydney.
- 8. **Stancliffe**, **R. J.** (2005, November). *Active support in Australia*. Keynote paper presented at the National Best Practice in Disability Conference, Armidale.
- 9. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, November). *Community living, deinstitutionalisation, self-determination*. Keynote address presented at the 39th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Adelaide.
- 10. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, June). *Foundation day address*. Invited address to the Department of Ageing, Disability & Home Care, Hunter Region and Hunter Residences Foundation Day Celebration, Newcastle.
- 11. McVilly, K. R., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Burton-Smith, R. (2004, May). *Social skills and social opportunities: the needs and aspirations of people with intellectual disability; and the possible role of educators*. Keynote address at the Annual Conference of NSW Special School Principals' Network. Sydney.
- 12. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, May). *Active Support: International research, Australian implementation.* Keynote paper presented at the 2004 Council of Intellectual Disability Agencies (CIDA) Conference, Melbourne.
- 13. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, April). *Active Support: Supporting group home residents to achieve better lifestyle outcomes.* Keynote paper presented at the 2nd National Accommodation and Community

- Support Conference, Melbourne.
- **14. Stancliffe, R. J.** (2002, December). *Services in the spotlight: Some observations on the current US service system*. Keynote address given at the 2002 Annual Conference of the Association of Psychologists in Developmental Disability Services (PSYCHDD). Sydney.
- 15. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2002, November). *Choice and control: The impossible dream?* Keynote address given at the 2nd Statewide Victorian Conference for Disability Direct Support Workers, Melbourne.
- 16. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, August). *Research, policy and services in developmental disability:* Strange bedfellows or strangers? Keynote address given at the Interchange Respite Care annual state conference, Coffs Harbour.
- 17. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1997, December). *Enhancing choice: Research and resources*. Keynote address given at the PSYCHDD (Professional Association of Psychologists in Developmental Disability) Annual Conference, Sydney.

International Conferences and Presentations

Accepted (not yet presented)

Hall, S. A. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Anderson, L. L. (2025, June). *Retirement of workers with IDD: A comprehensive review*. Paper presented at the AAIDD Conference, Washington, DC, USA.

Hall, S. A. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Anderson, L. L. (2025, June). *Using allies to support the participation of people with IDD in qualitative interviews*. Paper presented at the AAIDD Conference, Washington, DC, USA.

Presented.

- 1. Stewart, K., Hancock, N., Chapparo, C., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2024, November 6-8). What helps me stay out of hospital: The voices of people living with schizophrenia. 8th Asia Pacific Occupational Therapy Congress, Sapporo Japan.
- 2. **Stancliffe, R. J.** & Frantz, B. L. (2024, 13 September). *Violent crime & sexual violence: Victims with IDD*. Webinar delivered for the Developmental Disabilities Nurses Association, Denton, Texas, USA. (152 live attendees).
- 3. **Stancliffe, R. J.** & Frantz, B. L. (2024, 15 August). *Violent crime* & *sexual violence: Victimization, prevalence and risk reduction for people with IDD.* Webinar delivered for the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities, . Silver Spring, Maryland, USA (45 live attendees).
- 4. Houseworth, J., Ticha, R., **Stancliffe, R.,** & Pettingel, S. (2024, August). *The National Core Indicators-In-Person Survey: Lessons learned across 10 years of personal outcome assessment.* Paper presented at the 2024 IASSIDD World Congress, Chicago, USA.
- 5. Houseworth, J., Ticha, R., **Stancliffe, R.,** & Pettingel, S. (2024, August). *Transition, living arrangements, and psychotropic medication among disability services users with IDD*. Paper presented at the 2024 IASSIDD World Congress, Chicago, USA.
- 6. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Tichá, R., Pettingell, S. L., Houseworth, J., & Bershadsky, J. (2024, August). *Current outcomes of formerly institutionalized and never-institutionalized adults*. Paper presented at the 2024 IASSIDD World Congress, Chicago, USA.
- 7. Hall, S. A. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2024, August). *Finding a good fit: Selecting mainstream community groups for older adults with IDD*. Paper presented at the 2024 IASSIDD World Congress, Chicago, USA.
- 8. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Mirfin-Veitch, B., & McKenzie, N. (2024, August). *People with intellectual disability talking about, understanding and planning for end of life*. IASSIDD Academy workshop presented at the 2024 IASSIDD World Congress, Chicago, USA.

- 9. Hall, S. A. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2024, June). *Supporting older adults with IDD in mainstream community groups: A multiple case study.* Poster presented at the AAIDD Conference, Louisville, Kentucky.
- 10. Hall, S. A. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2024, June). *Transitioning gradually to a socially inclusive retirement: A resource to improve practice*. Issue Brief presentation accepted for the AAIDD Conference, Louisville, Kentucky.
- 11. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Wiese M. Y. (2023, June). *End of life for people with intellectual and developmental disability* [Webinar]. Philadelphia Coordinated Health Care (PCHC), Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. (145 registrants, 102 live attendees).
- 12. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2023, May). *Transition to work in Australia*. Paper presented at the Transition Forum, University of West Bohemia, Pilsen, Czech Republic.
- 13. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2023, April). *Active support*. Half-day workshop. North Dakota Center for Persons with Disabilities, Minot State University, Minot, North Dakota. 28 in-person attendees and 70 online.
- 14. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2023, April). *End of Life for people with intellectual disability: Key roles for nurses*. Developmental Disability Nurses Association Annual Conference, New Orleans Louisiana. 160 attendees.
- 15. Ticha, R., Houseworth, J., Anderson, L. L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2023, March). *Secondary analysis of National Core Indicators (NCI) data: Examining services and outcomes of adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities.* University of Minnesota, Minnesota: The Masonic Institute for the Developing Brain Spring Colloquium Series.
- 16. Hall, S.A., & **Stancliffe, R. J**. (2023, January). *Retirement and end of life for people with IDD* [Webinar]. Qualified Intellectual Disability Professional (QIDP) Virtual Conference, The Arc of Illinois.
- 17. Wiese M. Y. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2022, December). *End of life for people with intellectual disability: We can help or* harm [Webinar]. School of Psychology Western Sydney University, Sydney Australia. (240 registrants, 119 live attendees). https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AD8zIfjIvTLJIVLXSEB4d750l5Yo5eR9/view?usp=sharing
- Stancliffe, R. J., & Wiese M. Y. (2022, November). End of life for people with intellectual disability: Key roles for nurses [Webinar]. Developmental Disabilities Nurses Association (DDNA), Denton, Texas. (250 registrants, 156 live attendees). https://vimeo.com/781249691/54b93f6ab0
- 19. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2022, October). Invited lecture and colloquium for PhD students and postdoctoral fellows at Brandeis University. *Aging with intellectual disability: Retirement, social inclusion, and end of life* [Webinar]. Heller School for Social Policy and Management, Brandeis University, Waltham, Massachusetts.
- 20. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2022, September). Invited panel member for *Palliative care week: End of life care for people with intellectual and developmental disabilities* [Webinar]. Trinity Centre for Ageing and Intellectual Disability, Trinity College Dublin, the University of Dublin. Dublin, Ireland. (477 registrants, 260 live attendees) https://www.tcd.ie/tcaid/research/palliativecareweek2022.php.
- 21. Stewart, K., Hancock, N., Chapparo, C., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2022, August). A scoping review of the Allen's Cognitive Level Screen relationship to functioning of adults with a mental illness. Poster and lightning talk presented at the World Federation of Occupational Therapists Congress, Paris, France.
- 22. Anderson, L., Hall, S., Kramme, J., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2022, June). *Retirement: experiences and perspectives of adults with IDD*. Poster symposium at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities 143rd Annual Meeting, Jacksonville, Florida.
- 23. Houseworth, J., Pettingell, S., **Stancliffe, R.,** Bershadsky, J., Ticha, R., & Zhang, A. (2022, June). *Day and employment participation among IDD services users: factors contributing to paid and community-based activities*. Concurrent session at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities 143rd Annual Meeting, Jacksonville, Florida.
- 24. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Pettingell, S.L., Houseworth, J., & Tichá, R. (2022, June). *Socially-inclusive community participation: community groups and religious services*. Paper presented online to the 2022 AAIDD Annual Meeting, Jacksonville, FL, USA.

- 25. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Pettingell, S.L., Bershadsky, J., Houseworth, J., & Tichá, R. (2022, June). *Community participation and choosing to stay home if you want.* Poster presented at the 2022 AAIDD Annual Meeting, Jacksonville, FL, USA.
- 26. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2022, April). *The Disability and Wellbeing Monitoring Framework.* Paper presented at the International Forum: The Future of Outcome Measurement, Minneapolis MN.
- 27. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2022, March). *Propensity Score Matching in SPSS*. Paper presented to for Institute on Community Integration research staff and students, in-person and online, at the ICI Internal Research Meeting. University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, USA.
- 28. Lahti Anderson, L., Hall, S., Kramme, J., **Stancliffe, R**. (2022, March). *What do older adults with IDD think about retirement?* Poster presented at the College of Education and Human Development Research Day, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, USA.
- 29. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2022, January). *Transition to work in Australia: Employment outcomes, provider variability, and key features of success.* Paper presented at the ICI Research Community of Learning, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, USA.
- 30. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2021, July). *Retirement, inclusive social participation and mobility*. Virtual paper presented at the online 6th IASSIDD Europe Congress, Amsterdam, The Netherlands.
- 31. Bradley, V., Heller, T., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2020, July). *Supporting people with IDD who are aging*. Virtual paper presented at the online Reinventing Quality 2020 Conference, USA (840+ registrants, 376 live attendees). Recording available at https://vimeo.com/442844983/98abb1851b
- 32. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Read, S. (2020, April). *End of life and loss*. American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) Webinar (169 registrants). Silver Spring, MD: AAIDD. https://www.aaidd.org/education/education-archive/2020/04/20/default-calendar/end-of-life-and-loss
- 33. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2020, March). *Talking about end of life with people with intellectual disability*. Workshop presented at the 35th Annual Pacific Rim International Conference on Disability and Diversity, March 2 & 3, 2020, Honolulu, Hawaii, USA.
- 34. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2020, March). *Choice availability and people with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the 35th Annual Pacific Rim International Conference on Disability and Diversity, March 2 & 3, 2020, Honolulu, Hawaii, USA.
- 35. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2019, October). *End of life research and people with intellectual and developmental disability*. Paper presented at the Canadian Conference on Developmental Disabilities and Autism, Winnipeg Canada. Costs paid by conference organisers.
- 36. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2019, October). *Retirement and people with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the Canadian Conference on Developmental Disabilities and Autism, Winnipeg Canada. Costs paid by conference organisers.
- 37. **Stancliffe, R.J.**, & Wiese, M.Y. (2019, October). *Talking about end of life* [Webinar]. Hosted by British Institute of Learning Disabilities (BILD) Growing Older Living Well series, Birmingham, United Kingdom, 16th October.
- 38. Wiese, M.Y., **Stancliffe, R.**, Clayton, J., Jeltes, J., & Tieman, J. (2019, October). *Supporting people with intellectual disability to understand the end of life: The "TEL" website practice example*. Paper presented at the Public Health Palliative Care International Conference, Leura, NSW, Australia, 14th October.
- 39. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2019, October). *TEL: a free online resource on end of life and people with intellectual disability*. Workshop presented at the Canadian Conference on Developmental Disabilities and Autism, Winnipeg Canada. Costs paid by conference organisers.
- 40. Clayton, J. M., Tieman, J., Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Jeltes, G. (2019, September). *Helping people with intellectual disability to understand and plan for end of life: An online resource for caregivers*. Paper presented at the 2019 Oceanic Palliative Care Conference, Perth, Australia.
- 41. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Durvasula, S., Wilson, N. J., Piepers, D. W., & Kaszonyi, S. (2019, August). *The place of death and associated variables for clients in out-of-home care in New South Wales Australia*. Paper presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 42. Curryer, B., Stancliffe, R. J., Dew, A., & Wiese, M. Y. (2019, August). Use of body mapping to

- explore key family relationships of with adults with intellectual disability. Poster presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 43. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., & Wiese, M. Y. (2019, August). *Self-determination of adults with intellectual disability: impact of family*. Paper presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 44. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N. J. & Clayton, J. M. (2019, August). *Multidisciplinary palliative care team experiences when caring for people with intellectual disability who are dying*. Paper presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 45. Barton, R., Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Read, S., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. M. (2019, August). Factors that influence discussions about end of life between people with intellectual disability and disability support staff. Paper presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 46. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Nye-Lengerman, K., Kramme, J. E. D., Anderson, L. L., & Hewitt, A. S. (2019, August). *Retirement, aging and independent mobility in community employment.* Paper presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 47. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y., Read, S., Jeltes, G., Clayton, J. M., & Barton, R. (2019, August). *Discussing end-of-life with people with intellectual disability: Anxiety, depression and fear of death.* Paper presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 48. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Cherry, E. (2019, August). *Self-direction and Australia's National Disability Insurance Scheme*. Paper presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 49. Brotherton, M., **Stancliffe, R.**, Wilson, N. J., & O'Loughlin, K. (2019, August). *Mainstream employment, transition to retirement and social inclusion*. Paper presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 50. Gray, K., Tonge, B. J., Howlin, P., Phillips, K., Cameron, L., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Einfeld, S. L. (2019, August). *Mental health outcomes in adults with autism*. Paper presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 51. Dew, A., **Stancliffe, R.**, Schormans, A. F., Wiese, M. Y., Frawley, P., & Tuffrey-Wijne, I. (2019, August). *International approaches to action research and knowledge translation: a panel discussion*. Paper presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland.
- 52. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Wiese, M. Y. (2019, August). *Talking to people with intellectual disability about end of life*. Pre-conference half-day workshop presented at the 2019 IASSIDD World Congress, Glasgow, Scotland. (23 registrants from Sweden, Singapore, Netherlands, England, Scotland, Canada, USA, Belgium, & Australia)
- 53. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Wiese, M. Y. (2019, June). *Helping people with intellectual disability understand and plan for end of life*. Pre-conference half-day workshop presented at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) Annual meeting, St Paul, MN USA.
- 54. Kramme, J. E. D., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Nye-Lengerman, K. (2019, June). *Aging toward retirement: Mobility as a factor impacting employment*. Poster presented at the at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) Annual meeting, St Paul, MN USA.
- 55. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Wiese, M. Y. (2019, January). *End of life: Issues and resources for people with intellectual disability and caregivers*. American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) Webinar (411 registrants). Washington, DC: AAIDD. http://aaidd.org/education/education-archive/2019/01/23/default-calendar/end-of-life-issues-and-resources-for-people-with-intellectual-disability-and-caregivers
- 56. McVilly, K., Anderson, J., Koritsas, S., Johnson, H., Wiese, M., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2018, July). *Accessible written information resources for adults with intellectual disability: compiling the evidence to inform good practice*. Paper presented at the 5th IASSIDD European Congress, Athens, Greece.
- 57. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & McGlinchey, E., McCallion, P., & McCarron, M. (2018, July). *Change in employment status of adults with ID in Ireland: Data from the IDS-TILDA study*. Paper presented at the 5th IASSIDD European Congress, Athens, Greece.
- 58. Kaine, N., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Chapparo, C. (2018, July). "Are you ready yet?" Preparing for future employment in Australia. Paper presented at the AER International Conference, Reno,

- Nevada, USA.
- 59. Kramme, J. E. D., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Nye-Lengerman, K. (2018, June). *Exploring retirement among individuals with IDD in 32 states*. Poster presentation at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) Annual meeting, St Louis, MO, USA.
- 60. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Anderson, L. L. (2018, March). *Physical activity and people with IDD*. Invited paper presented at the NARRTC Conference, Arlington VA, USA.
- 61. Cherry, E., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Emerson, E., & Ticha, R. (2017, November). *Characteristics of people using self-directed funding*. Paper presented at the Disability Matters New Zealand Conference, Dunedin, NZ.
- 62. Kramme, J., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Nye-Lengerman, K. (2017, November). *Exploring retirement: National Core Indicators (NCI) data from 32 states*. Poster presentation at the Association of University Centers on Disabilities conference, Washington, DC.
- 63. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., & Wiese, M. Y. (2017, October). *Supporting choice and control for adults with intellectual disability: the lived experience of family members*. Paper presented at the 7th International Carers Conference, Adelaide, Australia.
- 64. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017, September). *Ageing with intellectual disability in Australia: Disability funding, retirement and end of life.* Invited paper presented at the 2017 International Summit on Ageing with an Intellectual Disability, Trinity College, Dublin, Ireland.
- 65. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017, August). *Transition to retirement*. Workshop presented in Minneapolis, MN, USA.
- 66. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017, August). *Transition to work: employment outcomes in Sydney Australia*. Symposium presented at the University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, Minnesota.
- 67. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017, June). *Talking with adults with intellectual disability about end of life*. Invited paper presented at the Palliative Care in Vulnerable Populations Forum, Sydney, Australia.
- 68. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017, April). *Measuring quality of life and self-determination outcomes of disability services*. Invited paper presented at the School of Education, Central China Normal University, Wuhan, China.
- 69. **Stancliffe**, **R. J.**, & Wilson, N. J. (2017, March). *Transition to Retirement: Supporting individuals with IDD in Australia to develop an active and socially inclusive retirement*. American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) Webinar (55 registrants). Washington, DC: AAIDD. <a href="https://aaidd.org/education/education-archive/2017/03/29/default-calendar/transition-to-retirement-supporting-individuals-with-idd-in-australia-to-develop-an-active-and-socially-inclusive-retirement#.WUtIIOuGPIU
- 70. Kaine, N., Stancliffe, R. J., & Chapparo, C. (2017, January). Preparedness of vision impaired students for future employment: Views of students, families and vision support teachers. Paper presented at the South Pacific Educators in Vision Impairment (SPEVI) Biennial International Conference 2017, Brisbane, Australia.
- 71. Cherry, E., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Emerson, E., & Ticha, R. (2016, August). *Understanding demographic characteristics of people who have access to self-directed funding in the United States of America*. Poster presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 72. Xu, T., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016, August). *An evaluation of employment outcomes achieved by Transition to Work service providers in Sydney, Australia*. Paper presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 73. Arnold, S. R. C., Riches, V. C., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016, August). *Advocating for needed supports using a standardised assessment of support needs*. Paper presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 74. Brotherton, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N. J., & O'Loughlin, K. (2016, August). *Retirement as the solution: Retirees with intellectual disability share their experience of retirement from mainstream employment.* Paper presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress,

- Melbourne, Australia.
- 75. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M. Y., Read, S., Jeltes, G. & Clayton, J. M. (2016, August). *Knowing, planning for and fearing death: Findings from adults with intellectual disability and disability staff.* Paper presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 76. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Read, S., Jeltes, G. & Clayton, J. M. (2016, August). *Assessing knowledge, planning for and fear of death*. Paper presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 77. Read, S., Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Jeltes, G. & Clayton, J. M. (2016, August). *Dying to talk: Exploring dying and death*. Poster presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 78. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Wilson, N. J. (2016, August). *Transition to retirement*. Workshop presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 79. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A. & Wiese, M. Y. (2016, August). *Adults with intellectual disability: Choice and control within the context of family relationships*. Poster presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 80. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A. & Wiese, M. Y. (2016, August). *Family relationships and support for self-determination: the lived experience of adults with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 81. Thompson, V. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Broom, A., & Wilson, N. J. (2016, August). *The content, usefulness and usability of sexual knowledge assessment tools for people with intellectual disability*. Poster presented at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 82. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016, August). Chair of the *National Core Indicators* demonstration session at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 83. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016, August). Chair of End of life roundtable at the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IASSIDD) 15th World Congress, Melbourne, Australia.
- 84. Anderson, K., Andres, P., Balandin, S. & **Stancliffe, R.** (2016, August). *I Read it on the internet How and what do SLPs and parents learn about AAC online?* Paper presented at the ISAAC Conference, 2016, Toronto, Canada.
- 85. Bailey, B., Arciuli, J., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016, July). *The effect of ABRACADABRA literacy instruction on the spelling ability of children with autism.* In J. Arciuli (Chair), *Adventures in encoding*. Symposium conducted at the Twenty-third Meeting of the Society for the Scientific Studies of Reading, Porto, Portugal.
- 86. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016, May). *Transition to retirement*. Paper presented at the Human Services Research Institute, Portland OR, USA.
- 87. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2016, May). *End of life and people with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, MN, USA.
- 88. Cherry, E., **Stancliffe, R.**, Emerson, E. & Tichá, R. (2016, April). *Characteristics of people using self-directed funding: National Core Indicators Adult Consumer Survey*. Paper presented at the 32nd Pacific Rim International Conference on Disability and Diversity. Honolulu, HI.
- 89. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2015, January). *Transition to retirement*. Workshop presented in Minneapolis, MN, USA.
- 90. Bailey, B., Arciuli, J., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2014, July). *A balanced approach to literacy instruction for children with autism spectrum disorder*. Poster presentation at the Twenty-first Meeting of the Society for the Scientific Studies of Reading, Santa Fe, New Mexico.
- 91. **Stancliffe**, **R. J.**, & Wilson, N. J. (2014, July). *Transition to retirement*. Workshop presented at the 4th IASSIDD-Europe Conference, Vienna, Austria.

- 92. Anderson, K., Balandin, S. & **Stancliffe R. J.** (2014, July). *Training parents to support the communication and participation of children with intellectual disability who use a speech-generating device (SGD)*. Paper presented at the 4th IASSIDD-Europe Conference, Vienna, Austria.
- 93. Brotherton, M., **Stancliffe R. J.,** & Wilson, N. J. (2014, July). *Retirement from mainstream employment: Older workers with ID and their plans for life after work*. Paper presented at the 4th IASSIDD-Europe Conference, Vienna, Austria.
- 94. Arnold, S., Riches, V., **Stancliffe R. J.** (2014, July). Support needs predict funding need better than adaptive behaviour. Paper presented at the 4th IASSIDD-Europe Conference, Vienna, Austria.
- 95. Lante, K., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Davis, G. M., Bauman, A., Jan, S., & Van Der Ploeg, H. (2014, July). *Functional walking capacity following participation in a physical activity and exercise intervention*. Paper presented at the 4th IASSIDD-Europe Conference, Vienna, Austria.
- 96. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Lante K., Davis, G. M., Bauman, A., Jan, S., & Van Der Ploeg, H. (2014, July). *Psychosocial outcomes following participation in a physical activity and exercise intervention*. Paper presented at the 4th IASSIDD-Europe Conference, Vienna, Austria.
- 97. Anderson, K., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2014, July). *Tailoring support for families with a new speech generating device: Training recommendations from parents and speech-language pathologists*. Paper presented at the 16th Biennial Conference of the International Association for Augmentative and Alternative Communication (ISAAC), Lisbon, Portugal, July 19-24.
- 98. Qian, X., Tichá, R., Larson, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Pettingell, S. (2014, June). *Active Support intervention in adults with intellectual and developmental disability: A randomized controlled trial*. Poster presented at American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) 138th Annual Meeting, Orlando, FL, USA.
- 99. Donelly, M., Hillman, A. Shelley, K., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Parmenter, T. R., & Whitaker, L. (2014, June). *A good life: Personal support networks and people with intellectual disability: Translational research.* Paper presented at the 16th International Congress of the World Federation of Occupational Therapists, Yokohama, Japan.
- 100. Qian, X., Ticha, R., Larson, S. **Stancliffe, R.**, & Pettingell, S. (2014, March). *Active support intervention in adults with intellectual and developmental disability: a randomized controlled trial*. Poster presented at the College of Education and Human Development Research Day, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, MN, USA.
- 101. **Stancliffe, R.J.,** Bigby, C., Balandin, S., Wilson, N. J., & Craig, D. (2013, October) (Invited, costs paid). *Retirement from supported employment*. Paper presented at the NDS Employment Forum & Workability International Conference 2013. Gold Coast, Queensland, Australia.
- 102. Knox, M., Donelly, M., Hillman, A. Parmenter, T. R., Whitaker, L., Shelley, K., & **Stancliffe**, **R. J.** (2013, August). *This is who I am: Personal meanings, roles, and support networks of persons with intellectual disabilities*. Paper presented at the IASSIDD Asia conference, Tokyo, Japan.
- 103. **Stancliffe, R.J.** (2013, February). *Transition to retirement: Social inclusion and outcomes*. Invited paper presented at The University of Illinois at Chicago, Chicago IL, USA.
- 104. Lante, K., Davis, G., Stancliffe, R.J., Bauman, A., Jan, S, & van der Ploeg, H. (2012, November). Aerobic fitness, functional exercise capacity and muscle strength of adults with intellectual disability. Paper to be presented at Be Active 2012. 4th International Congress on Physical Activity and Public Health, Sydney, November 2012.
- 105. Stancliffe R.J., Davis, G., Bauman, A., Jan, S, & van der Ploeg, H. & Lante K. (2012, November). Randomised controlled trial protocol: Physical activity and exercise in adults with intellectual disability. Poster to be presented at Be Active 2012. 4th International Congress on Physical Activity and Public Health, Sydney, November 2012.
- 106. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Bigby, C., Balandin, S., Wilson, N. J., & Craig, D. (2012, July). *Transition to retirement: Social inclusion and outcomes using the Active Mentoring model*. Paper presented at the State of the Science Conference, Halifax, Canada.
- 107. Wilson, N., Bigby, C, **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Balandin, S., & Craig, D. (2012, July). "I thought it was going to be a lot harder": Community mentors supporting social inclusion. Paper presented at the

- 14th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Halifax, Canada.
- 108. Bigby, C. Wilson, N., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Balandin, S., & Craig, D. (2012, July). *Active Mentoring: A person-centred retirement support model*. Paper presented at the 14th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Halifax, Canada.
- 109. Wiese, M. **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Dew, A., Balandin, S. & Howarth, G. (2012, July). *Experiences of community living staff assisting people with intellectual disability to know about dying as the end of life approaches*. Paper presented at the 14th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Halifax, Canada.
- 110. Wiese, M. **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Dew, A., Balandin, S. & Howarth, G. (2012, July). *Ethical issues for community living staff in end-of-life care of people with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the 14th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Halifax, Canada.
- 111. Wiese, M. **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Dew, A., Balandin, S. & Howarth, G. (2012, July). Issues raised by community living staff caring for people with intellectual disability approaching the end-of-life. Paper presented at the 14th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Halifax, Canada.
- 112. Cahill, S., Clemson, L., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, & Durvasula, S. (2012, July). *Reconstructing the fall: Individual, behavioural and contextual factors associated with falls in individuals with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the 14th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Halifax, Canada.
- 113. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2012, July). *Overview of methodological issues in research on outcomes experienced by people with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the State of the Science Conference, Halifax, Canada.
- 114. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Bigby, C, Balandin, S., Wilson, N., & Craig, D. (2012, July). *Transition to retirement: Social inclusion and outcomes using the Active Mentoring model*. Paper presented at the State of the Science Conference, Halifax, Canada.
- **115.** Stancliffe, R. J., Bigby, C., Balandin, S., Wilson, N. J., & Craig, D. (2012, August). *Transition to retirement in Australia: Social inclusion and outcomes*. Paper presented at Reinventing Quality 2012 What are we Waiting for?, 6-7 August 2012, Baltimore MD, USA.
- 116. Anderson, K., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2012, July). Support for families with a new speech generating device (SGD): The parent perspective. Paper presented at the International Society for Augmentative and Alternative Communication, Pittsburgh, PA, USA.
- 117. Anderson, K., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2012, July). *Support for families with a new speech generating device (SGD): The clinician perspective*. Paper presented at the International Society for Augmentative and Alternative Communication, Pittsburgh, PA, USA.
- 118. Kayess, R., Baker, K., Bleasdale, M., Epstein Frisch, B., Manga, R., **Stancliffe, R.**, Walsh, J., (2011, June). *Productivity Commission draft report on disability care and support* (Panel discussion). Think Before You Measure Symposium, Sydney, Australia.
- 119. Wiese, M, Howarth, G., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Balandin, S., & Dew, A. (2011, June). *Ethical issues for staff in end-of-life care of people with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the Death Down Under Conference for Death Studies, Sydney, Australia.
- 120. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** McVilly, K. R., Husner, F., de Vries, L., & Howard, S. (2011, June). *Australian developments in Active Support*. Paper presented at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) 135th Annual Meeting, St. Paul, MN, USA.
- 121. Hewitt, A., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Johnson, A. & Hall-Lande, J. (2011, June). *Characteristics of adults with autism spectrum disorders: results of a national study*. Paper presented at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) 135th Annual Meeting, St. Paul, MN, USA.
- 122. Larson, S., Hagelberg. E., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2011, June). *An international Delphi study of the key components of active support for individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities*. Poster presented at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) 135th Annual Meeting, St. Paul, MN, USA.
- 123. Stancliffe, R. J., Lakin, K. C., Larson, S. A., Taub, S. Engler, J., & Bershadsky, J. (2011,

- June). *Overweight and obesity among adults with intellectual disability*. Poster presented at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) 135th Annual Meeting, St. Paul, MN, USA.
- 124. Ticha, R., Lakin K. C., Larson, S. A. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011, June). *Impact of residence type and size on everyday and support-related choice for individuals with IDD*. Poster presented at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) 135th Annual Meeting, St. Paul, MN, USA.
- 125. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Chng, J. P. L. & Wilson, N. R. (2011, June). *Participation by older adults with intellectual disability in mainstream community groups*. Poster presented at the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD) 135th Annual Meeting, St. Paul, MN, USA.
- 126. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011, January). *From Sydney to Minneapolis: 17 years of international collaboration on intellectual disability research.* Invited *International Collaborations* lecture presented at University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, USA.
- 127. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011, January). *Active support down under*. Invited lecture presented at University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, USA.
- 128. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2010, October). *Active support and community living*. Invited lecture presented at Lancaster University, Lancaster UK.
- 129. **Stancliffe, R.,** Lakin, K. C., Larson, S., Engler, J., Taub, S., & Fortune, J. (2010, October). *Choice of where and with whom to live.* Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 130. **Stancliffe, R.**, Lakin, K. C., Larson, S., Engler, J., Taub, S., Fortune, J. & Ticha, R. (2010, October). *Adults with Down syndrome who use developmental disabilities service systems*. Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 131. de Vries, L., Howard, S.A., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2010, October). *Choice and active support*. Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 132. Cox, C., Clemson, L., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Durvasula, S. & Sherrington, C. (2010). *Falls among adults with ID: a chart audit*. Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 133. Bigby, C., Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R.**, Wilson, N., & Craig, D. (2010, October). *Disconnected expectations. Staff, family and supported employees perspectives about retirement.* Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 134. Wilson, N., Balandin, S., Bigby, C., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Craig, D. (2010, October). *Ethical and practical issues for researchers supporting older adults transition into retirement*. Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 135. Wilson, N., Parmenter, T., **Stancliffe, R.**, Shuttleworth, R. (2010, October). "Conditionally sexual": the sexual health needs of males with intellectual disability. Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 136. Wilson, N., Parmenter, T., **Stancliffe, R.**, Shuttleworth, R. (2010, October). *The health of males with intellectual disability: knowledge and gaps*. Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 137. Hillman, A., Donelly, M., Whitaker, L., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Parmenter, T. (2010, October). *How person-centred is it? Personal support networks and the complexities of providing support*. Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 138. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Whitaker, L., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Parmenter, T. (2010, October). *Relationship dynamics among family and friends*. Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 139. Wiese, M., **Stancliffe R.**, & Howarth, G. (2010, October). *End of life care: needs of community living staff who support people with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- *140.* Arnold, S., Riches, V., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2010, October). *The I-can: Developing a bio-psychosocial understanding of support.* Paper presented at the 3rd IASSID-Europe Conference, Rome, Italy.
- 141. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Parmenter, T., & Whitaker, L. (2010, May). *How rights are experienced by people with an intellectual disability and their network members*. Paper presented at the World Federation of Occupational Therapists 2010 Congress, Santiago, Chile.

- 142. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Whitaker, L., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Parmenter, T. (2010, May). *How the personal networks of people with intellectual disability can promote participation and engagement*. Paper presented at the World Federation of Occupational Therapists 2010 Congress, Santiago, Chile.
- 143. Hillman, A., Donelly, M., Whitaker, L., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Parmenter, T. (2010, May). *The experience of support in the personal networks of people with intellectual disability*. Poster session presented at the World Federation of Occupational Therapists 2010 Congress. Santiago, Chile.
- 144. Hillman, A., Donelly, M., Whitaker, L., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Parmenter, T. (2010, May). *The personal support networks of people with intellectual disability*. Poster session presented at the World Federation of Occupational Therapists 2010 Congress. Santiago, Chile.
- 145. Arnold, S. R. C., Parmenter, T. R., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). *The I-CAN workshop: Support, inclusion, and empowerment.* IASSID 2nd Asia Pacific Regional Congress, Singapore, June 24-27, 2009.
- 146. Arnold, S. R. C., Riches, V. C., Parmenter, T. R., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). *The I-CAN: Support needed for inclusion, and empowerment*. IASSID 2nd Asia Pacific Regional Congress, Singapore, June 24-27, 2009.
- 147. Ballin, L., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). *Views of people who use speech generating devices (SGDs) on mentoring new learners*. IASSID 2nd Asia Pacific Regional Congress, Singapore, June 24-27, 2009.
- 148. Durvasula, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Clemson, L., Sherrington, C., & Mackenzie, L. (2009). *Falls and associated risk factors in adults with intellectual disability: A chart review of a clinic population*. IASSID 2nd Asia Pacific Regional Congress, Singapore, June 24-27, 2009.
- 149. Harman, A. D., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & McVilly, K. R. (2009). *Active support in Australia:* Where have we been, and are we going in the right direction. IASSID 2nd Asia Pacific Regional Congress, Singapore, June 24-27, 2009.
- 150. Knox, M., Donelly, M., Hillman, A, Whitaker, L., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Parmenter, T. R., & Scottie, A. (2009). *Reflections on ethical principles in the conduct of ethnographic research into the personal networks of people with an intellectual disability*. IASSID 2nd Asia Pacific Regional Congress, Singapore, June 24-27, 2009.
- 151. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., Toogood, S., & McVilly, K. R. (2009). *Staffing level and active support*. IASSID 2nd Asia Pacific Regional Congress, Singapore, June 24-27, 2009.
- 152. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., & Taub, S. (2009). *Loneliness, friendship and augmentative and alternative communication (AAC)*. IASSID 2nd Asia Pacific Regional Congress, Singapore, June 24-27, 2009.
- 153. Whitaker, L., Parmenter, T. R., Knox, M., Donelly, M., Hillman, A, & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2009). *Creating futures for an adult with an intellectual disability: Mothers enhancing social support through network development*. IASSID 2nd Asia Pacific Regional Congress, Singapore, June 24-27, 2009.
- 154. Trembath, D., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R.** (February, 2009). The experiences of adults with cerebral palsy and other lifelong disabilities who act as volunteers. *Proceedings of the 3rd International Cerebral Palsy Conference*, Sydney, Australia, 46.
- 155. Ballin, L., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2009). New learners: A mentoring program tapping the experience of adults who use speech generating devices. *3rd International Cerebral Palsy Conference*, Sydney, Australia, February 18-21, 2009.
- 156. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Taub, S., Chiri, G., & Byun, S. (August, 2008). *Living arrangements and well being*. Paper presented at the 13th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Cape Town, South Africa.
- 157. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, McVilly, K. R., Radler, G., Mountford, L. & Tomaszewski, P. (August, 2008). *Active support, participation in activities and depression*. Paper presented at the 13th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Cape Town, South Africa.
- 158. Arnold, S. R. C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Riches, V. C. (August, 2008). *The I-CAN: Assessing the support people need*. Paper presented at the 13th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Cape Town, South Africa.

- 159. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Whitaker, L., Rushford, N., Parmenter, T. R., Knox, M., & Stancliffe, R. J. (August, 2008). *Creating a future for adults with ID with ageing parents:*Networks of support. Paper presented at the 13th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Cape Town, South Africa.
- 160. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Rushford, N., Whitaker, L., Parmenter, T. R., Knox, M., & Stancliffe, R. J. (August, 2008). *Critical analysis of the conceptualisation of care succession*. Paper presented at the 13th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Cape Town, South Africa.
- 161. Wiese, M.Y., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (August, 2008). *End-of-life care and dying: choices and needs of people with intellectual disability and their carers*. Paper presented at the 13th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Cape Town, South Africa.
- 162. Larson, S., O'Nell, S., Hewitt, A., Smith, J., Lakin, K. C., McVilly, K., & **Stancliffe, R.** (August, 2008). *Introducing active support in the United States: Staff training developments and research directions.* Paper presented at the 13th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Cape Town, South Africa.
- 163. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, November). *Active support*. Workshop presented at the 18th Asian Conference on Mental Retardation, Taipei, Taiwan.
- 164. Stancliffe, R. J., Lakin, K. C., Taub, S., Doljanac, R., Byun, S., & Chiri, G. (2007, November). Loneliness and community living. Paper presented at the 18th Asian Conference on Mental Retardation, Taipei, Taiwan.
- 165. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, November). *JIDD Editor's workshop*. Workshop presented at the 18th Asian Conference on Mental Retardation, Taipei, Taiwan.
- 166. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, September). *Active support*. Paper presented at the annual conference of the New Zealand Association for the Study of Intellectual Disability (NZASSID), Wellington, New Zealand.
- 167. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Taub, S., Doljanac, R., Byun, S., & Chiri, G. (2007, September). *Community living and loneliness*. Paper presented at the annual conference of the New Zealand Association for the Study of Intellectual Disability (NZASSID), Wellington, New Zealand.
- 168. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, September). *JIDD Editor's workshop*. Workshop presented at the annual conference of the New Zealand Association for the Study of Intellectual Disability (NZASSID), Wellington, New Zealand.
- 169. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, July). *Loneliness and living arrangements*. Paper presented at the Donald Beasley Centre, Dunedin, New Zealand.
- 170. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, July). *Writing a journal article*. Workshop presented at the Donald Beasley Centre, Dunedin, New Zealand.
- 171. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, July). *Active support workshop*. One day workshop, Christchurch, New Zealand.
- 172. Taub, S., Chiri, G., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., & Doljanac, R., & (2007, May). *Access to community settings for persons different degrees and types of disabilities*. American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities Annual Meeting, Atlanta, GA, USA.
- 173. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, March). *Active support: Staff training that increases participation in home and community.* Reinventing Quality Conference, Charleston, SC, USA.
- 174. Lakin, K. C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Taub, S. (2007, March). *Outcomes in self-determination, well-being, services access and expenditures: Findings from the experiences of 3000 HCBS and ICF/MR recipients from six states*. Reinventing Quality Conference, Charleston, SC, USA.
- 175. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, March). *Active support*. Workshop for Research and Training Center on Community Living staff. Minneapolis, Minnesota, USA.
- 176. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, February). *Active support*. Presentation to Fraser staff. Minneapolis, Minnesota, USA.
- 177. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, February). *Active support*. Presentation to Mainsl staff. Minneapolis, Minnesota, USA.
- 178. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, February). *Active support*. Presentation to Hammer staff.

- Minneapolis, Minnesota, USA.
- 179. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, January). *Active support*. Presentation to CEOs and senior staff of Minnesota service providers. Minnesota, USA.
- 180. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, January). *Writing a journal article*. Workshop presented at the Institute on Community Integration, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, Minnesota, USA.
- 181. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, November). *Active support*. Presentation to the University of Minnesota's Research and Training Center on Community Living, Minneapolis, Minnesota, USA.
- 182. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005, October). *Community living and active support*. Symposium presented at the 40th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Auckland, New Zealand.
- 183. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., & McVilly, K. R. (2005, October). *Active support: Process and outcomes*. Paper presented at the 40th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Auckland, New Zealand.
- 184. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005, October). *Community living dreams and reality*. Symposium presented at the 40th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Auckland, New Zealand.
- 185. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005, October). *Writing a journal article: Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability Editors' Workshop*. Workshop presented at the 40th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Auckland, New Zealand.
- 186. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Lakin, K. C. (2005, October). *Deinstitutionalisation and frequency and stability of family contact*. Paper presented at the 40th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Auckland, New Zealand.
- 187. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005, October). *A critical analysis of the AAMR Supports Intensity Scale*. Paper presented at the 40th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Auckland, New Zealand.
- 188. McVilly, K. R., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Burton-Smith, R (2005, October). *Self-advocates have the last say on friendship*. Paper presented at the 40th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Auckland, New Zealand.
- 189. McVilly, K. R., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Burton-Smith, R (2005, June). *Friendship experiences of adults with intellectual disability: a consumer perspective*. Paper presented at the 1st Asia-Pacific conference of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disability (IASSID), Taipei.
- 190. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., & McVilly, K. R. (2005, June). *Active support:* evaluation of an Australian adaptation and implementation in residential services for people with intellectual disability. Paper presented at the 1st Asia-Pacific conference of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disability (IASSID), Taipei.
- 191. Wiese, M., Parmenter, T. R., McVilly, K. R., Riches, V., Yazbeck, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Atkinson, N. (2005, June). *Building bridges in teaching and research: the diploma in disability studies from Australia to Singapore*. Paper presented at the 1st Asia-Pacific conference of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disability (IASSID), Taipei.
- 192. McVilly, K. R., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Burton-Smith, R. M. (2004). *Friendship experiences and aspirations of adults with intellectual disability (ID)*. Paper presented at the 12th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities. Montpellier, France.
- 193. Hewitt, A. S., Lakin, K. C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Larson, S. A. (2004, June). *Expenditure* patterns in home and community based waiver settings (HCBS) in Minnesota. Paper presented at the 12th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Montpellier, France.
- 194. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Lakin, K. C., Shea, J. R., Prouty, R. W., & Coucouvanis, K. (2004, June). *The economics of deinstitutionalisation: Diseconomies of reduced scale*. Paper presented at the 12th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Montpellier, France.

- 195. Abery, B. H. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, June). *The tripartite ecology of self-determination*. Paper presented at the 12th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Montpellier, France.
- 196. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, June). *Residence size and cost: Semi-independent living and group homes.* Paper presented at the 12th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Montpellier, France.
- 197. Riches, V. C., Parmenter, T. R., Wiese, M., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, October). *Intellectual disability and mental illness in the criminal justice system.* Paper presented at the 28th International Congress on Law and Mental Health, Sydney, Australia.
- 198. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, September). *Better use of the funding we have*. Paper presented at the Life Activities International Conference on Disability. Newcastle, Australia.
- 199. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, September). *Developments in community living*. Paper presented at the Life Activities International Conference on Disability. Newcastle, Australia.
- 200. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, March). *The quality and costs of fully-staffed and semi-independent living for adults with moderate and mild intellectual disabilities*. Paper presented at the Welsh Centre for Learning Disabilities, Applied Research Unit, University of Wales College of Medicine, Cardiff, Wales, UK.
- 201. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., & Parmenter, T. R. (2002, September). *Quality service in group homes*. Paper presented at the 13th World Congress of Inclusion International, Melbourne, Australia.
- 202. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Conroy, J. W., & Head M. J. (2002, May). *Self-determination and individual budgets*. Professional workshop presented at the American Association on Mental Retardation 134th Annual Meeting, Orlando FL.
- 203. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2002, May). *Individual budgets and freedom from staff control*. Presentation to the University of Minnesota's Institute on Community Integration, Minneapolis, MN.
- 204. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2002, May). *Comparing group homes and semi-independent living in Australia*. Invited presentation to the University of Minnesota's Institute on Community Integration, 2002 Community Supports Public Policy Forum, St Paul, MN.
- 205. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2001, November). *Community living for people with mental retardation in Australia: A matched comparison of group homes and semi-independent living.* Invited presentation to the College of Education and Human Development, University of Minnesota., Minneapolis, MN.
- 206. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000, August). *A matched comparison of outcomes and costs in group homes and semi-independent living*. Paper presented at the 11th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Seattle, WA.
- 207. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000, August). *Loneliness, quality of life, personal safety and community living. Journal of Intellectual Disability Research, 44*, 472. Paper presented at the 11th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Seattle, WA.
- 208. Farris, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Hancock, S. (2000, August). *Australian open employment agencies implementing the co-worker training model living*. Paper presented at the 11th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disabilities, Seattle, WA.
- 209. Abery, B. H., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1996, October). *Integrating self-determination to the daily activities of support personnel and agencies*. "Putting People First' Conference, Minneapolis, MN.
- 210. Abery, B. H., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Simunds, E. (1996, July). *Supporting self-determination*. Paper presented at the Minnesota Association for Persons with Severe Handicaps Conference, Shoreview, MN.
- 211. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1995, October). *I choose therefore I am. Living environment: An overlooked component of self-determination*. Paper presented at the Region VIII American Association on Mental Retardation Conference, Des Moines, IA.
- 212. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1996, May). *Choice and decision making and adults with intellectual disability.* Paper presented at the Academy on Mental Retardation's Symposium on Dissertation

- Research, at the 120th Annual Meeting of the American Association on Mental Retardation. San Antonio, TX.
- 213. Abery, B., McGrew, K., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Smith, J. (1996, June). *A cross-sectional study of the self-determination of students with mental retardation*. Paper presented at the 120th Annual Meeting of the American Association on Mental Retardation. San Antonio, TX.
- Abery, B., Stancliffe, R. J., & Smith, J. (1995, September). Perspectives on selfdetermination. Paper presented at the Minnesota Semi-Independent Living Services Conference, St. Cloud, MN.
- 215. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1995, June). *Decision-making skills and choice availability amongst adults with intellectual disability living in supported community settings: A multivariate study*. Poster presentation at the 119th Annual Meeting of the American Association on Mental Retardation. San Francisco.
- 216. Hayden, M., DePaepe, P., Larson, S., Abery, B., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1995, June). *Minnesota longitudinal study: Comparative analysis among movers and stayers on selected topics*. Paper presented at the 119th Annual Meeting of the American Association on Mental Retardation. San Francisco.
- 217. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1994, December). *Choice making and community living: An Australian perspective*. Paper presented at the TASH conference, Atlanta, Georgia.
- 218. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1994, October). *Guardianship, behavior management and people with intellectual disability: Policy and practice in Australia*. Paper presented at the National Guardianship Association Conference, Fort Worth, Texas.
- 219. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1992, August). *Everyday choice making and community living*. Paper presented at the 9th World Congress, International Association for the Scientific Study of Mental Deficiency, Broadbeach, Queensland.
- 220. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1992, May). *Approaches to measuring choice making*. Paper presented at the American Association on Mental Retardation 116th Annual Meeting, New Orleans, Louisiana.

Australian National Conferences Accepted (not yet presented)

Presented

- 1. Stewart, K, Hancock, N., Chapparo, C., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2022, November 25). What supports help people with schizophrenia stay out of hospital: Lived experience perspectives. OT Mental Health Forum. Sydney.
- 2. Kaine, N., Honey, A., Chapparo, C., & Stancliffe, R. (2021, August 19-20). "You sort of start thinking anything is possible if you've got enough nerve." (Ginny Weasley): Beliefs, behaviours and employability: An Australian perspective [Paper presentation]. NextSense Institute VISCON 2021, Sydney, Australia.
- 3. Hosshan, H., **Stancliffe, R.**, Villeneuve, M. & Bonati, M. L. (2019, July). *Understanding the social participation of students with disabilities in a Malaysian inclusive school*. Occupational Therapy Australia 28th National Conference and Exhibition 2019, Sydney, Australia.
- 4. Hosshan, H., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Villeneuve, M., Bonati, M. (2018, December). *How has research been an emphasis in the Southeast Asian countries on inclusive education*? Poster presented at the 2018 Australian Association for Research in Education (AARE) Conference, Sydney, NSW, Australia.
- 5. Robinson, N. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2018, November). *Public transport accessibility standards and public transport use for adults with intellectual impairment: A decade of Australian national data*. Paper presented at The 52nd Australasian Society of Intellectual Disability Conference, Gold Coast, Australia.
- 6. Wiese, M.Y., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Wagstaff, S., Tieman, J., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J., (2018, November). *Teaching people with intellectual disability about the end of life*. Workshop presented at The 52nd Australasian Society of Intellectual Disability Conference, Gold Coast, Australia.

- 7. **Stancliffe, R.J.,** Wiese, M.Y., Read, S., Jeltes, G., Clayton, J., & Barton. R. (2018, November). *Do no harm: Anxiety, depression and fear of death when discussing end of life with people with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at The 52nd Australasian Society of Intellectual Disability Conference, Gold Coast, Australia.
- 8. Barton, R., Wiese, M.Y., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Read, S.C., Jeltes, G., & Clayton, J. (2018, November). *Relationships, rules and resources: Factors that influence discussions about end of life with people with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at The 52nd Australasian Society of Intellectual Disability Conference, Gold Coast, Australia.
- 9. Curryer, B., Wiese, M.Y., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Wilson, N., & Clayton, J. (2018, November). *Multidisciplinary palliative care teams caring for dying people with intellectual disability: Lessons for caregivers*. Paper presented at The 52nd Australasian Society of Intellectual Disability Conference, Gold Coast, Australia.
- 10. Wiese, M.Y., Stancliffe, R.J., Durvasula, S., Wilson, N.J., Piepers, D., Kaszonyi, S., & Doyle, S. (2018, November). Client death notifications in NSW 2012-2016: Analysis of place of death and associated variables for clients in care. Paper presented at The 52nd Australasian Society of Intellectual Disability Conference, Gold Coast, Australia.
- 11. Johnson, H., McVilly, K., Koritsas, S., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Wiese, M. (2018, November). *The evidence underpinning accessible written resources for adults with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at The 52nd Australasian Society of Intellectual Disability Conference, Gold Coast, Australia.
- 12. Stewart, K., Hancock, N., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2018, October 27). *Hospital utilisation for people living with schizophrenia: Examining Allen's Cognitive Level Scores, recommended supports and routinely collected data?* Mental Health Occupational Therapy Forum, Sydney.
- 13. Wiese, M. Y. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2018, September). *End of life and intellectual disability: The emerging role of psychologists*. Paper presented at the Australasian Psychological Society Congress, Sydney.
- 14. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2018, September). *Talking about end of life*. Paper presented at the Australian Association of Developmental Disability Medicine Conference, Sydney.
- 15. Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., & Wiese, M. Y. (2017, November). *Supporting self-determination of adults with intellectual disability the family perspective*. Paper presented at the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability Conference, Hobart, Australia.
- 16. Kaine, N., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Chapparo, C. (2017, September). "Ready for work"? Views of students, families and vision support teachers. Paper presented at the VisCon conference, Sydney.
- 17. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017, June). Who decides the when and how of retirement for people with intellectual disability? Webinar. Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID). http://webconf.ucc.usyd.edu.au/p2a8jfrluse/?launcher=false&fcsContent=true&pbMode=normal
- 18. Bailey, B., Arciuli, J., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2017, March). *Exploring the effects of ABRACADABRA instruction on the spelling skills of children with autism spectrum disorder*. Oral presentation at SPELD Foundation Language, Literacy, and Learning conference, Perth, Australia.
- 19. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Wiese, M. Y. (2016, August). *How to help adults with intellectual disability learn about end of life*. Paper presented at the Sunshine/CDRP Symposium, End of Life and People with Intellectual Disability, Sydney.
- 20. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Wiese, M. Y. (2016, May). What do people with intellectual disability know about death? Webinar, Centre for Disability Research and Policy, University of Sydney. http://webconf.ucc.usyd.edu.au/p1dmj7j1z63/?launcher=false&fcsContent=true&pbMode=normal
- 21. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Jeltes, G., Clayton, J., Read, S., & Barton, R. (2015, November). Supporting people with intellectual disability to make plans and decision for the end of life: Lessons and challenges. Presentation at the "National Supported Decision Making Conference" co-convened by Capacity Australia and Group Homes Australia, Sydney.
- 22. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2015, November). *Transition to retirement*. Workshop presented at the 50th ASID Conference, Melbourne, Australia.
- 23.Read, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M., Jeltes, G., Clayton, J., & Barton, R. (2015, November). The *Dying to Talk* project: Exploring understandings about dying and death. Paper presented at the 50th ASID Conference, Melbourne, Australia.

- 24. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Wiese, M. Y. (2015, September). *The Dying to Talk project: What do people with intellectual disability understand about the end of life?* Paper presented at the PANDDA annual conference, Sydney, Australia.
- 25. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Jeltes, G., Clayton, J., & Read, S. (2015, July). *Palliative care and people with intellectual disability*. Presentation at the "Disability Forum: Palliative care and planning for your care" conference co-convened by Palliative Care Australia and ADACAS Advocacy, Canberra.
- 26. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Wilson, N. J. (2014, October). *Transition to retirement*. Workshop presented at the Deakin University, Geelong campus.
- 27. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2014, October). *Transition to retirement: Outcomes from a 3-year study of inclusive community participation*. Paper presented at the PANDDA annual conference, Sydney, Australia
- 28. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Wilson, N. J. (2014, June). *Transition to retirement*. Workshop presented at the University of Sydney.
- 29. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Lante, K. (2014, June). *Exercise and behaviour of concern: Is there a link*? Paper presented at the Behaviour Support Conference 2014, Sydney.
- 30. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Bigby, C., Balandin, S., Wilson, N., & Craig, D. (2014, May). *Transition to Retirement (TTR): Outcomes for workers with lifelong disability developing a socially inclusive retirement lifestyle*. Poster presented at the inaugural Research to Action Conference, Sydney.
- 31. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2013, November). *Measuring outcomes of the NDIS: Lessons from the National Core Indicators program in the US.* Paper presented at the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) Research Roundtable, Sydney.
- 32.Jeltes, G., Wiese, M. & **Stancliffe., R.** (2013, November). *End-of-life care: The experiences of a community living service*. Paper presented at the 48th annual conference of the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID), Sydney, NSW.
- 33. Thompson, V., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Broom, A., & Wilson, N. (2013, November). *Clinicians' perspectives on the use and usefulness of sexual knowledge assessment tools*. Paper presented at the 48th annual conference of the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID), Sydney, NSW.
- 34. Stancliffe, R. J., Balandin, S., Wilson, N., Bigby C. & Craig D. (2013, November). *Paid and unpaid caregivers' perceptions of significant change through community inclusion in the transition to retirement life-phase*. Paper presented at the 48th annual conference of the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID), Sydney, NSW.
- 35. Wilson, N., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Balandin, S., Bigby C. & Craig D. (2013, November). *Supporting the participation of men with intellectual disabilities at Australian community Men's Sheds*. Paper presented at the 48th annual conference of the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID), Sydney, NSW.
- 36. Arnold, S. Devyver, V. Riches V. & R. **Stancliffe, R.** (2013, November). *I-CAN measure Active Support outcomes: Does support change and activity increase through Active Support training?* Paper presented at the 48th annual conference of the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID), Sydney, NSW.
- 37. Wiese, M., Dew, A., & **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Howarth, G. & Balandin, S. (2013, November). *Ethical issues for staff providing care to people at the end of life*. Paper presented at the 48th annual conference of the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID), Sydney, NSW.
- 38.Culph, J. S., Wilson, N. J., Cordier, R. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2013, October). "Without the shed I wouldn't survive": Men's sheds and the experience of depression in older men. Paper presented at the 10th National Men's Health Conference: Blazing a trail to healthier men and communities, Brisbane, Queensland.
- 39. Anderson, K., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe R. J.** (2013, May). "So now what?" (10 questions families with a new SGD need answered). Paper presented at the AGOSCI 11th Biennial Conference, Sydney.
- 40. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R.**, Parmenter, T., & Whitaker, L. (2013, July). *Dynamics of the relationships of people participating in the personal support networks of a person with an intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the 25th Occupational Therapy Australia National Conference & Exhibition, Adelaide.

- 41. Stancliffe, R. J., Lakin, K. C., Larson, S. A., Engler, J., Bershadsky, J., Taub, S., Fortune, J., & Tichá, R. (2011, November). *Overweight and obesity among US Adults with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the 46th annual conference of the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID), Adelaide, South Australia.
- 42. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Bigby, C., Balandin, S., Wilson, N., & Craig, D. (2011, November). *Transition to retirement: outcomes using the Active Mentoring model*. Paper presented at the 46th annual conference of the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID), Adelaide, South Australia.
- 43. Bigby, C., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Balandin, S., Wilson, N., & Craig, D. (2011, November). *Active Mentoring: A person-centred transition to retirement model*. Paper presented at the 46th annual conference of the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID), Adelaide, South Australia.
- 44. Gore, V., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Broom, A. (2011, November). *Barriers to sexual health provision for people with intellectual disabilities a service provider and clinician perspective*. Paper presented at the 46th annual conference of the Australasian Society for Intellectual Disability (ASID), Adelaide, South Australia.
- 45. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011, November). *Obesity and living arrangements among adults with intellectual disability: Data from the US National Core Indicators program*. Paper presented at the PANDDA annual conference, Sydney, Australia.
- 46. Wilson, N., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Bigby, C., Balandin, S., & Craig, D. (2011, November). *Retirement and older adults with intellectual disability: Toward a transitional person-centred support model.* Paper presented at the PANDDA annual conference, Sydney, Australia.
- 47. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011, September). *Active Support as a mental health intervention*. Paper presented at the Challenging Behaviour and Mental Health: Research to Practice and Policy Conference, Sydney, Australia.
- 48. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R.**, Parmenter, T., Whitaker, L., et al. (2011, June). *How person centred is it?* Occupational Therapy Australia National Conference, Gold Coast, Australia.
- 49.Chng, P. L. J., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Wilson, N. J. (2010, November). *Participation in retirement:* An evaluation of support training on participation of older adults with intellectual disability in mainstream community or voluntary activities. Paper presented at the 10th ASSID Disability Support Worker conference, Melbourne.
- 50. Wilson, N., Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R.**, Bigby, C., & Craig, D. (2010, October). *Seeking excellence: Clarifying the ethical boundaries between the role of applied researcher as a surrogate disability case manager*. Paper presented at the 45th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Brisbane, Queensland.
- 51. Wilson, N., Parmenter, T., **Stancliffe, R.**, & Shuttleworth, R. (2010, September). *Conditionally sexual: Constructing the sexual health needs of men and teenage boys with moderate to profound intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the 45th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Brisbane, Queensland.
- 52. Wilson, N. J., Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Bigby, C., & Craig, D. (2010, September). *The applied researcher as a transition to retirement case-manager*. Paper presented at the national NDS Employment Forum: Riding the Waves of Change, Melbourne, Australia.
- 53. Arnold, S.R.C., Riches, V.C., Parmenter, T.R. & **Stancliffe, R.J.** (2009, November). *The I-CAN Workshop: Positively & Powerfully Assessing Support Needs*. Proceedings of the ASSID 44th Annual Conference, Hobart, Tasmania, 4-6 November 2009, pp. 39-40.
- 54.Hillman, A., Donelly, M., Whitaker, L., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R.**, Parmenter, T., et al. (2009, November). *Relationships within the personal networks of people with an intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the 2nd Siblings Australia Conference Creating Connections, Adelaide.
- 55. Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Whitaker, L., **Stancliffe, R.,** Knox, M., & Parmenter, T. (2009, November). *Personal support networks and effective work opportunities for people with intellectual disability*, Paper presented at the National Allied Health Conference 2009. Canberra, ACT, Australia: AHPA.
- 56.Donelly, M., Hillman, A., Whitaker, L., **Stancliffe, R.,** Knox, M., & Parmenter, T. (2009, October). *Personal support networks and effective work opportunities for people with intellectual*

- disability, Electronic poster presented at the National Allied Health Conference 2009. Canberra, ACT, Australia: AHPA.
- 57. Wilson, N. J., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Shuttleworth, R. P. (2009). *Gendered Service Delivery: The relationship between men and teenage boys with a moderate to profound intellectual disability and their paid carers*. Paper presented at the 8th National Men's Health Conference: The life of men.
- 58. Trembath, D., Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R.,** & Togher, L. (May, 2009). People power: Volunteering amongst people who use AAC. *Proceedings of the Australian Group on Severe Communication Impairment national conference*, Canberra, Australia.
- 59. Arnold, S.R.C., Riches, V.C., Parmenter, T.R. & **Stancliffe, R.J.** (March, 2009). *I-CAN: The Science of Support Needs Measurement and it's Application to Individual Funding*. Presented at the Social Enterprise Partnerships National Conference: Self-Directed Support and Personal Budgets, Melbourne, 18-19th March.
- 60. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Emerson, E. (November, 2008). *Outcomes Assessment in the USA and UK: Implications for Australia*. Paper presented at the 43rd annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Melbourne, Victoria.
- 61. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Dempsey, I. (November, 2008). *Writing a journal article: Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability Editor's Workshop*. Workshop presented at the 43rd annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Melbourne, Vic.
- 62. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** McVilly, K. R., Radler, G., Mountford, L. & Tomaszewski, P. (November, 2008). *Outcomes of Active Support: Increased participation and adaptive behaviour, reduced depression and challenging behaviour.* Paper presented at the 43rd annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Melbourne, Vic.
- 63. Arnold, S., Riches, V., Parmenter, T. & **Stancliffe, R.** (November, 2008). *The I-CAN: Using E-health to get people the support they need.* Paper presented at the 16th annual HISA Health Informatics Conference: The Person in the Centre. Melbourne, Victoria.
- 64. Arnold, S.R.C., Riches, V.C., Parmenter, T.R. & **Stancliffe, R.J.** (November, 2008). *The measurement of adaptive behaviour and support needs: An update on the diagnosis of Intellectual Disability and the I-CAN*. Presented at the Psychologists working in the field of Developmental Disability (PSYCHDD) 17th Annual Conference, Parramatta, NSW, 28th November.
- 65. Arnold, S.R.C., Riches, V.C., Parmenter, T.R. & **Stancliffe, R.J.** (September, 2008). *The I-CAN: Assessing the Support People Need to Live in the Community.* Presented at the National Disability Services (NDS) Accommodation and Social Participation Conference, Sydney, 25-26th September.
- 66.Lakin, K. C., Doljanac, R., Byun, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Taub, S., & Chiri, G. (2007, November). *Choice among recipients of community-based services in six us states: Personal characteristics and living arrangements.* Paper presented at the 42nd annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Fremantle, WA.
- 67. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, November). Writing a journal article: Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability Editor's Workshop. Workshop presented at the 42nd annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Fremantle, WA.
- 68. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Lakin, K. C., Taub, S., Doljanac, R., Byun, S., & Chiri, G. (2007, November). *Loneliness and Community Living*. Paper presented at the 42nd annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Fremantle, WA.
- 69. Wiese, M., Balandin, S., & **Stancliffe, R. J**. (2007, November). *Issues and complexities of end-of-life care for people with intellectual disabilities*. Paper presented at the 42nd annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Fremantle, WA.
- 70.**Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, September). *Writing a journal article: Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability Editor's Workshop*. Workshop presented at the 41st annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Canberra.
- 71. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., & McVilly, K. R. (2005, October). *Process and outcomes in Active Support*. Paper presented at the National Forum on Active Support, Sydney.
- 72. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., & McVilly, K. R. (2005, October). *Active Support: Implementation and evaluation*. Paper presented at the National Forum on Active Support, Sydney.
- 73. Stancliffe, R. J., Lakin, K. C., Shea, J. R., Prouty, R. W., & Coucouvanis, K. (2004, November).

- *Economics of deinstitutionalisation: The US experience*. Paper presented at the 39th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Adelaide.
- 74. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Lakin, K. C. (2004, November). *Needs-based funding: Experience from the USA*. Paper presented at the 39th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Adelaide.
- 75. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Harman, A. D., & McVilly, K. R. (2004, November). *Active Support in Australia: Implementation and evaluation*. Paper presented at the 39th annual conference of the Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Adelaide.
- 76. Kinsella, P., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Perkins, J., Rogers, A., Guy, M., Mulroy, M., & Heggie, D. (2004, April). *My life Who is in charge? Proposed principles for governments and service providers.* Symposium presented at the 2nd National Accommodation and Community Support Conference, Melbourne.
- 77. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, April). *Active Support: Practical strategies*. Paper presented at the 2nd National Accommodation and Community Support Conference, Melbourne.
- 78.McVilly, K., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Burton-Smith, R (2003, November). *I'll stand by you: friendship experiences and aspirations of young adults with intellectual disability*. Conference paper presented at the 38th annual conference of The Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID), Brisbane.
- 79. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, November). *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability: Editors' Workshop.* Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Brisbane.
- 80.Riches, V. C., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, August). *The IBIS project evaluation*. Forensic Disabilities Conference: Forensic Disabilities: Services in the Community Residential and Outreach. Victoria University Conference Centre, Melbourne.
- 81. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, April). *Determinants of quality in group homes*. Paper presented at the 1st National Accommodation and Community Support Conference, Melbourne.
- 82.McVilly, K. R., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Burton-Smith, R. M. (2002, November). '*I get by with a little help from my friends*': Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Hobart.
- 83. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Foreman, P. (2002, November). *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability: Editors' Workshop.* Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Hobart.
- 84.McVilly, K., Parmenter, R., **Stancliffe, R.,** & Burton-Smith, R. (2002, November). '*I get by with a little help from my friends*': *adults with intellectual disability discuss loneliness*. Paper presented at the 38th Annual National Conference of the Australian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability, Hobart, Tasmania, 13th -15th November.
- 85. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Dew, A., Gonzalez, D. & Atkinson, N. (2002, March). *The community participation and contribution patterns of people living in group homes NSW research project*. Paper presented at the Children's Hospital Education Research Unit 7th National Conference, Sydney.
- 86.Riches V., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2001, November). *Balancing the needs of individuals who have intellectual disabilities and a history of sexual offending behaviour.* Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Melbourne.
- 87. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., Gonzalez, D., & Atkinson, N. (2001, November). *Analysis of individual service plans of people living in group homes a NSW research project*. Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Melbourne.
- 88. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000, October). *Residential provision for people with intellectual disability in Australia: An international comparison.* Paper presented at the ACROD National Convention 2000. Sydney.
- 89. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999, November). *Feeling safe: Being the victim of theft or assault.* Paper presented at the Illawarra Justice for Everyone "Intellectual Disability & the Law" Conference, Wollongong.
- 90. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Steer, M. (1999, September). *Individual planning: Paperchase or useful tool?* Roundtable presented at the ASSID National Conference, Sydney.
- 91. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Hayden, M. H. (1999, September). *Deinstitutionalization in Minnesota in the 1990s: Findings from the Minnesota Longitudinal Study*. Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Sydney.

- 92. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Keane, S. (1999, September). *Group homes and semi-independent living: A matched comparison of outcomes and costs*. Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Sydney.
- 93. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999, February). *Alternatives to group homes*. Paper presented at the Building Bridges Conference, national conference of Families in Partnership, Sydney.
- 94. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Whaite, E. A. (1998, October). *Outcomes for a deinstitutionalised population*. Paper presented at the 2nd National Conference on The Family, Genes & Challenging Behaviour, Sydney
- 95. Whaite, E. A., & **Stancliffe, R. J**. (1998, September). *Evaluation of the Closure of the Watagan Centre*. Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Adelaide.
- 96. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, September). *Day program services and outcomes in institutions and the community*. Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Adelaide.
- 97. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, September). *Individual planning in residential settings: An analysis of outcomes*. Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Adelaide.
- 98. Whaite, E. A., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, August). *An Evaluation of the Closure of the Watagan Centre*. Paper presented at the Uniting Church in Australia, National Community Services Conference, Sydney.
- 99. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1997, December). *Choice Making: Why do some adults with intellectual disability exercise more choice?* Paper presented at the Australian Association for Research in Education (AARE) National Conference, Brisbane
- 100. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1997, September). *Choice Making: Why do some people have more choices*? Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Brisbane
- 101. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1997, September). *Comparison of Expenditures, Staffing and Outcomes in Institutional and Community Services for People with Developmental Disability in Minnesota*. Paper presented at the ASSID National Conference, Brisbane
- 102. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1993, October). *Decision making*. Paper presented at the National Council for Intellectual Disability National Conference, Canberra.
- 103. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1993, July). *The least restrictive alternative: A Guardianship Board member's view.* Paper presented at the second National Conference, Guardianship, Financial Administration and Advocacy for Adults with Disabilities, Sydney.
- 104. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1991, September). *Choice making by adults in supported community accommodation: Hobson's choice?* Paper presented at the 1991 National Conference on Intellectual Disability, Geelong.
- 105. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1991, June). *Choice and community living*. Paper presented at the 1st National Conference on Transition Education for Students with Disabilities, Sydney.
- 106. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1988, December). *Evaluation of the Rights at Work kit.* Paper presented at "Changing Realities" the 4th Joint National Conference (ASSID & NCID) on Intellectual Disability, Canberra.
- 107. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1982, September). *Treatment of self injurious behaviour using water spray and self-restraint procedures*. Paper presented at the national conference of the Australian Group for the Scientific Study of Mental Deficiency, Canberra.
- 108. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1981, October). *Teaching intellectually handicapped adolescents to obtain information over the telephone*. Paper presented at the national conference of the Australian Group for the Scientific Study of Mental Deficiency, Perth.
- 109. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1978, May). *The Piagetian concept of correlation: A cross-cultural study*. Paper presented at the 5th Annual Experimental Psychology Conference, Newcastle.
- 110. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Maher, K. (1976, May). *Biofeedback: Phenomena in search of a paradigm*. Paper presented at the 3rd Annual Experimental Psychology Conference, Adelaide.

Australian State and Regional Conferences and Meetings

1. Stewart, K., Hancock, N., Chapparo, C., & **Stancliffe, R**. (2023, October 24). *What helps me stay out of hospital: The voices of people living with schizophrenia*. University of Sydney Occupational Therapy Research Symposium. Sydney.

- 2. Stewart, K., Hancock, N., Chapparo, C., & **Stancliffe, R**. (2022, November). *Supports that help me live well in the community: experiences of people with schizophrenia*. SWSLHD Mental Health Research, Sydney.
- 3. Stewart, K., Hancock, N.; Chapparo, C., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2021, December 9). *The relationship between Allen's Cognitive Level Screen and functioning of adults with a mental illness: A scoping review.* SWSLHD- Mental Health Occupational Therapy- Lunch and Learn, Sydney.
- 4. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2021, September). *Ageing with intellectual and developmental disabilities*. Invited online presentation for National Disability Services (Queensland).
- 5. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Nye-Lengerman, K., Kramme, J. E. D., Anderson, L. L., & Hewitt, A. S. (2019, August). *Retirement, ageing and independent mobility in community employment*. Paper presented at the Disability and Mental Health Research Showcase, Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney, Sydney.
- 6. Wiese, M.Y., Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Wilson, N.J., & Clayton, J. (2018, November). *Multidisciplinary palliative care teams: The experience of caring for people with intellectual disability who are dying.* Paper presented at the Biennial Palliative Care NSW State Conference, Kiama, Australia.
- 7. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2018, October). *Helping people with intellectual disability understand end of life.* Paper presented at the Occupational Therapy Research Showcase, The University of Sydney, Lidcombe, NSW, Australia.
- 8. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2018, October). *Exploring retirement among individuals with IDD in 32 States*. Poster presented at the Occupational Therapy Research Showcase, The University of Sydney, Lidcombe, NSW, Australia.
- 9. Wiese, M.Y., Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Clayton, J., & Wilson, N.J. (2018, July). *Experiences of palliative care staff caring for people with intellectual disability who are dying*. Paper presented at the End of Life and People with Intellectual Disability Symposium. Western Sydney University, Kingswood, NSW Australia.
- 10. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2018, July). *Do people with intellectual disability need to be protected from talking about end-of-life*? Paper presented at the End-of-life care and people with intellectual disability symposium, Western Sydney University Kingswood, Australia.
- 11. Wiese, M.Y, Curryer, B., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N.J., & Clayton, J. (2018, May). *The experience of multidisciplinary palliative care teams caring for people with intellectual disability who are dying*. Paper presented at the Researcher Development Showcase, Parramatta, Australia.
- 12. Stewart, K., Hancock, N., & **Stancliffe, R.** (2018, May). *Can routine data and occupational therapy assessments predict readmission of mental health consumers?* Health Beyond, Research and Innovation Showcase-South Western Sydney Local Health District, Sydney, NSW: poster.
- 13. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Jeltes, G., Read, S., Clayton, J., Barton, R., Newman, B. (2017, October). *Dying to Talk: Helping people with intellectual disability understand the end of life*. Presentation at the 2017 Research Week: Collaborating for Better Health in Western Sydney, convened by Western Sydney University, Campbelltown, NSW, Australia.
- 14. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R.**, Jeltes, G., Read, S., Clayton, J., Barton, R., & Newman, B. (2017, July). *Dying to Talk: People with intellectual disability understanding the end of life*. For Clinical and Health Psychology Research Initiative (CaHPRI) BB seminar series, Western Sydney University, Bankstown, Australia.
- 15. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wiese, M.Y., Clayton, J., Read, S., Jeltes, G., & Barton, R. (2016, August). *How to help adults with intellectual disability learn about end of life*. Paper presented at the End of Life and People with Intellectual Disability Symposium. Epping.
- 16. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** (2016, August). Transition to retirement (TTR): some ethical issues for researchers and practitioners. Paper presented at the ASID NSW symposium *Ethical Issues in Ageing*, Sydney.
- 17. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Wilson, N. J. (2016, April). *Transition to retirement*. Workshop presented at the Western Sydney University, Richmond NSW.
- 18. **Stancliffe, R.,** & Xu, T. (2016, February). *Transition to what? What do we get from TTW in NSW?* Paper presented at the NDS NSW Conference, Sydney.

- 19. Wiese, M. & **Stancliffe, R.** (2015, October). *The Dying to Talk project: Supporting people with intellectual disability understand and plan for the end of life*. Paper presented at the 2015 Occupational Therapy Research Showcase, Sydney.
- 20. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2015, October). *The Dying to Talk project: What do people with intellectual disability understand about the end of life?* Paper presented at the Palliative Care NSW Professional Education Forum, Sydney.
- 21. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2015, June). *Adults with intellectual disability knowing, planning for and fearing death: Is there a problem?* Paper presented at the End of Life and People with Intellectual Disability Forum, Sydney.
- 22. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2013, November). *Transition to retirement*. Paper presented at the meeting of Speech Pathologists in Adult Disability (SPAD), Parramatta NSW.
- 23. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2013, August). *Active support*. Paper presented at the quarterly professional development day, Department of Family & Community Services, Ageing, Disability & Home Care, Newcastle NSW.
- 24. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N., J. (2013, June). *Inclusion in Retirement: Practical strategy or pipedream?* Paper presented at the CDRP Disability and Retirement Seminar, Sydney.
- 25. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, (2012, November). *Overview of service user outcome measurement: National and international perspectives*. Seminar on Routine Outcome Measurement in Disability Services, Centre of Excellence for Behavior Support, University of Queensland, Ipswich, Oueensland.
- 26. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, (2012, August). Is you service NDIS ready? Paper presented at the NSW State Day service and Post School programs 2012 Conference, Sydney.
- 27. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, (2012, March). *The National Disability Insurance Scheme: Assessing outcomes*. Community forum on the National Disability Insurance Scheme hosted by the federal Minister for Health, Tanya Plibersek and the Every Australian Counts Campaign, Sydney.
- 28. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Wilson, N., Bigby, C., Balandin, S., & Craig, D. (2012, February). *The transition to retirement project: A successful model for ageing employees*. Paper presented at the NDS NSW State Conference, Sydney, Australia.
- 29. Hillman, A., Donelly, M., Shelley, K., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Parmenter, T., Whitaker, L., & Dew, A. (2011, November). *Personal support networks and people with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the Futures Alliance forum, Blacktown NSW.
- 30. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Bigby, C., Balandin, S., Wilson, N., & Craig, D. (2011, November). *Transition to retirement: The Active Mentoring model.* Paper presented at the Futures Alliance forum, Blacktown NSW.
- 31. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2011, November). *Active support and mental health: Participation, Active Support and depression*. Paper presented at the Association of Psychologists in Developmental Disability Services (PSYCHDD) conference, Sydney.
- 32. Wiese, M.Y., Jeltes, G., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, Dew, A., Howarth, G., & Balandin, S. (2011, November). *Knowing about dying: Issues for community living staff providing end-of-life care to older people with intellectual disability*. PsychDD: The Association of Psychologists in Developmental Disability Services Conference, Rose Hill, NSW, Australia, 25th November.
- 33. Wiese, M, Smail, C., Gay, L. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Balandin, S., Howarth, G. & Dew, A. (September, 2011). *Issues in end-of-life care: status for community living staff.* Paper presented at the NSW/ACT ASID Conference, Liverpool, NSW.
- *34.* **Stancliffe, R. J.** (May, 2010). *Writing for Publication. The mind of a journal editor: what they do; what they like; and what they don't like*. Paper presented to the Faculty of Health Sciences Faculty Seminar, The University of Sydney, Sydney. http://sydney.edu.au/health_sciences/health_systems/presentations/roger_stancliffe.html
- 35. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (November, 2009). *Active Support*. Paper presented at the NSW State Day service and Post School programs 2009 Conference, Sydney.
- 36. Hillman, A., Donelly, M., Whitaker, L., Knox, M., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Parmenter, T., & Shelley, K. (2009, November). *The active participation of people with intellectual disability in their personal networks*. Paper presented at the seminar "Brothers and Sisters: Their role in the life of a person with a disability", Centre for Disability Studies, Sydney.

- 37. Trembath, D., Balandin, S., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Togher, L. (November, 2009). Communication and volunteering: The experiences of adults with lifelong disability. *Proceedings of the Biennial Faculty of Health Sciences Postgraduate Research Student Conference*, Lidcombe, Australia, 55.
- 38. Wilson, N J, Parmenter, T R, **Stancliffe, R J**, & Shuttleworth, R P (2009). *Changing times: The changing face of our gendered relationships*. Paper presented at the 20th Annual Conference of the Professional Association of Nurses in Developmental Disability Areas (Aust) Inc.
- 39. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (September, 2009). *Writing for publications*. Paper presented to the CST Therapy Conference 2009, NSW Department of Ageing Disability and Home Care, Sydney.
- 40. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (August, 2009). *Using handheld electronic devices in observational data collection*. Paper presented to the Faculty of Health Sciences Faculty Seminar, The University of Sydney, Sydney.
- 41. Wiese, M.Y., New, S., Rogers, P., **Stancliffe, R.J.**, & Balandin, S. (2009, August). *End-of life care and dying: Needs of staff caring for people with intellectual disability*. NSW State Conference of the Australasia n Association of the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disability, Liverpool, NSW, Australia, 19th August.
- 42. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Walton, T. (August, 2009). *Retirement*. ASSID NSW State Conference, Working Together: Practical Outcomes, Sydney.
- 43. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Walton, T. (April, 2009). *Transition to retirement by adults with chronic disabilities: Increasing community capacity*. Department of Ageing, Disability & Home Care Symposium: What Disability, Sydney NSW.
- 44. Wiese, M. Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Balandin, S. (November, 2008). *Ageing people with intellectual disability and end-of-life care: Residential care staff reports of the current status and issues*. Faculties of Health Research Conference: From Cell to Society 6, Blue Mountains, NSW.
- 45. Trembath, D., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (November, 2008). *Volunteering outcomes for people with complex communication needs*. Faculties of Health Research Conference: From Cell to Society 6, Leura, NSW, Australia, 189.
- 46. Ballin, L., Balandin, S., Togher, L., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (November, 2008). *Learning to use a speech generating devise (SGD): A mentoring program with adults experienced in using SGDs as mentors to new learners*. Faculties of Health Research Conference: From Cell to Society 6, Blue Mountains, NSW.
- 47. Arnold, S.R.C., Riches, V.C., Parmenter, T.R., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (November, 2008). *The I-CAN: Conducting on-line assessment of support needs based on the ICF framework.* Faculties of Health Research Conference: From Cell to Society 6, Blue Mountains, NSW.
- 48. Whitaker, L., Knox, M., Donelly, M., Parmenter, T., Hillman, A., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (November, 2008). *The experience of families creating a future for adults with intellectual disabilities*. Faculties of Health Research Conference: From Cell to Society 6, Blue Mountains, NSW.
- 49. Wiese, M.Y., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Balandin, S. (2008, September). *End-of-life care and dying in place: Issues for staff in residential care*. Seminar for the Illawarra Region Disability Healthcare Network, Shellharbour, NSW, 24th September.
- 50. Wilson, N J, Parmenter, T R, **Stancliffe, R J,** & Shuttleworth, R P (2008). *Conditionally sexual: Constructing the sexual health needs of men and boy's with a moderate to profound intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the NSW Department of Ageing Disability and Homecare Behaviour Support Conference for Metro South: 'Disability and Sexuality; A Clinical Perspective'.
- 51. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008, April). *Well being, loneliness and living arrangements*. Paper presented to the Faculty of Health Sciences Faculty Seminar, The University of Sydney, Sydney.
- 52. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2008, February). *Writing a journal article: Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability Editor's workshop.* Workshop presented to the Faculty of Health Sciences, The University of Sydney, Sydney.
- 53. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, December). *Person-centred Active Support*. Presentation at the CDDS Person-Centred Planning Workshop, Sydney.
- 54. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, December). *Reflections on the last ten years*. Address at the Centre for Developmental Disability Studies Annual General Meeting, Sydney.
- 55. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D. & Parmenter, T. R. (2007, December). *Active support: Background, introduction and implementation*. One-day workshop for Disability Services

- Queensland, Brisbane.
- 56. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, December). *Toward national assessment of outcomes for people with (intellectual) disability in Australia*. Paper presented at the Sydney University Seminar on the WHO International Classification of Functioning (ICF), Sydney.
- 57. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, December). *Active support*. Meeting of regional psychologists in developmental disability, Sydney.
- 58. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2007, September). *Active support*. Paper presented to a meeting of DADHC speech pathologists, Sydney.
- 59. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Connolly, J. (2006, October). *Active support model for people with disabilities living in the community*. Paper presented at the NSW Health Expo, Sydney.
- 60. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Connolly, J. (2006, October). *Active support model for people with disabilities living in the community*. Paper presented at the Royal Ryde Rehabilitation Quality Week Forum, Sydney.
- 61. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, May). A*ctive Support*. Invited presentation to the Rotary Club of Narellan, Sydney.
- 62. Harman, A. D. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, March). *The CDDS active support project*. Presentation at the CDDS Active Support Workshop, Sydney.
- 63. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, March). *Active Support practical implementation (including interactive training)*. Presentation at the CDDS Active Support Workshop, Sydney.
- 64. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, March). *Broader implementation of active support throughout Australia. Train-the-trainer initiatives.* Presentation at the CDDS Active Support Workshop, Sydney.
- 65. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, March). *Active Support research: What do we know?* Presentation at the CDDS Active Support Workshop, Sydney.
- 66. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, March). *Introduction to active support*. Presentation at the CDDS Active Support Workshop, Sydney.
- 67. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, March). *Growth in residential services in Australia and the United States*. Presentation at the CDDS Roundtable on Supported Accommodation, Sydney.
- 68. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2006, March). *Deinstitutionalisation and community living*. Presentation at a meeting of the Sunshine Community Network, Sydney.
- 69. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Harman, A. D., & McVilly, K. R. (2005, November). *Active support: Process and outcomes*. Poster presented at the Rehabilitation and Disability Research Foundation Annual Scientific Research Day, Royal Rehabilitation Centre Sydney, Sydney.
- 70. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005, August). *Active support*. Invited presentation to Disability Services Tasmania, Hobart, Tasmania.
- 71. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005, August). *Active support*. Invited presentation to Star Tasmania, Hobart, Tasmania.
- 72. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005, August). *Active support*. Invited presentation to Nexus Inc., Hobart, Tasmania.
- 73. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005, April). *Active support refresher training*. Two-day workshop conducted for the Victorian Department of Human Services, Melbourne.
- 74. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2005, April). *A new tool from the US: The AAMR Supports Intensity Scale.* Paper presented at the CDDS Symposium *Planning, Planning, Planning; for what purpose and how?* Sydney.
- 75. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, December). *CDDS: Past, present, and future.* Invited address at the Annual General Meeting of the Centre for Developmental Disability Studies Ltd. Sydney.
- 76. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, October). *Active support: Doing with not doing for*. Paper presented at the Royal Rehabilitation Centre Sydney, Rehabilitation & Disability Research Foundation, Scientific Research Day. Sydney.
- 77. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, October). *Active support*. Paper presented at the Victorian Department of Human Services Active Support Symposium. Melbourne.
- 78. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, October). *Active support: Practical strategies*. Paper presented at the Victorian Department of Human Services Active Support Symposium. Melbourne.
- 79. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, July). Appropriate and effective models of respite care for children under 7 years with a disability and for children with a disability and challenging behaviour or high medical support needs. Invited presentation to the NSW Department of Aging, Disability and

- Home Care, Sydney.
- 80. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, July). *Active support*. Invited presentation to the NSW Department of Aging, Disability and Home Care, Sydney.
- 81. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2004, March). *Community Living: Recent Developments in Service Provision and Funding*. Paper presented at the CDDS Symposium *Community Living: Where are we and where are we going?* Sydney.
- 82. McVilly, K., Parmenter, T., **Stancliffe, R.**, Burton-Smith, R (2003, November). *Friendship experiences and aspirations of young adults with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the Annual Conference of Psychologists in Developmental Disability (PsyDD), at The Mecure Hotel, Parramatta (28th November).
- 83. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, November). *Active support*. Paper presented at the Annual Conference of Psychologists in Developmental Disability (PSYCHDD), Sydney.
- 84. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, September). *Trends in Australian accommodation support services for people with intellectual disability*. Invited presentation to the NSW Guardianship Tribunal. Sydney, NSW.
- 85. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, September). *Downsizing and Closure of Residential Institutions in Australia and Internationally*. Invited address at the Annual General Meeting of the Western Sydney Intellectual Disability Support Group Inc. Sydney, NSW.
- 86. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, August). *A workshop on choice making*. Workshop presented at Cerebral Palsy Week 2003, Perth W.A.
- 87. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, August). *Outcomes and costs of community living*. Paper presented at Cerebral Palsy Week 2003, Perth W.A.
- 88. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, August). *The active support model*. Paper presented at Cerebral Palsy Week 2003, Perth W.A.
- 89. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, August). *Provision of residential services for people with intellectual disabilities*. Paper presented at Cerebral Palsy Week 2003, Perth W.A.
- 90. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, August). *Determinants of quality in group homes*. Paper presented at Cerebral Palsy Week 2003, Perth W.A.
- 91. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, July). *Evaluating lifestyle outcomes*. Workshop presented at the Improving Quality Lifestyles Conference, Coffs Harbour, NSW.
- 92. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, July). *Using the Choice Questionnaire as one example of an assessment to evaluate a lifestyle outcome*. Paper presented at the Improving Quality Lifestyles Conference, Coffs Harbour, NSW.
- 93. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, July). Evaluating lifestyle outcomes. Using objective information to assess service quality. Paper presented at the Improving Quality Lifestyles Conference, Coffs Harbour, NSW.
- 94. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2003, July). *Active Support: Staff training, service practices and improved lifestyle outcomes.* Paper presented at the Improving Quality Lifestyles Conference, Coffs Harbour, NSW.
- 95. Dezilva, G., Conway, P., Riches, V. C., & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2002, December). *The IBIS project: A residential program for sex offenders with intellectual disability.* Paper presented at the 2002 Annual Conference of the Association of Psychologists in Developmental Disability Services (PSYCHDD). Sydney.
- 96. McVilly, K. R., Parmenter, T. R., **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Burton-Smith, R. M. (2002, December). *Assessing loneliness in young adults with intellectual disability and planning support networks based on their preferences*. Paper presented at the 2002 Annual Conference of the Association of Psychologists in Developmental Disability Services (PSYCHDD). Sydney.
- 97. McVilly, K., **Stancliffe, R. J.,** Parmenter, T. R., & Burton-Smith, R. (2002, December). *Personality Type: its assessment and application to planning support services for young adults with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the Annual Conference of Psychologists in Developmental Disability (PSYCHDD), Sydney.
- 98. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2002, October). *Quality service in group homes*. Invited presentation to the NSW Department of Aging, Disability and Home Care, Sydney.
- 99. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2002, September). *Outcomes and costs of community living: Semi-independent living and group homes.* Invited presentation to the NSW Department of Aging, Disability and

- Home Care, Sydney.
- 100. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, Dew, A., Gonzalez, D., & Atkinson, N. (2001, November). *Analysis of individual service plans of people living in group homes a NSW research project*. Paper presented at the state Conference of Psychologists in Developmental Disability, Sydney.
- 101. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (2000, November). *Group homes and semi-independent living for people with intellectual disability: a matched comparison of outcomes and costs.* Paper presented at the College of Health Sciences and the Medical Research Foundation Conference: From Cell to Society 2. Leura NSW.
- 102. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999, December). *The Choice Questionnaire*. Paper presented at the PSYCHDD (Professional Association of Psychologists in Developmental Disability) Annual Conference, Sydney.
- 103. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999, December). *Deinstitutionalisation research findings*. Paper presented at the meeting of the MRC Closure Committee, Sydney.
- 104. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999, November). *Accommodation options: Group homes and semi-independent living*. Paper presented at the Down Syndrome Association of NSW Inc Accommodation Forum, Sydney.
- 105. Hayden, M. F. & **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999, October). *Deinstitutionalization in Minnesota in the* 1990s: Research findings and parallels for NSW. Workshop presented the Centre for Developmental Disability Studies forum, Sydney.
- 106. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999, May). Consumer outcomes in group homes and semi-independent living: A matched comparison. Report of an Australian research study. Paper presented at the Carers Action Network Community Living Forum, Newcastle.
- 107. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999, May). Service costs in group homes and semi-independent living: A matched comparison. Report of an Australian research study. Paper presented at the Carers Action Network Community Living Forum, Newcastle.
- 108. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999, February). *Consumer outcomes in group homes and semi-independent living: A matched comparison. Report of an Australian research study.* Paper presented at the CDDS Community Living Forum, Sydney.
- 109. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1999, February). *Service costs in group homes and semi-independent living: A matched comparison. Report of an Australian research study*. Paper presented at the CDDS Community Living Forum, Sydney.
- 110. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Whaite, E. A. (1998, December). *Watagan closure study new methods of evaluation*. Paper presented at Guardianship Tribunal members' seminar, Sydney.
- 111. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, December). *The Watagan Project: Consumers' views and evaluation findings.* Paper presented at the PSYCHDD (Professional Association of Psychologists in Developmental Disability) Annual Conference, Sydney.
- 112. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, November). *Supported community living*. Paper presented at the Autism Conference, Sydney.
- 113. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, November). *Research findings on Consumer Outcomes and Residential Services for People with Intellectual Disability*. Paper presented at the Nepean Area Disability Planning Group Supported Accommodation Working Party Seminar on Clustering of Group Homes, Penrith NSW.
- 114. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Balandin, S. (1998, October). *Practical approaches to enhancing choice* making. PSYCHDD Workshop, Sydney.
- 115. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, September). *Home ownership: Strategies and barriers for people with disabilities*. Invited address, Macarthur Accommodation System, Annual General Meeting, Sydney.
- 116. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, September). *Practitioners as researchers*. DCS Psychologists Inservice, Sydney.
- 117. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, September). *Policy and service responses to adults with disability who are ageing.* Invited address, Ability Options Board, Sydney.
- 118. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, September). Invited expert participant at meeting between Carmel Niland, Director General Department of Community Services and the Board of Directors NSW Council on Intellectual Disability.
- 119. Stancliffe, R. J. (1998, May). Quality and accountability (Watagan devolution). Paper presented

- at the ASSID (NSW) Inc. Fourth Annual State Conference, Sydney.
- 120. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, May). *Day program services and outcomes in institutions and the community*. Paper presented at the ASSID (NSW) Inc. Fourth Annual State Conference, Sydney.
- 121. **Stancliffe, R. J.**, & Whaite, E. A. (1998, April). *Evaluation of the Watagan Project*. Paper presented at the CDDS Community Living Forum, Sydney.
- 122. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1998, April). *International trends in deinstitutionalisation*. Paper presented at the CDDS Community Living Forum, Sydney.
- 123. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1997, December). *An insight into the Centre for Developmental Disability Studies*. Paper presented at the PSYCHDD (Professional Association of Psychologists in Developmental Disability) Annual Conference, Sydney.
- 124. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1997, September). *The Inventory for Client and Agency Planning: Its use in service planning, evaluation and research.* Paper presented at Department of Community Services Psychologists meeting, Sydney.
- 125. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1997, August). *Hypothetical*. Session presented at the Solutions Workshop, Statewide Behaviour Support Network, Sydney.
- 126. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1997, August). *The Minnesota Longitudinal Study: Lessons for deinstitutionalisation in Australia*. Disability Network Hunter Inc. Conference, Newcastle.
- 127. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1997, May). *Choice and decision making and adults with intellectual disability*. Paper presented at the NSW Institute for Educational Research State Conference, Sydney.
- 128. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1992, March). *An association view*. Paper presented at the Brokerage: Empowerment or bureaucracy? Conference, Sydney.
- 129. **Stancliffe, R. J.,** & Cootes, J. (1991, November). *Guardianship Board guidelines on behaviour management*. Keynote address presented at the annual conference of PSYCHDD (Professional Association of Psychologists in the Area of Developmental Disability), Sydney.
- 130. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1990, August). *Social skills and behaviour management*. Paper presented at the conference of NSW Independent Special Schools, Sydney.
- 131. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1988, September). *Preparation for (semi) independent living*. Paper presented at the Down Syndrome Association of NSW conference 'Empowerment', Sydney.
- 132. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1987, June). *Budgeting and money skills*. Paper presented at the Centacare Seminar, Sydney.
- 133. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1986, July). *Living skills program Mater Dei*. Paper presented at the annual "Independent Living Skills for Disabled Students" Conference, Sydney.
- 134. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1985, November). *Individual program planning*. Paper presented at the Centacare Archdiocesan Council of Catholic Residential Services for Handicapped Persons Seminar, Sydney.
- 135. **Stancliffe, R. J.** (1985, September). *Staff support and management of community residential services*. Paper presented at the ACROD-NSW Residential Seminar, Sydney.

Other Research-Related Activities

Editorial Boards and Reviewerships

Editorial consultant, *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability* (JIDD) 1980 - 1998 (formerly the Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities).

Book Review Editor, Australia and New Zealand Journal of Developmental Disabilities 1985 - 1994

Associate Editor, Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability (JIDD) 1998 - 2002

Editor (with K. C. Lakin, & E. Emerson) of two special issues of the *Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability* on "Community Living and People with Intellectual Disability"

Consulting Editor, *Intellectual and Development Disabilities* (formerly *Mental Retardation*) 1999 - 2016.

Member of the Editorial Board, Journal of Applied Research in Intellectual Disabilities 2000 -

Editor, Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability (JIDD) 2003 - 2008

Consulting Editor, Journal of Policy and Practice in Intellectual Disabilities 2003 - 2018

Consulting Editor, *American Journal on Intellectual and Development Disabilities* (formerly *American Journal on Mental Retardation*) 2003 –

Editorial Board Member of *The Open Rehabilitation Journal* 2008 – 2015

Associate Editor Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability (JIDD) 2009-2016

Editorial Board Member of the Journal of Intellectual Disability Research 2016-

In addition, as a guest reviewer, I have reviewed manuscripts for the following journals: the International Journal of Disability, Development and Education; Research in Developmental Disabilities; Autism; International Review of Research in Mental Retardation, Mental Retardation and Developmental Disabilities Research Reviews, Journal of Intellectual Disability Research, Australian Journal of Social Issues, Tizard Learning Disability Review and Paul H. Brookes Publishing Company.

Reviewed abstracts for inclusion in the program of the 10th World Congress of the International Association for the Scientific Study of Intellectual Disability (1996). Member of the program committee for the ASSID national conference, Sydney, 1999. Member of the Scientific Advisory Board to the 2004 IASSID World Congress. Peer reviewer for the 2004, 05, 06 and 07 Australasian Society for the Study of Intellectual Disability (ASSID) Australasian Conferences. Member of the Scientific Advisory Board to the 2008 IASSID World Congress.

Grant Reviewing

- 1. Reviewed disability research grant proposals for funding from the Australian Department of Health, Housing, Local Government, and Community Services (1991).
- 2. Small Business Innovation Research Program Review Committee of the National Institutes of Health, Center for Scientific Review, Bethesda Maryland USA (2002 panel member; 2003 chair)
- 3. Catholic University Leuven, Belgium (2007).
- 4. ZonMw The Dutch Health Research Organisation (2010).
- 5. Telematics Trust (2011).
- 6. National Health and Medical Research Council, Project Grant Review Panel, Canberra 2012.
- 7. National Health and Medical Research Council, Partnership Grant Review Panel, Canberra, 2012-
- 8. National Health and Medical Research Council, Partnership Grant Review Panel, Canberra, February 2014.
- 9. Australian Research Council, Assessor for Discovery Projects for funding commencing in 2015 (DP15), June 2014.
- 10. Australian Research Council, Assessor for *Discovery Early Career Researcher Award* (DECRA) for funding commencing in 2016 (DE16), May 2015.

Elected Positions in Professional Organisations

State committee member 1978-84, with the NSW branch of the (then) Australian Group for the

Scientific Study of Mental Deficiency (now ASSID). Two terms as secretary.

Activities as a Consultant

As an independent consultant in the disability field since 1987, I have undertaken over thirty reviews, evaluations and other projects for federal and state government departments and for many non-government organizations. These projects included state-wide evaluation of the Community Living Program for people with disabilities and a review of staff training for Department of Community Services Developmental Disability Service staff throughout NSW Other projects have involved planning and/or review of numerous government and non-government community living services, respite care services, employment services, independent living skills training services, a social and educational service and a legal/advocacy service. I have developed quality assurance packages and service use computer databases for respite care services.

Community Service

1980

ommunit	y Service
2019	Member of the Lorna Hodgkinson Foundation Grant Panel. The Foundation is
	a public benevolent institution supporting people with disabilities.
2010-	Invited member of Northcott Research Committee.
2002	Member of Extended Care Service Models of Care Working Party, Royal
	Rehabilitation Centre Sydney.
2002-	Member Metropolitan South West Disability Practice Review Group,
	Department of Ageing, Disability and Home Care.
2000	Invited member of Council for Specialist Support Services Units (Department
	of Community Services).
2000-2010	Invited member Office of the Protective Commissioner/ Office of the Public
	Guardian Advisory Council.
1999-01	Invited member, Department of Community Services, Inner West Area,
	Disability Practice Review Group.
1999-01	Elected president, Macarthur Accommodation System.
1999	Invited member of Santa Maria Centre Working Party.
1999-01	Invited member of the Extended Care Planning Group (Weemala), Royal
	Rehabilitation Centre Sydney.
1999	Invited facilitator, Good Samaritan Disability Network.
1997-99	Vice president, Macarthur Accommodation System, a non-profit organization
	which conducts a supported community accommodation service for adults
100=	with intellectual disability in the Macarthur Area of Sydney.
1997	Independent facilitator, Macarthur Accommodation System consumers' meeting.
1997-01	Community member, Nepean Area Disability Services Policy Committee.
1997-98	Community member, Brisbane Street Transition Program Disability Services Policy
1004 07	Committee.
1994 -97	Appointed by the Australian Minister for Human Services and Health, Dr Carmen
	Lawrence, as a foundation member of the <i>Disability Services Review Panel</i> . This
	panel provides independent review of the Minister's intention to apply sanctions to a
1002.04	disability service.
1993-94	Vice president A.C.S.N. Incorporated, a non-profit organization which
	conducts a supported community accommodation service for adults with
1006.04	intellectual disability in the Macarthur Area of Sydney.
1986-94	Board member, Syd-West Personnel, a non-profit company which assists, trains and
	provides continuing support to people with intellectual disability in western Sydney to
1984-88	enable them to secure and retain jobs in open employment.
1704-00	Appointed by the NSW Minister of Health as a member of the Western Metropolitan

Regional Developmental Disability Services Advisory Council. Re-appointed 1986.

Selected as a Team Leader in the inaugural Australian PASSING workshop

(conducted by Wolf Wolfensberger in Adelaide).